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RPTS STEIXN

2| DCMN DANIELS

4 HEARING ON THE OPERATING RECORD
5 OF THE NUCLEAR FUEL SERVICES FACILITY

6 AT ERWIN, TENNESSEE
8 Thursday, September 18, 1986

10 Housa of Rapresentativaes,

11 Comnittea on Energy and Commerca,
12 Suhcomnitﬁee on Enargy Consarvation
13 and Powé:,

14 Washington, D.C.

15
16 .
17 , The conmmittee met, pursuant to call, at 9:45 a.m., in Ro
18] 2322, Rayburn House Officea Building, Hon. Edwazrd J..Haikey

19| [chairman ofrthe subcommittea] prasiding.

20 Presant: Raprasentatives Markey and Moorhead.

21 Staff present: Lawranca R. Sidman, Chiaf Counsal and

22| Staff Diractor and John Abbotts, Professional Staff Menmber.
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23 Mxr. MARKEY. The committee will come to order.

24 In January 1986, in response to allegations by the 0il,

25) Chemical and Atomic Workexrs International Union, the

286 subcommittae initiatad an investigation into thae Nuclaar

27| Fuel Services plant in Erxwin, Tannessee. This plant, which

28| has operatad sinca 1957, is tha sola supplier of furnished

29 uranium fual for tha Navy's submarinas.

30 Intarnal NRC documenfs and tha public record show that X

31| Exwin is the most dangerous uranium fuel production plant

32| that the NRC licaensas. It has thae worst record of fines of

33} any comparabla plant.
. 34 NFS Erwin endangaears worXers through contamination and

35| chronic exposura. Tha NRC's own staff has singlad out thae

36 plant for its uniqua dangers for accidental exposure to

37 nearhy rasidents. In addition, radioactive wasta buriaed on
38{ ha rlant site financially endangers state and Federal
39f taxpayers. ‘
40 Tha NFS plant is a toxic nightmare, ocozing radioactivae
41} contamination: into work areas; into lunch rooms and other
k2] non-working areas, and onto'the s0il outsidae work buildings.
43 Tha plant has contaminataed groundwatar and off-site
44} railroad land. Evan parts of vanding machines had to ba
45 disposed as radiocactive waste.
46 Events at NFS Erwin, and the accidental death of a worker

47! at the Kerr—-McGee plant in OkKlahoma, maXe it clear that it
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48| is long past time to give uranium ''fuel cyclae'' facilitias
49| tha same regulatory and public scrutiny that has been given
50|/ to nuclear reactors. But the NRC's attantion to NFS has
51f been sadly lacking.
52 Tha Atomic WorXaers union has complainad that the NRC
53] responsa to its allegations has been unsatisfactory. This
54| complaint is entirely credible, because on othar problem
55/ areas raisad by its own staff, thae NRC has been moxa
56f interested in protacting NFS than in regulating it.
57 Thae compan; considers information on its dacommissionin:
58{ fund and on astimataed costs to be propriatary. The NRC has
- 59| supportad this prapostaerous claim, which means that tha
60| citizaens and alected officials of Taennaessae do not Know that
61 the NFS fund is woefully inadequate to do tha job.
62 Tha history of the Nuclaar Fuel Servicas raprocessing
63| plant in New York State should lend special concaern to this
64| issuae.  Thera in New York, NFS walked out tha door, leaving
65! othars to pay tha radioactive hoztgage.
66 Thae company abandoned tha plant and 560,000 gallons of
67! highly radioactive waste, leaving a ''perpetual cara'' fund
68| that was entirely too small, and leaving New YorK Stata and’
69| Faderal Govearnments to deal with a cleanup costing 3400
70 milliog o moIa.
71 In July 1982, the NRC staff reportaed that NFS Ezxwin posa

72 spécial dangexrs for accidental exposura of the surrounding
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population, and recommended additional emergency planning
measures, including a warning system and inst:ucéion
brochuraes for nearby residents.

Despite tha objactions of tha NRC regionai offica in
Atlanta, the Commission ignored the proposal and said it
would wait for an industry-wida rulemaking. The rulemaking
has dragged on, and a proposad rula is only now before the
Commissioners. In the meantime, singular conditions at NFS
that produced tha staff's concern have remained.

In addition, it was both surprising and disturbing that
thae NRc.uas not on top of thae union's most serious
allegation-—-that NFS workers sufferad Kidney damage., a
symptom of granium's chemical toxiciﬁy. Thae XNRC was not
aware of this'allegation until the subcommittee informed it,
and the agency did not have tha expertisa within its stafsf
to confirm oxr dany the allagation. NRC was forxrcad to tuzrn
to another Fadaral agancy, the National Instituta for
Occupational Safaty and Health, for medical studies, meaning
that NFS worXers have had to wait months for a study'to even
start.

Since uranium, the central element of reactor fuel, is’
parvasive throughout the nuclear fuel cycle, this union
allegaﬁion reprasents a challenge to tha very basis of the
NRC's human exposuras ragulations.

At a maeeting in January 1986 aftar the Kerr-McGea
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accident, the Commissioners wonderaed out loud whethar the
agency had the expertise to inspect for chemical hazards.
The XRC's lack of staff expertise on the toxic chemical
effects of uranium at NFS is an all too similar and najor
deficiancy.

I racognize the strategic significanca of the NFS plant
it is the’sole supplier of uranium fuel for the Navy's
nuclear reactors. But national sacurity cannot be used as a
shibbolath to evade obligations to protect workers, naarby
citizens, and taxpavers.

I want this plant to opaearata, but to cleaan up and opera-
safely. The NRC neads to do a much better job of ansuring
that tha health of workers is not damaged, that emergency
plénning requirements ara sufficiant, that plans for cleanup

and daecommissioning are adequatae and fully funded, and that

‘Tennaessee and Federal taxpayvyers are not left holding thae bag

for futurae wasta disposal problems.
In closing, I want to nota that Nuclear Fuel Sarvicas
declined an invitation to testify at this hearing, c¢laiming

scheduling conflicts for support staff and a Key witness.

‘Whila I excused the conmpany from testifying, I want to make

it abundantly clear that my primary puxrpose in inviting NFS
to tastify was to allow the company the opportunity to
raspond quickly and in pearson to the allegations which the

subcommittee will ba raeviewing.
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To the aextant that NFS forfeited tha opportunity, tha
responsibi{ity for doing so rasts with the company in
writtan form. I will provide NFS the opportunity to express
its views through written comments for the record, but I
regrat that the subcommittee will not have the benefit of
the company's oral tastimony at this hearing.

That concludes the Chair's opening statement. XNow I wi.
racognize thae Ranking Minority Member, the gentleman from
California, Mr. Moorhaad.

| Mr. MOORHEAD. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I want to welcome the witnessaeas appearing before us tod:
I want to extend a spaecial welcoma to Chairman Zech and
comneand him for his initial efforts at the haelm of tha
Nuclear Regulatory Commission. I could not agrea more with
the chairman's testimony at our July 16 haaring on tha
importanca of promoting axcaeallaencea in the oparation and
management of nuclear powar plants. Obviously, tha Nuclear
Regulatory Commission must play an important roie in
fulfilling this objective.

Aiter‘zavieuing today's material, I believe the record
demonstrates that the Nuclear Regulatory Commission has
aggressively pursued its mandate to protact the public
haalth gnd safety in the casa of the Erwin facility.

Almost all of tha allegations that are thae subject to

today's hearing relata to probleams which the NRC was alrxeady
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awara of and working with the Nuclear Fuel Services to
remady. ' .

When the NRC inspections revealed problems at the Erwin
plant over threa years ago, the NRC stepped up its
inspections, arranged for an independent audit, and helped
to fashion a performance'improvement progranm.

As a result, NFS has brought in new management, new sta:
and is making severa; building and site improvements
designed to further reduce the potential for contamination
§utside of the fabrication buildings. These improvemants
have begun to baar fxruit.

This does not mean, however, that the NRC should ralax i
vigilanca. This plant servaes a vital national sacurity
interest. For this raason, I an pléasad with the aggressiveae
fashion in which the NRC has investigated tha allegations it
ﬁas raceived from the plant workars.

I én also encouragaed by the NRC's efforts to identify th
underlying causas of problems at NFS so as to avoid more
significant problems.

This is always important--but it is parﬁicularli importa;
in a plant as 0l1d as tha Erwin facility.

This plant began operation in 1957--long before ua
promulgatad our current health and safety regulations.
Obviously, with a plant this o0ld, the cooperation and activa

involvement of management, labor and the NRC is an essential

a®
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elements to improving health and safety practices.

I would hope all the paities would redouble their effo:
in this regarzd.

I wanted to say in conclusion, I thinKk the NRC has five
vary, very brilliant, capabla peopla serving on the board.,
on the Commission. Each and avery one of you has great
pluses. I Know oftentimes at these hearings that we have.
so often it seems like we axe chewing on each other more
than we should becausae this committae ié very, very
interaestad in t#e safety and haalth of the American peopla
and the way that nuclear enargy WorKs and operates, and I
spaeak for our chairman, Mr. Markey; he is very concernad, I
believa, and I can assura you that I an.

I think it is important that where wa feal problams that
we workKk very closaly together not just to maka political |
mileaga, but to work to try to make these facilities saferx
and to ‘try to work out the problems that are there so that
the industry remains wvital and viable.

You know, it might be that somatime without a 1ot of
bright lights and averything elsa wa could worKk together all
day long and bring up all the problems that ara therae aﬂd
get togaether as a team, and wa can get a better
understanding between the complaints that come from this

committee and the problems that you folXks see and what you

think you are doing to solve it.
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If we are going to maka this industry work, and that is
vary unpopular right now with Chernobyl and everything alsa,
but it is a nacessary Industry for the future, I think that
it could be very, very helpful if you would listen +to Mr.
Markey and Mz. MarXey's staff and to me, and wa would listen
to you and try to work somea of these things out so that at
least—-~-it is your Jjob, it is your raesponsibility, but it is
our ovaersight responsibility and I think it is necessary
that wa have more respect and understanding forxr each other
and wa aren't compatitors in any way, that wa try to--if
thera i§ a problan, wa solva it, so that thara is more
safety in the nuclear plants and.that we maeet legitimate
complaints and undarstandings and a£ the same time you do a
good Jjob.

Thank you.

Mr. MARKEY. I caertainly agreae with the gentleman fron
California.

Iha»gentlaman's timae has aexpirad. BafXora wa taka
testimony from the NRC, I would l1like to cover a few
prelinminary mattars.

First, last night, the NRC agreed to the subcommittea's
requast for public release of a document entitled, ''NFS
Status‘Briefing Material, Region II's Perception.'®

This document was prepared in the fall of 1985 and I

understand that it was usad to brieaf Commissioner Zech in
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223| Januaxy of 1986. I believa that disclosura of this documani
224} with proprietary information delaeted by tha XNRC will sarva
225 the public interest and today we ara releasing this document
226 and, without objeaction, asXing that it in a.suhcommittae

227 staff memo be inserted into the hearing committee record.

228 Without objection, so orderad.
229 [The information to ba furnishad follows: ]
230

231 KKKKKKKKKK COMMITTEE INSERT XEKKKKKKKK
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Mr. MARKEY. For the benafit of the audienca, I want +«
indicata tha location of this plant and point ocut some of
tha important features on the handouts available and the
display at the front of the room.

Tha City of Exwin is locatad in tha eastern part of
Tennasseae in the Appalachian Mountains and near the Norxrth
Carolina boxrdar. Tha Fuel Saxvices plant 1s to the
southuwast of tha city, about thrae-quarters of a ﬁile away
from tha city limits, although the closest rasidence is only
250 yards away from the facility.

Tha saecond figura shows the plant in some detail. Tha
uranium fuel facility is in tha middle of tha plant site and
inactive plutonium facilitias in that section.

Thera may ba discussion about the inactive retention po:
at the East ands of the plant. The wasta burial pits/~/ ara
to the east of them and contaminated railrocad land is to tha
northuwast of tha plant.

In additién, I would like to add a cautionary nota on +ti
matarial to be discussed. The U.S. Navy has expressed its
concern that datailed information on tha process of
prroducing fuel for naval reactors is classified. I hava
racaivad a personal briefing from naval reactors and‘hava
ramindad them that in preparing for this hearing,
subcommittea staff has raquested no classified documents and

has seen no classified matarial.
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In addition, tha Navy has reviewed in advance the NRC's
writtan rasponses to the subcommitteae. Union membars have
made clear that they are very patriotic and very aware of
the need to protact sansitive material.

It goes without saying that the NRC is also cognizant of
classified information. Because of tha Navy's concaern, I do
v'ant to remind witnesses that information that laeaks,
spills, accidents and contamination which have occurred is
not classified while detailed information on the Navy's
fuel. on equipment and on the manufacturing procass is
classifiad, and Keep this in mind while tastifying.

It would be very, very helpful if all witnessaes could Reea
thosa distinctions in mind.

Bafora tha NRC begins testifying, I want to taka this

opportunity to walcome Commissionexr Caxrr to his first

appearance befora the subcommitteae. Admiral Carr has had a

long and distinguished military career. He fought in World
War II and was a member of the first crew of the Nautilus.,
the first nuclear submarina. He served as commanding
officar on two nuclear submarines.

The subcommittae looKks forward to working with
Commissionar Carr and we thank you very much for all §£ the
Wwork thgt you have done in tha past and the contributions

you have madae.

With that, we suspend the opaning statements by members o
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282] tha committea and wa turn to our panel.
283 . Welcome, Commissioner Zech. We would appreciate once
284 again if you could limit your opening statement as best as
285] possibla so wa cold begin questioning.
286 The Chair now racognizes the Chairman of the Nuclear

287] Ragulatory Commission‘for an opening stataemant.
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STATEMENT OF LANDO W. Z2ECH, JR., CHAIRMAXN, UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION; ACCOMPANIED BY THOMAS M.
ROBERTS, COMMISSIONER, UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY
COMMISSION: JAHES K. ASSELSTINE, COMMISSIONER, UNITED
STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION., FREDERICK M.

BERNTHAL, COMMISSIONER, UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATGRY \

W
!
COMMISSIOX: KENNETH M. CARR, COMMISSIONER, UNITED va&f;\
i

¢ et Ucaniem toel Licensing Panch , CHiee <€ v, "
STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION; WILLIAM CROHK?HD 6@ R
DOUG COLLINS, NRC REGION II, CHIEF, EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS

AND RADIOLOGICAL PROTECTION BRANCH
STATEMENT OF LANDO W. ZECH, JR.

Mr. ZECH. Thank you, Mxr. Chairman.

Before I give ny opening statement, and it is a briesf
s tatement, I feal i‘should maka several comments cqncerning
tha statements you have mada and tha statements Mr. Moorhead
has made.

Firxst of all,_I would like to say that I certaiﬁly agrae
with Mxr. Moorhead and would accept his invitation and yours;
Mr. Chairman, to do whataver we can to worxX closaly ﬁith
your cqmnittae. Perhaps wa could have a session together.

I think that will be very fruitful. I am a personal

believer in worXing together on issues with all members of
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our country that ara interestaed in nuclear power.

foux commit£ea has a large responsibility which I raspe
very much, and certainly I would be delighted, and I am sure
my colleagues would, too, to work closely with you in any
way that‘you or Mr. Moorhead would think appropriate.

I also would like to agree with Mr. Moorhead's assassmel
I think NRC has acted responsibly in a situation at Erwin.

I agree that we should not relax our vigilance and should
continua doing averything we can to improva the situation at
XFS Erwin.

Mr. Chairman, I do not agrae with saveral points you mag¢
that the danger of accidental exposura to off-site residants
is greataer than at any fuel sita in the country. I also
think that tha statement in your staff report, which I just
sawW this morning, which said that it took your raquest to
notify us of possible health problams at NFS Erwin in order
for us to do anything; I think that is entirely incorrect.

I think the raference in the statement to NRC exposure
limits and tha implication that our limits were inadequata.,
I think that is not a propexr characterization. I think ouz
racognition that wa should involve the National Institute of
Cc¢cupational Health and Safety is a very appropriata.and
raspongible action on ouxr part. It simply is a recognition
that if that organization can be helpful to us we should

call upon them and that is exactly what we have done.
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I thin Arecord of monitoring and oversigh%ﬂnrs

Erwin would indicata a responsible action and a concern ocvar
a number of years about that facility. I think we have
takan appropriate actions. I think the facility itself, the

management, has at least recently in enacting theizx

‘performance improvement program shown a responsible action.

I thinX we are perhaps just starting to see rasults, but
frankly I am not completely satisfiaed. I don't think ny
fallow Commissioners are either, but I think the responsibla
actions that tha facility is taking raecently and tha
specific things they have dona to increase safaety,
espacially of thaeir workers at that facility., is
encouraging,tihd—uhnuees=w=uu§; we sho;ld feel-~we should not
rest on our laurels. I think that the facility is being
rasponsibly managed.

I think that thera is no question but tha workaers and th
management nead also to work clogser togethar as you and Mx.
Moorhead have suggested, and I think a cooparative and
constructive effort on their part would be most appropriata
and show that-—-and in my mind anyway be the correct coursa of
action.

In other words, working together at that sita as well as
working_togathei on this committee is certainly something

that I submit is a constructive way to improve.

Lat me just make one f£inal statement here, Mr. Chairman.
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363 Your allusion to this Commission as not being aggrassive, I
364 thinkK, is entirely incorrect. I think we have been
365 aggressive.
366 I think you are worKing here at least in my impression i
367] tha past two vears, you are worXing with some dedicated
368] professionals who do cara about thair fellow éitizens.
369 You have a staff that has tremendous competanca, workRing
370{ very hard with a tremendous amount of integrity and honasty
371] and openness and their sole purposa is safaty and public
372 health and safety of their fellow citizens. I think that is
373] commendable and I am proud to serve with thaesa

-374| profaessionals.

375 Mz. Chairman, I appreciate tha opportunity to testiify
376y befora this subconmittee concerning NRC regulation of thae
3771 XNuclear Fuel Service facility in Erwin, Tannessae.
378 . Cn July 16, 1986, I appearaed before you and desc:ibad the
379 COmmissio@% views on the importanca of axcaellence in tha

380| operation and management of nuclear power plants'in his

381 countzy.ff
382 At that tine, I stated that a clear dedication to safaty

383] must come from within the top officials of each nuclear

384§ utility and that discipline, technical compatance. constant
385f vigilanca and management involvemant are mandatoxry if we are
386 to succaeaed in safely providing the benefits of nucleax

387{ energy to the American peopla.
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I also described the roles of the NRC Regional
Administzrators, the Key NRC headquarters offices, and the
Commission itself to closely monitor and assess each plant's
operational safety performance and to initiate necassary
actions to demand correction of adverse trends.

In my view, Mr. Chairman, tha safe operation of nuclaazx
fuel facilities demands the same degree of axcallence in
operatiﬁns and management as is expected at nuclear powar
plants. The NFS facility is especially important to our
country sincae ié reprasents a Kay element in the production
of nuclearx £uel for the reactors in our Navy's nuclearx
powaered ships. I am informed that NFS Erwin has a
longstanding raeputation of putting out an axcellent product.

NFS began processing nuclaear materials in 1957. Various
isotopas and anrichmants of uranium, as waell as thorium and

plutonium, have been handled in its facilities and

_—

equipment. Some of its facilities have been used for many
vears, and some are no longer in usa as processes and
practices have changed.

The XRC regulatory programn at the Exrwin facility has bee
aXxtensive, with priority attention given to areas of
performance raquiring improvement and follow-up to eﬁsure
that improvements are mada. <$\~\

-As a comparison, the NRC regional inspection affort at

Erxwin over tha past several years has bean almost equal to
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that for a nuclear power station with a single reactor,

approximataly four staff years per vyear, including an on-

sita full-time resident inspijfjfifED

“This level of NRC inspection, which is greater than at

other nuclear fuel facility, has been necessary due to the
complax operations *involving highly enrichaed uranium, the
labor~-intensive nature of the production linas, and the
multiple paerformance areas where improvements have bean
necessary.

Qver the past three yvears, NRC inspections havae identisf
signifiéant deficiencies in NFS operations in tha areas of
nuclaar criticality control, nuclear materials safaguards,
and radiclogical con£rols. Problems in thesa areas hava
rasultad in ascalated NRC enforcement actions, including

four c¢ivil penaltias and an order modifying the licensa.

@ Tha datails are included in our responsa to your

““ﬁ“ib | ‘ |
In conjunction with the NRC's most recent escalatad

enforcement action in May 1985, NFS management committed to
an indapendent rev;eu of their nuclear health and safaty
program and implementation’oi their own,gégformance
igprovemant ;Eogram to addrass NRC concerns as well as
waakne;ses identified by thea independent review. This

raeview was conducted by the Bachtel Corporation in June

1985.
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Bechtel identified weaknesses in NFS management
involvement in the radiological contrxols progranm,
daficiancies in staffing lavels and qualifications of the
radiation protection staff, and the need for increasad
suparvision within the radiation protaction organization.
. ) P ]
In mid-1985, the NFS #erformanca,iﬁprovemant ﬁlan was
modified to addrass the findings of tha independant revieuw.
As part of its inspection and enforcement program, the
hias been examining a number of alleged violations of
requiraments reported to NRC by plant workars, principally
during a worker strike in 1985 while thae plant was dbeing

oparated by supervisory amployeas.

O0f tha tota @gations, 164 havae baan invastigatecd

an& of thesa, 38 havae been partially or complataly
subsw

Thesae matters have resultad in NRC issuing 13 severity
level IV or Vv violations of NRC requirements. Tha
violations found by NRC through followup of thesa worker
allegations do not individually pose a serious threat to
public health and safety, but thay do deserve--and XNRC
raquires--management's prompt attention to such problems and
thair underlying causas so that more significant probleﬁs
are prgventad.

Current operations at Erwin are considered to be

satisfactory in terms of compliance with NRC requirements
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and protection of public safety. During the past year, the
rasults of NRC inspections .and management reaviews have

indicated that there has been some improvement in safaty

paerformance at NFS
-Based upon their initial actions under the/ﬁgrfozmance

- g .
improvemant program, it appears that NFS management is
/I

Wwilling to commit the necessary resources and to improve

Navertheless, much remains to be accomplished in upgradi

tha quality of operations and radiological controls as wWell
as ganeral work station cleanliness at this important
facility.

In coming months, we will be obsarving the extant to whi
AFS managenent is successful in implementing an internal
program which hotﬂ encourages the reporting of legitimate
employvea safety concerns and demonstrates management's

rasolve to promptly address safety iiiﬂmtﬁ

The CoﬁmisSion acknowleddgas management's commitment in
thair performance improvemant plan but raserves judgment on
effectiveness of the NFS program pending additional NRC
staff monitoring and evaluation.

The responsibility for safe nuclear operations a£ a
nuclearifuels facility such as NFS is an important task for
the licensea. The Nuclear Regulatory Commission's

ragulatoxry programs are intended +to ensure that tha licensee
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meets this responsibility.

During a racent visit to the x;s facility, I toured the
plant and met with corporata, plant and local union
officials. In my Jjudgment, NFS managem;nt has established a
reasonable plan for addressing theixr problems. I told the
NFS managemaent that I was disappointed with the cleanliness
of tha facility and I recommended management attention in
order to prevant contaminétion ani‘fiii;f::fai:;;iiii;js

(/Also, I suggestad to management an on official

£hat éhay try to work togethar in a spirit of cooparation

that would raeflact their excellant product.

Let me close my testimony by as§uring you and the menmbaer
of this subcommitteae that the Commission is fully committad
to continued, strong safety oversight at the Exwin facility.

Although wWwe believa N;; Exrwin management is dedicatad to
;chieving improvad pearformance, we want to see rasult#.

Mr. Chairman, this complates my testimony. I would be
happy to addraess the subcommittea's questions.

Mr. MARKEY. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Any other members of tha Commission seaeking to bﬁ

recognized £for purposes of giving an opening statement?
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STATEMENT OF, JAMES K. ASSELSTINE

Mr. ASSELSTINE. May I make a couple of comments since
Wwas out of town when the testimony was finalized?

I would say at the outset that I think that the proble:
with this plant and the problems that we have seen in a

eciltties w Yhae
number ofAmatarials area indicate a nead for some graater
attention and effort on our part to materials licensaes.

We on tha‘cOmmission spand most of our time focusing on
the reactor side and I think the lessons of soma of tha
expariances at soma of these facilities ought to be telling
us that we neaed mora effort on the materials licensing side
as well, ;Lathe;t;igié§h£orcement actiogﬂ that wa have had
against'companias lika Radiation Technologias, tha accident
at tha SQquoy;1£%els plant, the problems with NFS Erwin,
difficultiegwégﬁﬁag%%in%strations 523 problens with
industrial radiography éveragp?sures, those aeaxperiencas
indicate that we‘shoﬁi&yie d§ing more in the materials area.

In recant ﬁonths. u; have set up a blua ribbon panel to
look at #ﬁi=ho&e—in NRC regulation of materials licenseas,
what can ba done *to improve the performance of thesa
licensies and our regulatory performance. I think we need

co take a fresh look at our requirements and how effective

we have been in ensuring a strong NRC presence in inspection
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and enforcement in materials licensing.

. In tarms of NFS Erxwin specifically, I think I would be,
little lass positive than the CommissioQ::i§ statament in
tarms of whether the operations there are satisfactory amd I
also have concerns about the staff's handling of the various
allegations that wa hava seen from tha company emplovees. )

A coupla of examples: One of the allegations that we
racaivaed had to do with an allegation that there was an
individual who was responsible for ensuring production at
the plant and that foremen were so afraid of this individual
that the? would lie in ordexr to aveid problams with that
individual. Tha staff's response was to say, '"'Wall, thera
is not any regulatory raquiremenfs in this area and,
therefoxra, thera is no regulatory concern.''

I am a littla troubled by that. If you havea a situatior
whara production is so important and whare you have the

person ‘'in charge of that having such a strong role, a

a2 O
logical question is, ié thera

ﬂsafety impact from that kind

of influenca?'(
Another allegation had to do with concerns that had been
raported by these individuals to managementfrﬁ;nagement
hadn't done anything about them. The staff response.uas to
say thg;e waren't any regulatory concerns and to refer the

concerns right backK to the XNFS managgﬁiﬁt:f

C—f-am not sure that solves the problems either and I
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understand where the union would not be satisfied with that
responsa on our part.

Anothar problem has to do with the contamination in the
lunch room and again the responsae seems to be that the
contamination levaels ara below our limits for the plant,
which are set at tha highest level and, therefore, although
thay violate the company limits, there aran't real problams
there. A

C/;)am not satisfied with that response eithex.aﬂgazge
failure of radiation monitoring equipment, the answer is it
is not of concern either baecausa the process wasn't in
oparation or the particular piace of equipmant wasn't

specifically raquired.tf>

C} think the answers to these allegations missaes tha
broadaer lesson from this expe:ience]?that when you put thaesa
things togethaé;_tha practices and the quality of oparation
4she=e- azen't what we ought to be insisting upon.

If our regulations or requirements aren't high enough to
ensure a higher level of operation, maybe wa ought to take a

haxd lookR at what our requirements are and how we have been
anNmMC€‘

doing with ensurinngpe;a#Lwr.

A
I agraa with the ghairman that our sense from tha Navy i.
t)
that tha product thera is pretty goodﬂ,ﬁut the difficulty is
when I looK at the overall history and the allegatioﬁ%ﬁs—

that- it seems to ba a pretty sloppy operation, not up to the
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standards that we ought to be insisting upon.

Thae enforcement history is not good when you comparae +ti
facility with others in this country and abroad, I think
that thera is a clear difference in terms of the quality of
oparations.and,ﬁz ought to be worXing to ensure substantial
improvenent here.

I have been to at least one other fuel facility in this
country and the comparison is like night and day in terms of

cleanliness and attention to maintaining the equipment and

facilities. . .
G o havehto &%—&e&s&—ovatStealrecently in Japan and again

sea substantial differences ;n terms of attention to
radiological control and cleanliness in the facility.

I think Chairman Z2ech visited tha same facility and cou.
give you the same Kind of reaction. We need to ensure that
the quality of operations and the sloppiness at this placa
gats cleaned up.emd I would characterize it more as that
than anythiﬁg elsa. |

I am encouraged that the company has an improvement
program, but I think we have to insist upon real improvement
and gat touéh Wwith thesa guys and get the Kinds of
performance we naed.

I‘think the Navy ought to get tough with them. They ara
the sole supplier of this product and if you have a

substantial problem at this facility, there are potantial
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609! national security wapaets from that. That gives the Navy a
610} strong stake in ensuring that the quality of operations
611] thera improves.
612 Thosa ara my comments, Mr. Chairman.

613 Mr. MARKEY. Any other members?

61y Commissioner Bernthal?
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STATEMENT OF FREDERICK M. BERNTHAL

Mr. BERNTHAL. I will take just'a minute.

I agree with many of the comments that both the Chairma
and Commissioner Asselstine have made. I wantad to
emphasize onae point.

This is the sacond or third time around the tracK with
this facility for some of us and Commissioner Asselstine
hasn't mentiona& it, but wa went through a similar go-around
with the NFS facility when Commissioner Asselstine was the
lead staff parson on the Senate Committee of Oversight and

Environment and Public Works and I was a staff membexr in the
Senate.

My experience over the last eight yvyears-—-and I am going
~commaent on tha institutional aspect of how you are running
this ship therae« is thét it is a stranégway to run and to
regulate, if I may say. tha sola sourca for a stratagic
material such as Navy nuclear fuel.

Whera the Navy leaves it to the NRC, by and large, the
NRC~--and I noted this particularly before I became a
Commissioner. is put in the position of having to sa§,
"welli wa would like things ta be better, but we understand
that this is a terribly important facilitg;and things Rind

of go on the way they always had.
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You have an adversarxial union-management relationship.,
the earmarks of the old~fashioned way and it isn't the good,
old way either, I might say.

I don't understand why that Xind of adversarial managem:
labor relationship is considered appropri#te foxr the sole
sourca of a strategic matarial such as Navy nuclear =fuel.

So vary broadly speaking over the last eight yaars or sc
that Commissionar Assalstine and I hava observed this
facility, thare are a number of things that give risa to
soma concerns and that none of us should be tarribly happy
about. |

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. MARKEY. Any othex membars?4

So wa have two former Senate staffers and two former
admirals. I don't Know how you got into this job,
Commissioner Roberts.

Lat me just start by asKing, what is your view with rega.
to the role which tha Navy should be playing in ragulation
here? Do you thiﬁk that the Navy should have sone
ragulatory responsibility in this area?

Mr. 2ECH. I don;t think so, Mr. Chairman. I think uwe
have the ragulatory responsibility. I think that is--unless
the rules are changed, I see no reason why we should not be
able to carry out our rasponsibilities in this ragard. I

KRnow the Navy is interested in tha product, that the Navy
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cares about the facility. I don't think we need another
;egulatory group. I see no reason that we can't carry out
our responsibilitias at NFS Erwin.

I think we have done that. I think wa have recognizad
that thera is room for improvement down there, acknowledged

that, and I think that thera is no reason that wa should try

_to change the current setup. I think we can handle it and I

think we should.

Mr. MARKEY. Are there any members of the Cémmission thi
beliave there should be a jurisdictional change?

Mr. ASSELSTINE. I am not sure that thera should be a
jurisdictional change and maybae tha quastion of NRC or Navy
regulation isn't tha right one. I would lika to see more
NaQy involvement. I think they have got a strong stake in
the way that place is operatad. They have a strong staka
not only in the quality of tha product it produces, but in
the manner they produce it.

I have to say that in previous vyears wh:%f£§;¥~havi&he&
difficulties with this facility on material accounting~

quastions, the attitude of the Navy has been, ''Gee,

-£ellous, vyou can't shut that facility down. We have to

ensure continued operation of that facility bacausa we
depand so heavily on this product. It is our sola source of
supply. "'’

I suspect if we had significant safety problems or a
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significant operating event at this plant, we would face the
gsame Kind of difficulty with the Navy.

The Navy would be saying, ''"Wa have to have this product
and thera is a stratagic impact if you disrupt the
production procass.''

To me, that says that tha Navy ought to be fairly strong
inveolved in telling this company not only that they ara
satisfied with the product they are producing, but also that
they want to see an improvement in the mannexr they produce
it and I think that Kind of assistance wouldn't displaca the
NRC regulation necessarily, but it could help us bring about
the kinds of changes that wae would like to sae in tha placa.

I think that Chairman Zech has talked with Admiral McKae
at tha Navy about the facility and I think that Rind of
intaraction is positiva, movas us in the right direction.

I would lika to see a stronger Navy rola insisting on goc
operatibns angit%miould sea real improvement in the way they
do their joﬁ.

Mr. MARKEY. I don't think Admiral RicKover would allow
ona of his submarines to ba run the way this plan is zun,
which produces tha fual to drive the submarine fleet. I
think we hava two standards: One that is very high ahd very
conscious of health and safaty concerns that tha Navy
implaments for its own fleet of officers and enlistad

rersonnel, but vet another standard that applies to the
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715} e¢ivilians who are worXing Jjust as diligently on national
716{ security objectives, but without thae same painstaXing cara
717} taKken to ensure that the worKers, the civilian workars in
718] this plant in Tennessea, ara given the same Kind of care and
719{ concern.
720 It is that double standard, I think, which bothars this
721 subcommittee, and to the extent that the Navy turns a blind
722] eye on these concerns as long as the fuel is deliverad on
723 time, meeting the specifications, I think is an abdication
724y of responsibility.
725 Although thara is no dirxect jurisdiction, I think that +.

- 726] Navy has a moral raesponsibility to exercisae whataver clout
727} it has +to ensure that while the national security objactivas
728 are being met that simultanaocusly health and safety and
729 environmental concerns should also be met as it does in its
730 ﬁilitary submarine program, and I don't know why thaey can
731 take such a high profile interest on the one hand, but when
732] it comes to thesa civilians that they just basically say
733] that ''It is not my job; it is thae NRC's.''
734 So I have very sarious problems with the Navy's éttitude
735 on this subjact and my hope is that they will understand
736§y that unless they begin to play a larger role as uell; aven
737} on an informal advisory basis, but in a very aggressive and
738 insistent basis, then ﬁany of these problems, I feel. are

739] going to festexr on indefinitely.
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740 Thay ara the contractor. These materials are being
7411 manufacturer for the XNavy. To the aextent that the Navy
742! wants caertain things done, thay will be done if they so
743} request.
744 If they absent themselves from any of thosa discussions
745 with regard to the health, safety and environmental worXing
746] conditions there, then unfortunately it reduces the
747] likelihood that thase conditions will be improved.
748 That is. a fact of life, thea way the world works.
749f Hopefully the Navy will understand that this black eye, this
750f continuing problem will be ﬁith them as long as thay rasist

. 7511 thae opportunity for them to go in and help as well to claan

752 up the mess.

753 Mr. 2ECH. May I respond?
754 Mr. MARKEY. I would be glad to listen to you.
755 Mr. ZECH. I have reviewad the history of tha problems ¢

756f this plant, Mr. Chairman, ovar many years; It is an old
757} plant, first construc#ed in 1957, as a laboratory and since
758} has changed its mission rather significantly several

759 different times.

760 I havae notad also the history of problems, but in my
761 raecent visit to NFS Erwin, as T indicate&. I was |

762 disappginted. I Know the Navy standards and they are high
763| and they are good and the results are good. I was

764] disappointed in that plaﬁbas you alluded and I so stated in




NAME:
765
766
767
768
769
770
771
772
773
774
775

- 776
777
778
779
780
781
782
783
784
785
786
787
788

789

HIF261030 PAGE 3y
my statement.

I notad improvement efforts and also told the official§
wantad to see results. I talKed to the union
represantative, who I thought pre;ented himself very
candidly and very constructively, and so when I came back to
Washington, I called Admiral ncKeeA&nd I told him #ehat—
assantially what you had said, that although the XNavy
recaived tha product and it was a good product, I Knew it
was, that-—and that we were responsible for ragulatory
measures and monitoring, that I thought that ha could halp
by indiéating to managernents. NFS management, ¥hat parhaps
supporting my vieus)that the plant had plenty of room fox
improvement, j% would be helpful to me as a regulator if ha
as the product receiver would agree with that and would
approach management. And he did so.

I just received a day or so ago a letter from Mr. Charxle
Taylox,; the President of NFS Erwin indicating to ma that ha
agraed with my rather critical assessment of his performance
and he iﬁtended to do something about it.

So I do think that Admiral McKee and the Navy have taken
action. I hoée that that will result in improvements in the
future. I will monitor it closely, Mr. Chairman.

I'd§ree that the Navy should have a greater interest an
I have tried to do what I could and I think Admiral McKee

has responded in a very acceptabla manner,.
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60&)

sy, I don't think any changes are necessazxy right now, but

It is something we will have to watch and F4*hinllr—-as I

.I am encouraged by the response I got not only from Admiral
McKee, but from Mr. Tavlor.

We will have +to watch and see what happens.

Mr. ASSELSTINE. On the contractor question, I think it
fair to point out that thera area a coupla of other defensa
contractors involved in the Navy fuel production prograna#&
‘ﬁgile they may be different in tarms of tha process that
they do,they may not have the chemistry difficulties and

challenges that aexist at NFS Erwin. Generally wa haven't

had a problem with thosa £acilitiei:9

‘The Biﬂ facility at Lynchburg and the(&c facility in
Coﬁnecticut. thosa tend to be first-class operations,and I
think the messaga that needs to be sent is that is the sanme
thing wa expact at this facility, particularly given its
important defense role.

I think the Zgaizman is to be commended for what he has
been doing in the last few weeks. By all accounts, tﬁe
message he sent the company at the plant was pretty strong
and they seem to have received that message. I think that
fha contacts with tha Navy can only ba to the good iﬁ terms
of helging to get theilr greatar involvement.

our
I think we need to direct the” staff that we want to gat

the bottom of tha problems there and stay on top of this
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improvement programoxkd if they don't shape up, putéiat@kﬁ
enforcement actionsﬁfuhatevez it takes to geat tha Xind oif
improvement that we want to see at that place.

Mr. MARKEY. Again, Admiral RicKover or Admiral McKee
woul% never allow their submarine fleet to operate with thae
laval of sloppiness and contamination which is pravalent
tﬁroughout thea history of this plant. They have a
rasponsibility to ensure that this company understands the
standards that the Navy expects to protect uorker health and
safety in the environment and the surrounding areas, and as
wall, let's not forget that NRC stafi reports over tha years
have indicated problems here and the NRC's record is
somathing that is very, very spotty and inconsistent in its
commitment and understanding.

And what I think the purpose of this haearing will be,
amongst other things, is to help to idantify the souxrce of
the problem, which is that national security cannot be
involved to‘prdtect private industries or even the Navy from
having to abide by values in our society which have without
quaestion avolvaed ovar the last 30 years that place a much
higher value upon health, safaty, environmental concerns,
whila at the sama time understanding that national sécu:ity
interests have to remain parandunt. But they both can be

dona simultaneously.

Mr. ASSELSTIXE. I think we all agree. Certainly I do.
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DCMN MILTOXN

Mr. MARXEY. But it is important for us to understand ¢
people have been victimized by a lacKk of understanding of
the need to balanca those interests while maintain}ng a high
level and that is the objective that hopefully today's
hearing will achieve.

Mr. BERNTHAL. A short comment, Mr. Chairman.

I agree that Admiral RicKover wouldn{t have approved
>genarally of the appearance of that plant. Having had soma
experiancae in my profassicnal history with laboratoxies and
what they may or may not look like, what I would say.,
though, is it is an old plant and it is a custom-buil®
plant. I don't think Admiral Rickover uwould evaer
contemplata trying to build or operate a plant of that type.
. The navy is, as you Know, constructing an additional
facility now in South Carolina, I belieave. 1In many
respects, a custom-built plant like this, when I went
through iﬁy/I raalized, it would be hard to make it look
pretty after this many years, so the option is that ydu
@ither stick with it and continue to accept what is by anyf'
account a vary, very high quality product, or you end up
havingéto start from scratch and build a new facilitzﬂ_zgd

that is about where you ara thera.

So it has been a difficult regulatory dilemma =£or us in
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many respects, not the least of which is the Navy's
insistence that this is an important gacility to theirx
operations.

Mr. MARKEY. I guess my point here would be that althon
Tennessae2 1s very interestad in doing well in the Miss
America Pagent, we weran't talking about its prettiness in
terms of its surface attractiveness. We are talXking about
whether it, in fact, was ¢lean, whether it provided for the
basic fundamental protection of the worKkers and the
environment. And there it has failad.

It may not ba tha prattiest sita in tha world, but thax
ara a lot of placaes like that that still can operata
maintaining minimal levels of regard forxr safety, health,
environment, and worker safety, and that is really what the
concern is here.

I want to addraess the issue of the NFS decommissioning
fund. I understand that the company has claimed that
information on estimatad decommiésioning costs and the
anount of monay in the fund is.proprietary. The NRC has
supported that claim.

Is this position consistent with decommissioning fund a:
cost information on reactors and other fuel cycla
£acili§ies?

Mxr. ZECH. As regards proprietary information, M=x.

~Chairman?
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890 Mr. MARKEY. Maintaining sacracy around the quastion o:
891 how much money will be available to ensure that when this
892| plant is decommissioned, that there will be enough resources
893 in this company present to protect the environment in this
894 araa for an indefinita period of time against the
895| contamination riskK that could potentially be run in the long
896/ run if thesa materials are not properly handled.
897 And I guess tha quastion goas to the public's xight to
898{ EKnow what type of resources are available in this company to
899] giva those Kinds of assurancas and what is tha NRC doing to
900f{ ensura £hat when this plant is finally shut down and it is
901} ona radioactive hot box, that in paerpetuity thera is enocugh
902! money here that the company haskacceSs to that will protect
903j the public forever from the dangers of the contamination
904f from this plant.
905 What Xind of information can you give this committee, w
906] kind of assurances can you give? We have a track record of
907! the company starting with West Valley in New York which is
908] very questionable and tha peoprle of Tennessee have a'right
909] to Know whether this company has those resources, and if
910] not, what steps will the government takKe to maKke suxe these’
911l people are protectad.
912 Mr. ZECH. First of all, as regards decommissioning, I :

913 sure you are well aware that tha commission has for some

914} time considered very sariously dacommissioning matters £for
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our nuclear power plants. In the fuel cycle plants, wWe
don't have at the present time any requirements =for.
decommissioning plants as faxr as I am aware.

O0n the other hand, we have ;laced amendments on tha
licanse conditions for fuel cycle facilities and we have a
rulemaKking that should become effective in 1987 that will
codify these requirements. So it isn't a subject we havae
ignored; it is a subject we have looked at very carefully.

I would like to call on someona else to give you mora on

that matter.

Mx. Bill Crowu. . ,

i me
.6V&y“nr. CROW. I am Bill Con. chief of the :ginn—iioensiég

ﬂ&ranch. N

| Back in 1977, we started adding conditions to_ﬁf@UZuel
cycle licensgﬁ@ oi—dhe—madoxs to require them to submit
dacommissioning plans/;nd’in enough detail so they could
estimata thae cost for decommissioning. NFS is ona of the
facilitias that did this and in 1978, we incorporated their
decommissioning plan and their financial arrangements as a
condition of the license.

They stated that they felt the financial information was
proprietary because the release of it would hindex théir
compet;}ive position in the industry. We acceptad this.

Mr. MARKEY. Do you have that information?

Mz. CROW. Yes.
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Mr. MARKEY. Can you maXke them provide the information
you?

Mr. CROW. Yes, sir.

Mr. MARKEY. Are you satisfied that the financial
resources available to this company are sufficiant to
protect the people of Tennessee for as long as this site
will exist?

Mr. CROW. In their financial plan they put so much mon
into an escrow account annually and they periodically look
at the estimated costs for decommissioning the plant, and
update this cost.A

The original estimate was given to us in 1978. WHae
accepted that. In 1983, they re-evaluated tha cost and they
essantially doubled the amount and increased the gquantity
going to the aescrow account. They estimated that this
account would be built up over a period of ten years.

Wa have recognized that there. are additional areas that
need--we need for them to take a look at and right now we ar
reviewing their application for renewal. We have asKkad thenm
to re-evaluate the cost of decommissjoning the ponds. There
is a pile of dirt that was removedféégéze railroad that has
to be disposed of. We have asked them to include that as
well as other contaminated areas in the plant.

Mr. MARKEY. What additional areas are they looKing at

right now in terms of costs?
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Mr. CROW. We have asXked them to take a look—-—as I savy.
there is a mound of dirt there that has to be disposed of
and the ponds as well as some additional buildings that
weran't included in the first cost estimate.

Mxr. MARKEY. Whaere did the mound of dizrt come fxon?

Mr. CROW. Thera was a contaminated area outsid; the
facility fence.

Mxr. MARKEY. OQff-site?

Mx. CROW. Off-site, where a creek used'to run several

‘years ago, and thay diverted the creek stream, and

aprparently aven though the discharges to that creek weme——nei
ragulatory limits, either by ion exchanga or by settling the
material gtbontaminataithe soil. .This was picked up, as I
understand it, in 1979 and we required them to raeamove it.

Mr. MARKEY. How big is this mound?

Mr. CROW. I have not seen it.

Mr. MARKEY. Is 100,000 cubic feset a reasonéhle estinate
of the size?

Mr. CROW. About 100,000 cubic feet, I am told, 200,000,

Mr. MARKEY. So from off-site, you have taken céntaminat
earth, which is perhaps thea size of 50 by 50 by 40, a vary
large area? Would you agraa with that? |

Mr. CROW. It is about 200,000 cubic feat.

"Mr. MARKEY. About 200,000. Does the NRC itself take an:

time +0 calculate what the costs might be for
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decommissioning? D¢ vou have an estimate in your own mind?

Mr. CROW. We evaluated their estimate and in 1978 we
agreed with it. We agreed with the escalated cost in 1983.
We fsel that additional funding is nacessazry.

Mr. MARKEY. Dées the cost of decommissioning include
waste pits that have t¢o be cleaned up?

Mr. CROW. No, sir, it does not, but we are asking for
that information now.

Mr. MARKEY. Have you traditionally included that as a
cost?

Mx. CROW. On their original submittal, they identifiec
this as an area that they were going to have to look at.
They could not astimate tha cost becausa they were
evaluating disposing of it in a bulk form rather than in a
pacKage form.

Mr. MARKEY. Do you agree that the NFS decommissioning
fund may just barely cover retention pond decommissioning?

Mr. CRON. I don't think the fund today would cover th:

Mr. MARKEY. You don't think it would cover that?

Mzr. CROW. HNo, sir.

Mxr. MARKEY. So what does that tell us about the funds’
available for the rest of the site? |

Mr. CROW. That is why we have asKked them to ra-eygaluat
it and come up with a new cost for decommissioning and

adjust the quantity of money going into their escrow account
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accordingly.

Mr. MARKEY. So you agrae then that tha available funds
are woaefully inadequate in order to decommission the plant
if it had to be done right now, immediately?

Mr. CROW. I think they are inadequata, Yyes, sir.

Mr. MARKEY. Do you think that the peopla of Tennassse
should be told that there is not sufficient funding
available to dacommission this plant?

Mr. CROW. I would look to the corporation--irrespective
the quantity of money in the fund--I would look to tha
corporafion. raally, to provide the increased funding £for
dacommissioning. Thera is a condition of the licensa that
specifies that at the end of plant lifa, they have to
decontaminate the facility and ground so they can be
released for unrestricted use.

Mr. MARKEY. I understand, but we are dealing with a
company that left a stata hélding a $400 .million bag that
had to be £illed with some money but it wasn't going to be
coming from this company. ‘

I think the people of Tennessee might want to know what
tha costs might be over the long term, over the next 40, 50,
100 vears in terms of decommissioning and isolating fhis
area so there would not be threats to the public health.

Mr. ZECH. Mr. Chairman, you askad whether it is woefully

inadequatae. I thinKk you are trying to put words in his
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mouth.

He said it is inadequate. We have been tracking that
system all along. We have asKked for an update of the thing
now.

I thinX that he is being very c¢andid with you and wheth
it'may ba somewhat inadequate now, I think the fact that we
have asked for review should show you; it sﬁpws mﬁ,that we
are trying to stay on top of the situation.Abe realistic and
candid about it.

It seems to me we hava acted very responsibly in this
matter and we are not woefully inadegquate and it is not a--
Mr. MARKEY. Your top guy just told us that it is
inadequate. I am not putting words in his mouth.
| Mxr. ZECH. You said woefully inadequate.

Mrx. MARKEY. Inadequate is bad enough.

Mr. ZECH. He said we are reviewing tha situation to
upgrade that part of inadequacy that he is concerned about,

Mx. MARKEY. If it is inadequate for the retention <Hunds
how is it fox the rest of the site?

Mr. ZECH: I think you are making something out of this
that it isn't. If the cost of decommissioning has increased
somewhat and we area reviewing it, that is what we azé doing.

I thiqﬁ that is appropriate, responsible action on our
part, and the fact that it is behind somewhat of perhaps

inflation or whatever now, I think is not something that you
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should be concerned about. If we weren't reviawing it, you
should be concezrned.

Mr. MARKEY. Give us a ball park £f£igure, then. It doesn
have o be Fenway Park; it could be Yellowstone ParX. Just
give us a round number that you think might approximate what
the cost would be.

Mr. 2ECH. I am not going to throw out a numbex. I will
asKk my staff i£f he haé an idea of a numbar.

We are watching the decommissioning cost and as they
changa, we are trying to change with it.

Mr. MARKEY. I understand, but you have to understand the
sKepticism with which this ?ommittee is looRing at this
company. We do not view NFS as a paradigm of
rasponsibility. Its track record in New YorX and here gives
us real causae for concern that they may not be properly
anticipating the £full costs of all the contamination which
could pdtentially endanger this area in perpetuity, and it
may not be pﬁtting aside the proper financial resouxces to
ensure that those concerns will be taKen cara of, and as a
result, they might be coming back potentially to the Federal
Government as the deap pocKets of last resort and ue uant‘tbh
prorerly anticipate what thosa cosits might be and to also
uarnfthg people of Tennessee that there may be costs
attendant to having a plant of this nature in this area.

Mr. Asselstine.
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Mr. ASSELSTINE. I would say that the positive part abo
the deconmmissioning plan they have is at laeaast the money
they have set aside is set aside and it is under a third-
party control so there is some assurance that that money
will be available.

I am skepticalfﬁf‘relying just on the corporate asseats «
this conmpany beyond the amount separatad out in this £und to
assure decommissioning because of its past performance. I
thinK we ought to take a hard looKk at this proprietary
clainm.

It is if NFS has to tell the world the size of this Zfund
when they go for decommissioning bids, everyone will come in
with that amount of money since they Know how much money has
been set aside. In the reactor area, things are different.

We have in our proposed regulations set an estimate of
what we thinKk would ba needed to decommission power plants.
That has been a major area of interest and concarn in térms
of public comments on the decommissioning rule and it is
something I think needs attention in this area.

I look at this_proprietary claim skepticallyAAﬁﬂ~ﬁg ough
t0 look at it. And I agree that the people of Tennessee
hava a legitimate intarest in Knowing what the estimétas are
for cleaning the placa up, what the company thinks <he
estimataes are for cleaning the place up, and they ought to

have an opportunity to comment on it as well.
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It is important to ensure that enough money will ba
available =Zor decommission{ng téﬁ facilities when those
facilities go out of $ﬁ§§§22;,£;sed upon our past experiencs
~edra+ when that happens., it is tough to f£ind the money.

Mr. MARKEY. Just to £lesh out this point, utilities th
run nuclear power plants have *to maKa available to.public
utility commissions across America the amount of resources
they have availabla for tha decommissioning of those nuclear
power plants. And that information can be made public and
is made public.

Mzr. ASSELSTINE. That is right.

Mr. MARKEY. But here we have a company that creates
dangers to public health and safety, very much akin to what
pofentially could happen at a nuclear power plant if not
properly attended to and properly financed, but they here
argua that for some reason they are to be put in a catagory
where this type of information is proprietary in naturae.,
whereas for utilities it is not considerxed so.

I guess my fear is that this whole shield of national
security which envelopes this plant, somehow or o¢ther is
used by the plant owners here to create a shield around
information that in any other setting would not be
considezed proprietazy) and my concern is that as a result,

thg people of Tennessee are put in a very unique position,

that if this was a nuclear power plant and it was creating
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an identical Rind of threat over the next 100 or 200 years
as part of a decommissioning process, that this information
that is the financial information, would bhe available zfor
tﬁe peqple in Tannessea in this subcommitteae.

But because of the national sacurity twist hexe, they
tryihg 4o use that as their protective shield against the
information being made public whereas it is completely
unrelatad to national security, this particular question.

And I guess for my perspective, I think it would be a v
healthy situation if we ¢ould make perhaps a re—-assessmant
of the appropriatenass o£f allowing this information to hq
envaloped into this whola aura of secrecy which surxrrounds
this pian£ for other purposes.

Mr. ZQECH. Mr. Chairman, if you ara asXing us to take a
lookR at the appropriateness of this proprietary clause, I
think that is a reasonable raquast to makKe.

We have accepted that proprietary regquast for some numbe
of years and perhaps we should take another look at it. It
that is what you ara askKing us t§ do, I would be pleased to
do that.

We don't havae too many of these fuel cycle facilities to
monitor, as you Know. We have focused more of our attention
on the nuclear power plants.

I-would certainly be willing myself to take another look

at why we are doing this if that is what you are asking us.
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Perhaps that is a very legitimata question and I would be
happy to do that if that is what you want us to do.
Mr. MARKEY. That would be very helpful.
Mz, Z2ECH. I don't Know how the other commissioners fe
but I would support that.

Mr. MARKEY. Commissioner Bernthal.
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RPTS STEIX

DCAX ROSS

Mr. BERNTHAL. Mr. Chairman, I suspect that you will h
a majority vervy quickly to tage another looK at this
question of the proprietary nature or the appropriateness o
the proprietary claim by the company in this regarxd.

Yéu mentioned., though, a few minutes ago, that it was 1
job perhaps of this ﬁearing, certainly of tha NRC, to assist
the public in properly anticipating the cost of
¢dacommissioning, and I want to focus on that, because I
agree with that.

" One of the difficulties in our relationship with the Xa
over the years--not that it has been contentious--but one of
the reasocns it has been hard to regulate is that sometinmes
it has been hard to tell exactly where the ultimate
responsibility lay. In the area of decommissioning, it is
clearly ours, and it seems +0 me wWwe can, with no concern
whatsoever, proceed in trying +o determine what that cost
will be.

WKhat I would say, however, is that the American people--
you, Mr. Chairman, I am sure—--are under no illusion, nor
shouldiyou be, that that cost will not ultimately be borne
by the American people and the taXxpayvers as wWe go along, —iié-

it should be. And I would, as a resident of the State of
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1196 Tennessee, do all in my power to see to it that tha State o

1197} Tennesseae is not left holding the bag on this matter.

1198 It will be paid by the taxpavers. The money will be p-

11991 aside through the Zfaas they.pay this company to prapara the

1200 material for naval nuclear fuels.

1201 Mr. MARKEY. Wa are going to hava to move on hera.

1202 This company is owned by Texaco, and I guess one of the

1203] questions I would asX is that you take a look at that

1204} question: How much money should come from Taxaco

1205 potentially in view of the potential contamination, <the

1206f{ unanticipated risKks that are being posed to the residents of
1207 this area over the long run that are not perhaps in any way
1208] related to the Navy orx tie Federal Government but, rather,
1209 this private company's management of this operation? And I
1210f] would ask that you give us that re-analysis of this whole
1211} financial picture of this plant on a timely basis.
1212 Could you give us an idea of how long it might taka you
1213 maka that Xind of assessment; that is, on the proprietary
1214 information and the potential sources of funding?
1215 Mr. Z2ECH. I may have misunderstood your questioﬁ. I
1216{ thought yvou were asXing about the proprietary part, and that

1217| is what I committed to.

1218 * As far as the financial things, I would have *o look at

1219} that.

1220 Mr. MARKEY. How long will it take the commission to make
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1221l a decision as to the appropriateness of continued shields o
1222] %this information under the proprietary argument, proprietar
1223| information; how long might it taKe you to make a review oI
1224 that?
1228 Mr. 2ECH. Not long. I am going to go to Vienna Monda:
1226] for two weeks, but I will try to gat something out before I
1227] go. Maybe in three weeks we should have an answer on that.
1228 Mr. MARKEY. How about the other information?
1229 Mr. ZECH. I don't Know. You are asking me now to look
1230) into the £financial; I don't Rnow. I would have to look at
1231 that. We will looK to see whether we can do anything about
-1232) ie.
1233 I don't Know if wa have the authority to do that. I we
1234 haQa to look into the whole question. I just don't Xnow. I
1235 would have to ask my lawyers and others, to see. I will
1236| look into that, though, and see whether it would be
1237| appropriate for us to do so; and, if it is, we will do it.
1238{ But, if it is not, we can't do it.
1239 Mr. MARKEY. And one final attempt to perhaps give the
1240f{ subcommittee some indication of the amount of money that
1241 ‘night be roughly involved in the decommissioning of this
1242l plant?
1243 Mr. ZECH. I will have to again look into that, Mz.
1244 Chaizrman. I can't give you a number off the top of my head.

1245 Mr. MARKEY. Can you give us a rough idea, a rough numbei
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as to the total decommissioning of the plant, a range? Do
you have any idea what the range might be?

Mr. ZECH. I understand we are getting an analysis fxc
the licensee. WHe are due to get that in January coming up.
When we get that, we will be able to give you an assessment

Mr. MARKEY. Will that analysis include th; waste pits

Mr. 2ECH. TYas, it will.

Mr. CROW. The uastelgggé§ The burial pits, no, sir.

Mr. MARKEY. Why won't the waste pits also be included:
Will not they have to be decommissioned, as well?

Mr. CROW. That material is disposed of in accordance u
tha regulations. What we will do is evaluate that burial
ground to.see whether or not thera is any potential for
adversa impact on the environment. If we find there is, we
will requira them to remove the matarial.

Mzr. MARKEY. Are you going +o turn this arxea into a
radiocactive waste dump?

Mr. CROW.  We don't intend to, no.

Mr. MARKEY. What does the State of Tennessee have as lc
term plans for the site?

Mxr. Z2ECH. Thae answer was, 1f there is any radiological
problem here, wa will be involved in solving it. We have no
intent;on of turning it over to the State with a

radiological safety problenm.

Mr. MARKEY. I understand. Khat we have to Rnow is what
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1271l 4is going to be done with it and what is the source of
1272] Zfunding to ensure that it is isolatad and offers no threat
1273f to the environment. -
1274 Why are you not including it in +he study? I am trvyir
1275] get a total picture of what is going on here in Erwin; and
1276f to tha extent that you are excluding certain very important
12771 questions, wa are not going to hava the *total picturs. We
1278{ can't do this piecemeal. Let's do it once, do it right., an
1279 put together a plan to protect these people forever.
1280{ Wa can't go on this way. We have been doing this with
1281} piecemeal studias for the last decada, and it is time we had
- 1282 a defin;tive analysis of what tha cost will b)e.
1283 Mr. CROW. Wa will do a radiological assassment of the
1284 burial ground. And if thera is potential for adverse
1285 impact, we will require it to be removed.
1286 ' Mr. MARKEY. Can we include what the cost might be to h:
1287] it removed?
1288 Mr. ZECH. Yes, Mr. Chairman. We will do oux best to
1289 include that.
1290 Mxr. MARKEY. I want to move on to the issue of émergency
1291} planning at the Erwin plant. The NRC staff has identified
1292 several reasons why this plant poses unigque dangers focr
1293 accidagtal exposure to off-site residents. These include a
1294} higher, better dose gram of uranium released, a history of

1295 accidental réleases, the fact that NFS is located in a hole
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350 that a low altitude raleasa will blow into homes and
surrounding hills, and the,neazest rasident is closer to NF
than at soma similar plants, homes within S0 vyvards of the
plant. So, you have got a serious problem.

In July of 1982, the NRC staff proposed additional
emergency planning measures for the plant, including a
warning system and instruction brochures £oxr nearby
residents. Why did the commissioners not approve these
measures back in 19827

Mr. ZECH. .M:. Chairman, let me first say that, of cour
emargency planning at a fuel facility is quite differant
from emergency planning at a nuclear power plant facility.
Thera are no‘radiological fission products, no inventory of
that at a fuel c¢ycle facility. And, therefore, you don't
really have that type of radiological hazard. That is very
important, to recogniza that.

Mzr:'. MARKEY. So vou don't think an emergency plan is
necessaxy?

Mr. Z2ECH. Please, let me go on. T will get to that.

You don't have decay heat removal, so it is a diffarent
situation. You don't have any long—-term cooling problenms
and those Kinds of things. You have to recognize thﬁt the
hazards are quite different.

You have chemical and toxric hazards to bhe concerned about

and therefore when you maXka an emerdancy plan on a fuel sike
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it is a different approach. But we do have a contingency
plan for emergencies at a fuel site, and they require promp

rotification; they require attantion to medical aspects of

on-sita problems. And, therefore, I think that is important

to recognizay that thexre is a plan in place, but it is
focused on that specific type of facility.

Again, I would liKe %to0o call onm Mxr. Bill Crow to elabora
a bit on that emergency planning.

Mr. MARKEY. Before we do that, the question here
specifically is, in 1982 the NRC--that is, tha
staii--fecommended té the commission that there he additional
rlanning measures for the plant, including a warning systenm
and instruction brochures for nearby'residents. It is nou
1986, and we still don't have an emergency plan.

Mxr. ZECH. We do have an emergency plan for that facilit:

Mr. MARKEY. You don't have the additional instructions
that tha staff recommended for the plant. The question is,
why not? And when do¢ you have any plans to do anything
about that?

Mr. ZECH. The proposad rule is now before the commission

It has gone through a lengthy period of review. We have
tried to, I believe, incorporatsa events that have happened
recent;? in order to ensure that the rule is going to be a
satisfactoxry one.

My understanding is, it is before the commission nouw. It
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1346| is being reviewed, and I anticipate that the rule would be
1347! out some time before the end of the year.
1348 "Mzr. MARKEY. Does this rule include these additional
1349] recommendations that ueré made by the NRC staff in 19827
1350 Mr. ZECH. I beliave it does not, but I would prefer +«
1351 call on a staff membaer who might be abla to give you more
13521 accurate information.
1353 Mx. Crow?
1354 Mr. CROW. The new rule will requira tha licansae to
1355{ submit the contingency or emaergency plan to local
1356] authorities and to the State and get comments on it. These
13571 comments then will be given back to us for review and for
1358] inclusion as we see n;cessary.
1359 v Mr. MARKEY. Mxr. Crow, let me ask, does the proposed rul
1360 include the staff recommendations made in 19827
1361 Mr. CROW. ©Ho, sir.
1362 Mr. MARKEY. It does not? Why no%t, Mr. Crow? What
1363] decisions did you maKe on that?
1364 Mr. CRON. One of the reasons for the requirements in 19
1365 was becausa 0of the-~-~ua made a calculation--it was a very
, o kt‘vf}.’a...w‘“ s Urb '
1366 conservative calculation--that ifﬂytﬂt=5»uas released, thezre
1367} was a possibility of a specific dosa to the nearast
1368}° residegt. This was becausae we calculated the relesase at

1369 ground lavel. Since that time, the NFS has installed a 30~

1370f{ meter stack; and when you add plume rise on top of that,




NAME:
1371
1372
1373
1374
1375

" 1376
1377
1378
1379
1380
1381

1382
1383
1384
1385
1386

1387
1388
1389
13990
1391
1392
1393
1394

1395

HIF261030 PAGE 59

there is no danger of that plume hitting right into the
hillside across from the plant.

Mxr. MARKEY. Let me read from William DixKs, from the }
staff, in 1982: '"Accidents in plant areas not sarved by
tha new ventilation system could, however, still have
sufficient potential impact on the public¢ to require prompt
notification.'' That is from the NRC staff, now, to the
XRC, in 1982.

Commissioner Asselstine, c¢an you help enlighten us on w!
has caused the delay and deletion of the recommendations
made by thae staff?

Mr. ASSELSTINE. I think the zgmmission decision in 1982
was premiged on the assumption, based upon what we had heard
from the staff, that we were going to get the proposed rule
shortly, within a couple of months of when we received this
proposal in July of 1982. I would have to say, I was part
of that decision. I supported it at the time because it
made sense to look at all these facilities togafher and look
at the zrule. And I tﬁink, frankly, we dropped the ball then
and didn't get the rule until after the accident at the
Sequoia Fuels facility.

I think the 1982 decision was wrong. And, in hindsight,
wa would have been better off--

Mr. MARKEY. The 1982 decision not to have regulations at

that time?
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Mx. ASSELSTINE. That is right.

I thinK wWe should have imposad the license conditions.
That is a change in viesw. I supportad the otherz position at
the tinme.

I have real problems with the rule that the staff sent
down bacause of its lack of measures on off—s;te emergency
planning. There are additional questions that I have about
the rule because it also weaKens some of the on-site
emergency planning measures that uere’imposed by oxrder on

‘materials facilities early on.

It seems to me that the lack of these Rinds of provisio
in this proposed rule, and the weakening of the on-sita
emexrgency planning provisions, sort of iiies in the faca of

See\u a:‘OJ\
tha laessons learned from the i uels accident.

Indeed, many of the things that Kerr-McGee has done in
et N

uels are very similar to the Kinds of measures the
staff had originally proposed be imposed on NFS Exwin.

I think we ought to take a hard looK at the lessons
learned from thea Fuels accident in terms of what we
need to do about emergency planning for these £acili£;es in
genaral. And I thinK the Kinds of conditions the staff had-
proposed in 1982, the Kinds of changes that Kerxr-McGaa is
making, are precisely tha Xinds of things we ought to be
thinking about for NFS Erwin and for some of these othex

facilities.
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1421 This process also got bogged down, the rule got bogged
1422 down, with our gﬁmmitteeﬁﬁéﬁieu‘gé%eric,)éZuizements. and
1423 much of the focus was on: Do we need to do any of this?” I
14241 think that largely the way it has come out, which is a rule
1425{ that watars doun ?n—site emergency planning, and it doesn’'t
1426 maKe these Xinds of changes on off-site planning, is a
1427 result of that process where people have challenged--
1428 Mx. MARKEY. You are saying that, in hindsight, you
1429] beliave tﬁat a mistake was made in not implementing a
1430} specific plan er this plant while awaiting a generic rule,
1431} because even as this rule is being promulgated it does not
.1432] provida adequate planning for emergency measures for the
1433 Erwin plant, four years after the great anticipation?
1434 Mr. ASSELSTINE. That is right. And in soma respects, i
1435 is actually even worse than what is in place now. It
1436 relaxes it.
1437 Mr'. MARKEY. Do you disagree, Commissioner?
1438 Mr. ZECH. I am still reviewing it. I have not come to
1439] conclusion vet. I agree with certain aspects of it.
1440 I do think that it is important to incorporate what we
14411 have learned at the Kerr-McGee plant, and I think we should"
1442} give it a lot of thought. And I intend to do that. I don't
1443 hava a‘conclusion vet.
a4y Mr. MARKEY.® May I say, for my part, that I just think i-

1445} is so important for us to just do it right when we do it the
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£first time. We don't want to have a continued protracted
debatg-—

Mx. ZECH. We always try to do it right the first time.
If wa make mistakes, we admit them. IZf we have made
mistakes, we corract them and do it right the second time.

Mx. MARKEY. I prefer in this case, since we have been
waiting so long, that the expectation could be that we do it
right the first time. I£f it was done in a six-month time
frame in 1982, it would be understandable. But now, five
years later, it would be hored that as part of that fivae-
vear period of time that we would have been very sansitized
to the comrunity sentiments on these issues, and that we not
still continue to have widespread community dissatisfaction
at the conclusion of this rule-making process,

Lat's have it finished once and for all, and that is ny
one request to you.

Mr.. ZECH. I am sura each of my colleagues will
respectfully take your thoughts into consideration, and we
will try very haxd to do what we think is right.

Mr. MARKEY. Because this is an area where I think we
definitely can find some agreement, so we don't have to
revisit it. I hope that whatever recommendation is being
made, that the staff recommendations of 1982 will be looked
at witg a sKkeptical eya by the whole commission.

I would like *to move on to the allegation of Kidney
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problems among the NFS workers. WKhy wasn't the NRC on top
¢f this issue, Mr. Chairman? .

Mx. ZECH. I am not sura we Were not on top of it, Mr.
Chairman. But perhaps if that is not true, I better call o1
somebody who has followed that more at the regional level
perhaps.

Mr. MARKEY. Tha point is, so you can understand why I
raised the question in that fashion, the NRC didn't Know
about the allegation until the subcommittee brought it to
the NRC's attention; and, because you don't have medical
expertise at the commission staff lavel, the Atomic Union
had to wait months and months for the study to even start.

Have you even started medical tests on the workers yet,
Mr; Chairman? |

Mr. ZECH. I don't think so, Mr. Chairman, and I don't
Know that really that is in our area of expertise. But
certainly that is why we are talking with the National--

Mr. MARKEY. You are talking about uranium.

Mr. 2ECH. Yes, but let me say, too, Mr. Chairman, if
somebody brings to our at#ention a problem, anything to do
with uranium, we will lookK into it. I don't Know why it was
not brought to our attention. I thought that it was{ If it

came tq vou or whataver first--we will looKk into it wheneverx

-

we get the information.

We are not trying to duck our raesponsibilities.
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Mr. MARKEY. Why would the union come to a congression:
subcommittee—-—

Mr. ZECH. I have no idea. You will have to asK then.

Mxr. MARKEY. what.I am afraid of, Mr. Chairman, is +that
the union just didn't have any faith, any confidence in the
NRC any longer.

Mr. 2ECH. That is their decision, Mxr. Chaizrman.

Mx. MARKEY. It is their decision, but I have talXed to
these people. This is not some granola-chomping crowd we
ara talking about. These are pecple from Tennessee, the
Volunteer State, working at a high security defense plant,
who have tremendous lovalty to our country and deference to
our govergment. uho.by-passed the Key agency that has
raesponsibility for providing for their health and safety.

It has to raise some concern that they wouldn't come to the
commanding officexr, but instead feael they have to go highex
almost in ordexr to ensure that their concerns are being
taken care of, -

It gives me great concezrn.

Mxr. 2ECH. It concerns me, also. I have lived in
Tennessee for two years and I Know the folXks of Tennessee as
wonderful citizens and great Americans. I have many friends
in the‘state of Tennessee, so I have no qualms adbout saying

that they are true blue Americans.

But let me say this: There are various reasons they nay
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not have come to the NMRC. I invite them to come to us with
any concern. But if fthey don't, as soon as we hear from vo
or the union, we will look into it.

I hope they would come to us first. That is certainly
way we have our systenm set up.

Mr. MARKEY. Have you started the medical tests?

Mr. ZECH. I will call on Mr. Collins.

Mr. COLLINS. I am Doug Collins. I am from the NRC Reg
2, Chief of the Emergency Preparedness and Radiological
Protection Branch in Region 2.

To summarize, once we received your letter which indica
that there were some potential health effects, problens
among the worKers at NFS, and yvour referencing us to some
transcripts which detailed these concerns, we immediately
contacted the OCAW to attempt to get a copy of the
franscripts. or a copy of the tape, so that we could
evaluate the information.

There was some delay in our getting the transcripts, I
+think of a couple of months, but we finally did get
transcripts. When we got the transcripts, uwe reviewéd the
information. We then proposed to the National Institutes of
Occupational Safety and Health, NIOSH, a study to detexrmine
uhetheE thera were any health impacts. That organization,
in fact, as I understand it, is a legislatively mandated

group to review these Kinds of things.
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We have, back in April, begun preliminary discussions !
NICSH to detarmine 1f they were available, the real exXperts
Wwara available. We have met with them. de have given them
background information on the circumstances.

We now have another meeting scheduled at the site for
October 15 where these medical experts from.HIOSH will be
able to look at the information that is available at the
site so that they can better fashion or put together the
type of study that might best meet £he-—

Mr. MARKEY: So, when will the worKers have the answers
then, Mr. Collins? That is what they want to Know.

Mr. COLLINS. I can't give you a schedule bacause it wo:
;eally be speculative.

Mr. MARKEY. Will they Xnow this year?

Mr. COLLINS. From the discussions with NIOSH, it
could~--depending on the study, it could be a relatively quick
study or it could taKke several years.

- Mx. MARKEY. Several years?

Mr. COLLINS. For some epidemiological studies. It
depends upon the study that NIOSH proposes.

Mr. MARKEY. Why can't they get a guick answer?

Mr. COLLINS. I am not an expert on epidemioclogy. We
depend_on the experts. We have indicated some of the

studies would require looKing into public reccrds on causes

of death, going bacK into the NFS records to determine what
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exXposura--

Mr. MARKEY. Is it possible, Mr. Collins, for us to get
preliminary, albeit not definitive but preliminary, and
relatively quick study pending the completion of ;our dacade
long study that might ensue in the wake of that, so that the
worKers might be given some indication of what the
likelihood is that their concerns which they have are in
fact valid?

Mr. COLLINS. If NIOSH can scientifically, validly condu
such a study., Wwe will request that such a study, I think., be
initiated. I can't speak for the commission--

Mr. MARKEY. NRC cannot conduct such a study?

Mr. COLLINS. We don't Xknow about the stu&y vet.

Mxr. MARKEY. Can you request that that Rind of study be
done?

Mr. COLLINS. We can, Yes.

Mr. MARKEY. Will you requast that?

Mr. COLLINS. We have rgquested a range of studies. One
of the options that they are determining the feasibility of
is such a study.

Mr. MARKEY. There are apparently other studies on Kidne
damage to uranium mill worXers that indicate that the NRC's
exposure regulations mgy be too weak. Could you describe

those studies, Mr. Collins?

Mr. COLLIXNS. I was not involved in the studies, but the
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representative from NIOSH, wWwho we have requested to perfor
the studies at NFS, was the physician who was in charge of
thosa studies. Those studies were presanted--the results .
thosa studies, along with other studies, were presantaed at
symposium last Qctober on uranium. Some of the informatior
presented included information on animals as well as humans

That information is now under consideration, as I
undexrstand it, by our O0ffice of Research, and is being peer
raviewed and referred to the National Scientific Study
Committeas of tha National Academy of Sciences Zfor
consideration as to whether any standards need to ba
changead.

Mr. MARKEY. Mr. Collins, what do the studies on human
beings indicate?

Mr. COLLINS. I have not read the study. Recently, the
ara indications that there may be effects discernible now
with more sophisticated medical testing that would show some
aeffects that were not discernible when our regulations were
initially drafted.

Our regulations, though, were based on the best science
available at that time. As science progresses and new
information becomes available, we review it and take that
into consideration in adopting new standards.

M;. MARKEY. Let me read this to you, a memo from Rober

Minagua, Director of the O0ffice of Nuclear Regulatory
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1621] Research--to him, from J. Nelson Grace, the Regional
1622 Administrator--on the proposad study of heaith effacts fron
1623| exposure to uranium at NFS.
1624 Mr. Grace says: '*"Amongst other things, in addition,
1625] recently Dr. Paul Moreaux and Dr. Michael Fund and others
1626] have noted changes in Kidney function in animals and nan
" 1627| when exposed to concentrations of uranium below NRC
1628{ limits.''
1629 That is a great concern, you can imagine, among WorXer:
1630f the plant, if they have been operating under the assunmption
1631} that existing NRC regulations were sufficient to protact
1632} them, and if now studies are forthcoming indicating that
1633] exposure below those levels could be life-threatening.
1634 Mr. COLLINS. That is why we highlighted it in that men
1635 We are pursuing it with the National Academy of Sciences forx
1636| appropriate scientific review.
1637 Mr. MARKEY. But the question is, how much information
1638/ you need before recommendations are forthcoming to make the
1639 regulations more stringent so that the public health and
1640| safety--would it not make more sense for us to err on the
16411 side of caution rather than continuing to operate in an arxea
1642] which clearly has somae scientific murkiness to it, and
1643 contradictory information is now at hand?
1644 H;uld it not make more sense--and perhaps it is better t

1645 address this question to the commission--would it not make
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more sense, for at least the interim period., to raise the
leval of the standards for worXKer exposurxe and Zforz
conditions at the plant pending a final resolution of the
scientific¢ inquizy, éhatever the period of time might be,
and then at the conclusion of that scientific study to then.
with careful pfecision, establish standards for the long
tarm?

How much longer do we have to wait before we begin to
implement regulations that, in fact, do reflect this
scientific unce;tainty as to the danger for the worKers?

Mr. ZECH. In a situation 1liXke this, Mr. Chairman, I th
it is appropriate.and responsible for us to consult with
experts in the field. We are doing that. In consulting
with the experts, if they looK at the preliminary statements
and comments that we have made, and if they give us any
indication that it would be appropriate to modify our
regulations, I think we should consider that.

But they are the experts, and I think it is appropriate
that we get some Kind of recommendation from themn. If we
get such a recommendation, I think we could take such
approach. But I think it is important to rely on expert
advice rather than to go of£f and do something uithou£
thorougﬁly raviewing and trying to get the best information

wa can.

Mr. MARKEY. I understand that.
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The question is, Mr. Chairxman, are the union workers b
usad as guinea pigs waiting for this study to be complatad,
that may leave them exposad for months and vears to
dangerous levels of radiation, without any real information
avallable to the commission as to the health consegquences
for the health and lives of these worXers?

Mr. ZECH. First of all, Mrx. Chairman, it is certainly
personal view that the plant is not operating with guinea
pigs at all. I understand that we are operating that plant
at a level of about 10 percent of what our regulations might
call £or; 10 perxrcent of the limits. So far as I Know, there
is absolutely no harm to the worXers at all.

Lat ma ¢all again on my expert.A

Mr. MARKEY. The point is, we don't Know. Wa ara still
operating in an area whera 10 percent higher might not be
safa.

Mr. ZECH. Not 10 percent higher. The whole limits, as
understand it, is so high, 100 percent high, we are
operating that plant generally at the 10 percent leve;, well
below the NRC requirements. We are not opeiating that plant
above NRC requiraemants. And although I undsrstand that ha;'
haprenad two or threa times over tha years, we have
documen?ed those situations.

But, again, you are asking me specific questions in an

arxea that is very important. I would like to call on ny



NAME:
1696
1697
1698
1699
1700
1701
1702
1703
1704
1705
1706
1707
1708
1709
1710
1711
1712
1713
1714
1715
1716
1717
1718
1719

1720

.

HIF261030 ' PAGE 72

expert to respond to you.

Mr. COLLINS. Let me try.

The limits for Kkidney damage, the limit that was basead
tha potential for Kidnaeay damage, is for low-enriched
uranium. It is based on a quantity of heavy metals in the
kidney. )

Nuclear Fuel Services, on the other hand, processes higtl
enriched uranium, where our limits, the NRC's limits, then
are based on the radiocactivity present.

So, for the materials that are being processed now, the
limits are very, very conservative. It will Keep workers'
intakes of heavy metals well below the levels that we would
be talking about for low-enriched material. So, the
stahdazds are based on radicactivity now, which presents a
much lowexr intake than if the standards were based on the
chemical damaga.

Mr. MARKEY. So why are these worKers still complaining,
then, Mx. Collins?

Mr. COLLIXNS. I can't speculate as to why they might be
complaining.

Mr. MARKEY. You don't have communication with them at -
allz?

HrT COLLINXS. We understand what their concerns are. We
understand that in the general population people have

similar concerns.
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Mr. MARKEY. You think it is paranoia, then?

Mr. COLLINS. No, sirz. We taKke this sariously.

Mzr. MARKEY. You are saying they might have additiona.
complaints, but there is no basis for it?

Mr. COLLINS. No. I am saying in oxrdexr to reach
conclusions, we need to get experts in who need to look at
the actual exposures and the actual physical condition of
these individuals; run the tests.

Mr. MARKEY. Will you get the worXers as quick an answ:
as possible?

Mr. COLLINS. Yes, sir.

Mr. ASSELSTINE. Mr. Chairman, you asKed what could b)ae
dona in the intarim. Let me suggest one other thing that I
think that we could do that might provide some additional
assurance to the workers until we can get them a definitive
ansuerf%ﬁﬁé are doing everything possible to ensure that
there isn't a serious health consequence from their working
down there.%

I think one of the things we can do is get serious abou
requirements, Keeping radiation exposures to workers to a
level as low as 1is reasonably achiavable. Whatever the
limits are, that is what our regulations require, which is
basically do as nmuch as you can to raduce radiation

exXposures.

That is an area that was highlighted as a weak area in
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NFS's performance in the Bechtel review. It is an area thaid
thay hava targeted for soma attention in their improvement
program. I think that is something we could do in the
interim to help assure workKers that we are going to Keep
eXposures throughout the facility to levels as low as c¢an be
achievedA ané/ﬁga% means c¢leaning up the lunchroom, getting
sarious ;bout radiological contrxols so that people don't
bring contamination out of the work areas; and that means

taking a hard looKk at the way the process is run and the way

‘the facility is maintained to get the exposures and

contamination doun.

That is something we can do right now and onae step that
would be helpful in'the interin.

Mr. MARKEY. Let me move to the lunchroom gquestion. The
has been information forthcoming that there has been
radioactive contamination of the lunchroom that these atomic
qukars‘ate in. |

How long has thera been a problem there, Mr. Chairman?

Mr. Z2ECH. That problem has., to my knowlédge, occurred
some time ago, Mx. Chairman, and contaminated vending
machine--that problem has been resolved. I think it was
several years ago.

Again, I would have to check with my expert on that to s«
the exact date.

Mzr. MARKEY. Are you saying that there is no longer any
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contamination in the lunchroom?

Mr. ZECH. That is my understanding. .

Mr. MARKEY. Is that the staiff's understanding, as wel

Are vou giving total assurances that there is no
contamination?

Mxr. ZECH. Let me call on my expert to verify that. I
don't believe there is contamination, but I would ask for
support on that. .

Mr. COLLINS. We have focused our effort significantly
ovaer the last saveral years to assure that NFS has inproved
its contamination control program. There are--hava been ove
the past——-through the many yvears in the past--occurrences of
low levels of contamination in the lunchr;oms, levels above
the licensee's action points; and we have reviewed the
licensee's records for cleaning up thesa contaminations.

And as part of the NFS performance improvement plan that we
have discussed here today, the licensee has instituted
already some actions with regard to wearing of process
clothing in clean areas. And by the end of this yvear we
will have eliminated the use of process clothing in clean
areas, including the lunchroon.

That could well be one of the sources Ifor theseilou lave
of con?amination to have been in the lunchrooms. Qver the
prast two years, there have been significant decreases, since

April of 1985, for example, in the number of instances of
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contamination above action points in the lunchrooms, and it
is my understanding, ££om the last we reviewed the records,
there was less than a handful of instances of such over the
last year or so. ‘

Let me also say--

Mr. MARKEY. Let me get back to you.

You do agree that in the late Seventies parts of the
vending machines in the lunchrocn were so contaminated that
they had to be disposed of as radioactive wasta?

Mxr. COLLINS. We have talked to the people who were-—--th
licenseé, and the licensee has talKked to tha people who were
invelved in theﬁe surveys. And, although there are no
specific numbers racorded, it was thé understanding at the
time that this was an old machine, and rather than--

Mr. MARKEY. Did they disposa of the machines as
radioactive waste in the late Seventies?

Mr. COLLINS. They +tooXk parts of the machines,
particularly the parts where the air was, and took those
parts and disposed of them in a burial dxrum.

Mr. MARKEY. So they disposed of parts of the vending
machine as radiocactive waste? .

Mzr. COLLINS. Yes, sir.

nr. MARKEY. So I can undarstand the presant situation,
you are saying right now that therxe is no radiocactive

eRxposure in the lunchroon?
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Mr. COLLINS. I can't say none.

Mr. MARKEY. You cannot say that?

Mx. COLLINS. I can say that the surveys that are being
performed there have identified very few instances of
contaminationléggagétha licensae's action point, and any
exposures that might result from thase low levels of
contamination--

Mxr. MARKEY. Do vou think that a 6ompany ought to be abl
to provide an area where people can have lunch without any
danger of radicactive exposure?

Mxr. COLLINS. We and the company have agreed that that i:
whera they should move to, and that is whera the performanca
improvement program is leading the company. And the main
souica--

Mz. MARKEY. ©So thesa worKkers have a lagitimate beesf,
then, don't they?

Mr. COLLINS. Their health is not being affected. Theze
are no limits being exceedead.

Mx. MARKEY. You can say that with no question right now?

Mr. COLLINS. I can sa? that they are below oux standazrds

Mr. MARKEY. Ara you saying that you can scientifically
say that their health is not being affected? |

nr: COLLINS. I am not a physician. I can't make--

Mxr. MARKEY. Then don't make that statement. That is the

.critical question that we are trying to determine herxe, and
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1846| we don't have that information.
1847 Mr. COLLINS. The situation, based on the licensasa
1848| performance improvement program, and our raview of it, has
1849 reducad significantly those instances, ves.
1850 Mr. MARKEY. How long will it take before you think vyou
1851} are going to be able to guarantee a rad;ation-iree lunchroom
1852 for the workers?
1853 Mr. COLLINS. Well, let me say that the assurance is goi
1854] to be dependent upon how well these individuals leaving
1855| contaminated areas survey themselves. Ckay? That is a Kay
18564 aspect, as well as the wearing of process clothing.
.1857 Tha licensee, NFS, has committed to not having process
1858] clothing ;n lunchrooms by the end of the year, and has
1859 purchased--but not yet on site--more reliable instrumentation
18607 to meet that end.
1861 Mx. MARKEY. So you are saying that the primazy
_1862 ragsponsibility lies with the workexrs to protect themselves?
1863 Mr. COLLINS. No, sir. I am saying the primary
1864] xesponsibility to protect the worRers lies with the licensee
1865/ management, and they should provide adequate training
1866{ facilities, equipment, and procedures +to assure that that is
18671 done.
1868 M{. MARKEY. Well, their tracK record is abysmal, and as
1869] result it would seem to me there would have to be intensa

1870 oversight on the part of vyou, the Navy, and the comnission.
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1871 Mzr. COLLINS. We ara monitoring this.
1872 Mr. MARKEY. To ensure that this deficiency is eradica-
1873 I have .one last question--we have a roll call on the

1874 Floor--and that is one that relates to a complaint that has
1875] coma from at least one union membexr, who will testify todavy,
1876 that the company has harassed him for making complaints to
18771 the NRC and testifying hers.

1878 What is tha NRC's reaction to that, and what kind of
1879 protections might you be able to bulld in to make sure that
1880} whistleblower workers can feel comple£ely Protectad in

1881| coming forth to bring information to the NRC or to the

.1882] Congress that might require additional cost to a company?
1883 Mr. ZECH. We don't condone harassment or intimidation <
1884 any Rind. I am sure you Know that. We aléo have a system
1885{ whereby worKers can report to the NRC, and we will, to the
1886] best of our ability, guarantee them that they iillAremain
1887} anonymous, and we will investigate their cha:ges;

1888 Anything in intimidation or harassment is serious, as fa
1889} as wae are concerned, and we don't condone it in any way.

1890} shape or form.

1891 I think that there is no question but that the commissio:
1892] has taXen a strong stand on that, and I Zfeel personaily

1893 commit#ed to ensure that that doesn't take place, to tha

189Y4] best of our ability.

1895 Mr. MARKEY. I want to thank the commission for their
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testimony today.

WHe are going to also hear from other witnesses, includi
union officials. .

And it is my understanding that you will allow the XNRC
staff to remain behind?

Mr. Z2ECH. Yes, sir, we certainly will. They will be h
t0o answer any questions you may have.

Mr. MARKEY. I would like to close with this final point
I recognize the strategic impqrtance of this plant, as I
know you do, nr: Chairman--

Mr. Z2ECH. VYes, sic.

'Mr. MARKEY. ~--Commissioner Carr, but all of us in this
roon, We cleaxly recognize how important this plant is to
us. But there are serious problems at this plant. I think
all of us want this plant to operata, but we want it to
operata safely.

To' the extent that there could potentially be an acciden
here, that there could be some deteriorating condition that
does cause serious public health oxr safety concerns, there
could be a public outcry to c¢lose the plant down. I don't
think any of us want to be put in a position where
conditions at this plant are such that we get into a public
debata over whether oxr not we have to weigh public¢ health
and safety against national security.

We need this plant for our nation's protection. The
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1921} submarine carrying nuclear wWwarheads is our greatest
1922] detarrant against Soviet attack. It seems to me it is in
1923 all our interests to make surxre that this plant operates
19241 abiding by all regulations uwe havé in the 1980s with regard
1925{ to health, safety, or conditions in the environment in the
1926f surrounding area.
1927 To tha axtent that we can all help to build that into t
1928 working understanding of the plant operators here, wa won't
1929| have to reach in another vear or two or whenever some major
1930} confrontation that has us debating something which should
1931} nevex bé out on the public tables with the risk that the
19321 disgruntlement, the sense of frustration and betrayal that
1933| our citizens might Zfeel ;ight be something potentially
1934] praeyed upon by those who don't have the best interests of
1935{ this countzry at stake.
1936 Lat us pay tha pricg it takes for the concern that thes:
1937 lovyal Americans have, and maKe sure that.national security
1938 will not be compromised, at the same time that the health
1939] and safety of their families are properly taken care of.
1940 We appreciate your participation.
1941 Wa will take a brief recess for about 10 minutes, and af
1942 that point we will +ake testimony from our second and

1943 concluding panel.




NAME:

194y

1945

19u6

1947

19us

1949

1950

1951

1952

1953

1954

1955

1956

1957

1958

1959

1960

1961

1962

1963

1964

1965

1966

1967

1968

HIF261030 PAGE 82
RPTS STEIN
DCMN WZISSMEYZER

Mr. MARKEY. WHe will reconvene the hearing and we will
turn to our panel of representatives from the 0il, Chemical
and atomic ﬁorkers International Union. We will request
that each of them try to limit their ocpening statements to
two to three minutes or so, so that we can get the
highlights of each of their testimony, and then we will go
into some extensive questioning which will allow you to
flesh out scme of the points which you seek to make.

Let me begin by recognizing £first Nolan Hancock, who is
Citizenship-Legislative Director of the Washington
Legislative Office of the 0il, Chemical and Atomic Workers
Inﬁarnational Union.

Helcome, Mr. Hancock. Pleasa begin the presentation of

your testimony.

STATEMENTS OF NOLAN W. HANCOCK, CITIZENSHIP-LEGISLATIVE
DIRECTOR, WASHINGTCN LEGISLATIVE OFFICE, OIL, CHEMICAL AND
ATOMIC WORKERS INTERNATIONAL UNION, ACCOMPANIED BY LONNIE
TOLLEY, PRESIDENT, ﬁOCAL 3-677; HUBERT (JUNIOR) METCALT,
JR., VICE PRESIDENT OF LOCAL 3-677, MIXKE K. HAMPION,
RADIATION IMONITOR AND MEMBER, LOCAL 3-677; AND JOHN

WILLIAMS, DISTRICT DIRECTOR
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STATEMENT OF NOLAN W. HANCOCK

Mr. HANCOCKXK. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I appreciate va
much the opportunity to taestify here today on behalf of
OCAW. I am the Citizenship-lLegislative Director. With mé
is Lonnie Tolley, the local union President; Junior Metcalsf,
the local union Vice President; Mike Hampton, a unien
steward and a health physicist monitor who worKks at the
Health and Safety Department in Erwin; aﬁd John Williams,
the Distzrict Diréctor for 10 southern states. He also has
the distinction ¢f being a former employee in that
particular plant.

Our union represents some 110,000 workers nationwida. U
also represent some 10,000 worXers that work in the nuclear
industry in 12 states, in 2 different plants. Suffice it to
say, Mr. Chairman, that our members encounter the full range
of occupational health and safety problems existing in the
nuclear inddstry. and as in all industries whexre we
represent worXaers, we taXe a strong position in support of
the right of workers to worK in a safe worX place. OQCAWN has
had the bargaining rights at this particular plant since
1959, and currently wa represent some 360 worXers at £ha
Erwin, Tennessee, plant.

Tha Nuclear Services company used a highly purified 97

percent uranium solution for the production of nuclear fuel,
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and during the processas, during the course of the nuclear
fuel production, the worKers must worK with a highly
purified uranium solution while it is in the form of a gas
and also when it is in both the form of a liquid and a dry
powder form.

For many years our officers and ;ur members and our uni
have tried to improve the health and safety workKing
conditions at the NFS plants. In April of this year, the
union concluded an 11-month strike at the plant over the
bargaining impassa of health and safety. This facility has
a long history of employee overaexposure to radiation. Much
of the radiation overexposura has been internal congestion
of alpha contamination.

A review of some of the exposure records show that many
the overexfosures have begn for a period of many vears.

Some have been very high. What these overexposures show is
a lack ‘of commitment by the company to correct piant
equipment problem areas that continue to cause these
overaxposures. The plant has a long history of sloppy plant
cleanup procedures. Safa'working conditions at nuclear
plants demand a commitment for good housekeeping.

Mr. Chairman, I workXed in a nuclear plant fox err 20
vyears and I have had the opportunity of touring a number o=f
the nuclear plants in this country. I can tell you that

good houseKeeping procedures ara a must to Keep down the low
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radiation dosage that union members receive. Cver a period
of my axperienca, I haﬁe seen plants--and I came out of a
plant that in the beginning had very poor sloppy
housekeeping conditions, and we were forced to wear--we wer
forced to wear contaminated worX clothing and special work
clothing to workK in these areas. In the last few years
those areas have been cleaned to the point now that workers
work in there in their street clothing. I Xnow and I
taestify that nuclear plants can be a safe placae to worXk and
they can be clagn and they can protect members from adversa
health and safety problems. In all the plants that uwa
represant, nr.'Chaixman. we do not hear any complaints today
about health and safety problems. Only at this one facility
do we hear the problems that you will hear today as the
members of this local testify.

Thae NRC has been contacted numerous time in the past by
many NFS emplovees complaining about bad plant conditions.
And the Nuclearx Regul;tory Agancy appears to be lax in their
follow~-through of employee complaints. Therefore the NRC
must assume their fair share of the burden of emplovee
overaexposures at the NFS plant. Employees at the plant tell
ma they no longer have any confidence in the NRC or its
ability to force the company to comply with health and
saiety-regulations. Had they had confidence in the NRC, we

would not bhe here today, Mr. Chairman. At this hearing you
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will hear testimony from a health and safety monitor at thae
plant, and we have enclosed statements given us by other
health and safety monitors belying the company's c¢ontaention
that they have an adequate health and safety department for
the protection of worKexs at the NFS.

I will also be turning in to you approximately 30
statements from individual members who work in that plant
thaere who want to ba heard about the issue of health and
safaty. Included in these statements is a lengthy statement
by our health and safety physican, Dr. Ken Miller, who is an
industrial health spacialist. His statement is also
included in some of those that I turned in this morning.

The health and safety monitors will be the first teo
criticize the effectiveness of their own health and safety
program. These health and safety personnel have a great
desira to do a good job in protecting plant workers, but
they are frustratad by managament diractives, lack of
management support and good procedures and constant
equipment failure.

Emplovyees are'required to check hands for contamination
equipment that is either already contaminated or does
not work. Employees continuously explain that radiation
monito;s for checKking employees' hands do not worK properly.

We ara not hare today to criticize the health and safaty

of any othar plant across the countrxy, nor are we here today
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calling for the shutdown of the NFS Erwin for their failure
to properly protect the workers who worXK daily in their
plant. We are here trying to correct the injustice of the
ongoing health and safety problens that exist at the NFS
plant.

We are calling for the right of the employees at NFS to
able to worX in a safe and healthy work place. MWe are
requesting the NRC to enforce its health and safety
regulations at NFS as a condition of its licensing
authority. There is no excuse for the long-term exposure to
radiation that many employees have suffered. You will hear
from employees on the current status of the NFS health and
safety progranm.

| I thank you and would be happy to answer any questions.

Mr. MARKEY. Thank you very much. Thank you for bringing

this issue to the attention of the subcommittee

[The statement of Mr. Hancock follows: ]

KKKKKKKKKK INSERT 1C-1 XKKKKKKKKK
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Mr. MARKEY. Our next witness is Mxr. Tolley, the Presi
of Local 3677. Mr. Tolley, we would ask that perhaps if vyo

could summarize in +two to three minutes.
STATEMENT OF LONNIE TOLLEY

Mr. TOLLEY. Mr. Chairman, I too would like to thank
for the opportunity to come here today and testify. I have
been an employvee of the NFS for 21 years. I have been
President of the local 14 vears. It is really unfortunate
for us to ba here today. We wish that things was not--that
it was good in the plant so we wouldn't have to come hera
and tastiiy. We are here bacause wa are concerned about the
health and safety problems inside the plant and what is
going to happen to tha workers out there.

Mr. MARKEY. Can you give us a little sense of what vyou
parception is?

Mr. TOLLEY. We went on strike on May 15, 1985. We wen-
on strike for health and safety reasons out thera. Aftexr an
11-month stxike where we were striking trying to hold on %o
what health and safety we had, after an 11-month strike we
retained the right to refuse to worX in an area that‘ue falt
was unsaie but gave up tha right--each weeXk we uwould meet

with the company to discuss health and safety problems.

The health and safety committee of the union and the
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2113 company health and safety committae would meet once a week
2114l <£or two hours to go gver health and safety problems we migh-
2115] have. The company tooK this right away. Now we meet once :
2116] month. We have only had two meetings since we went back to
2117} worX because they don't have time to meet.
2118 The company is taking a position that health and safaty
2119] a low priority in the plant. Production, we got behind 11
2120 months as far as supplying fuel, and right now it seems that
2121). is all they are interested in is txying to get caught up.
2122} 192 hava many workers in the plant on disability. The
2123 company--we hava a clause in our contract that if peopla
-2124f become disabled that they can draw 60 percent of their
2125 wages. |
2126 Prioxr to the strike in 1985, tha company left them alon
2127} We didn't have many problems with them. But since we came
2128 Sack 0ff strxriKe, they are harassing these people, trying to
2129| rehabilitate them and force them out to work in éervice
2130 stations or low-paying jobs. We heard comments what is going
2131} +o happen if they shut dowun the plant and who is going to
21321 pay for dacomnission of the plant. We are concerned about
2133} our peopla with disabilities, and there is no way to cure
2134 them.
2135 T@e company don't want to accept the responsibility of
2136 people they burn out, the people suffering fron

2137] disabilities. I£f they don't take care of our people now,
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2138 what are they going to do about the plant as far as its
2139| condition there?

2140 [The statement of Mr. Tolley follows: ]

2141

2142 KKKCKKKKKKK INSERT 1C-2 KEKKKKKK
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2143 Mr. MARKEY. Thank you The subcommittee shares your.
2144} concern,about the resources available for decoﬁmissioning
2148 and‘taking care of employaees o£f the plant. We will have

2146( time for gquestions and ansuers.
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Mr. MARKEY. We turn next to Hubert Metcalf, Jr., the V
President of Local 3-677. If you could Xind of highlight
the points you want to make.

Mx. METCALF. OKkay, Mr. Chairman.

STATEMENT OF HUBERT METICALF, JR.

Mr. METCALF. As Mr. Tolley said, ware happy to be here
today to reflect our views at this hearing. We wish that we
could have come back during the stxrike to reflact our views;
I think wa could have done mora good. I have been emploved
at the Nuclear Fuel Service§ for 23 years. My Jjob title is
Production Operator. I am Vice President of Local 3-677 of
thé 0il, Chemical and Atomic WorXers International Union.

I would like to say if we get into any classified
information that we do not intend to--if it slips out, it is
just a mistaka. We have asked the NRC back last July to
have the company to train us on classified information. We
hava never been told in this facility what classified
information is or nothing to reflect classified information.

Mr. MARKEY. You are saying that you don't have any
guldelines on what is classified and what is not?

M:. METCALF. No, sir. Thera is no guidelines in that
plant what is classified and what isn't, to production

raople, to bargain unit people. Now, the company does have
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a program where management people will run stuff that is
raleased to the bulletin boards and stuff liKe that where it
is to be posted for people to read. They do have _peopla
what they c¢all declassifiers, or something of that nature.
They work on stuff that goes maybe on bulletin boards wherse
uncleared people would hava access to it. But as far as
telling the bargaining unit or the cleared people in that
plant what is classified and what isn't, we have never bean
told, and the NRC is well aware of this.

Mx. MARKEY. That is pretty outragaous.

Mr. MEICALF. That is a fact.

[The statement of Mr. Metcalf follows: ]

KKKKKKKKKK INSERT 1C=-3 KXKKKKKKKKK
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2186 Mr. MARKEY. ThanKk you, Mr. Metcalf. He we will move to
2187| Mike Hampton, who is a radiation monitor and a member of

2188| Local 3-677.
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Mr. MARKEY. Give us your brief overview of tha plant a
.ne problems you sae there.

STATEMENT MIKE K. HAMPTON

Mr. HAMPTON. Thank you for allowing us to speaXk to you
about the problems at NFS. Since we have come hack from oux
strike, I hava found that we are being punished for our role
in telling people what is going on in the plant. As far as
tha NRC is conc;rned, thay are awara of the problems at NFS.
Ona individual commented that they did not think thare was
many problems as far as contamination in the lunchroon.
Th;ra is problems as far as 1969, 25,000~-

Mzr. MARKEY. 19697

Mx. HAMPTON. 1969, in a lettear from Gore, Senior, to a
radiation monitor in reference to contamination in the
lunchrooms and on the incident--

Mr. MARKEY. Albert Gore, Sanior?

Mr. HAMPTON. Yes, 425, vending machines in the lunchro:

We uwera in a full-phase respirator while we decontanminated

thae machines.
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RPTS STEIN
DCHMN DAXNIELS

They say it is carried by emplovyees. That is not true
show large lavels of contamination is in the ventil;tion
systen. That is where the contamination in the new lunch
room is being brought in from. If you go to Erxrwin,
tennessee, I will show you contamination in the lunch roon.

We have problems--when we came bacK to worKk, we were be
punished by management. We have been put on strict time
limits whera they tell us to do our job in an unreasonable
amount 6£ time and if wa don't do the job in the amount of
time thay tell us to do it, they ara taking disciplinary
action against us. ‘

Thay Know if we hava to run to get back we don't hava t
to see any of the problems in the plant involving health and
safety.

Talking about allegations to the Nuclear Regulatory
Commission, I havae received 14 letters from the NRC and I
have a stack of 233 pages hera. In my opinion, they make nme
out as being an idiot. I give them dates, times; I have
spent many hours on the rhone with them.

I give them everything they asked about as far és probli
at HFS‘and they have done little to correct any of these

problems.

He are trying to do our job as radiation monitors, but
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don'+ have much time to do our jobs becausa we are running.
At the moment, I am ashamed to be a radiation monitor,
becausa I am not a radiation monitor. I am trying to Keep
ny job at the plant. We have severe problems with spills
occurring now.

One spill was noticed July 1986 and it was iixed afterxr
August 1986. I hava been told by the NRC personnel that uwe
ara guinea pigs and we are pioneers in this industry for the
simple fact that we deal with high, enriched uranium and
that only studiaes done on thesa people as far as uranium
workers are low levals.

That is probably all I want to say. Thank you, Mx.
Chairman.

Mr. MARKEY. Thank you very much.

[The statement of Mxr. Hampton follous: ]

KKKKKKKKKK TNSERT 1d-1 XKXXKKKKK
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Mr. MARXKEY. Mr. Williams, would you like *to add

anything?

STATEMENT OF JOHN WILLIAMS

Mr. WILLIAMS. I would like to add a couple of comments
Mr. Chairman.

I have been involved with this plant for 28 years. I wi
to work there in 1959 as a chemical operator. I worKed
there 13-1/3 and I was alsoc president of the local, but I
have been involved as the international representative and a
district director since.

I am coordinator of the Atomic Energy Council for all o:
our plants throughout the United States. Qur experience
with NRC is, NRC is a arm of management. They are not
out-~-we go to tham, and that is why we are herxe.

We have had to come here several other times on NRC, and
wa go to theh ahd try to get something done, and as the
chairman said this mozxning, they are looKing, but that is
all they ever do is looK and we get no action out of them.

They are always looking at something; that is the commen
we gat. I don't Xnow how long they intend to look beiore
they ddéanything. *

We went to NRC with the Kidney problams and the health a

safety before wa went to anybedy. They said this morning we
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didn't., We did. I was there when we told them about i%.
That was before we brought the chart and asked fox a
congrassional hearing. .

Mr. MARKEY. Tou said you took the information on the
Ridney problems +to the NRC before you brought them to the
subcomnittea?

Mr. WILLIAMS. We talked to them.

Mr. MARKEY. Who did you talk to?

Mr. WILLIAMS. We went to them twice before we asKed =£«
hearing. All the problems--Nolan was there. Lonnie and
Junior were there at tha meeting. That was during tha
striXe--July 1985 and also in August 1985.

Latexr that year, we cama up and met with some of your
reoprla and on the lunch room thing, thay Xnew about tha one
vanding machina--the wholae vending machine had to be buried
right before the strika.

Mr. MARKEY. What was in that vending machinae?

Mr. WILLIAMS. Coffee or CoKes. It was highly enrichad
uranium contaminating it. Right before the strike, a month
and a half, two months, they opened one of the vendihg
machines and tha dust spilled out on the floox. They had to
jecontaminate the whole lunch room. It took two weeks to
gat thg company to opan the rest of them. Then they opened
up and the whole lunch room had to be decontaminated.

Mr. MARKEY. When was that?
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Mr. WILLIAMS. Two or three months before we went out
1985 on the striXe.

Mr. MARKEY. We are not talXing about 1979; we are tall
about vending machines contaminated in 1979 and buried and :
repetition of almost tha same problem identified again in
19857

Mr. WILLIAMS. He was talking about Aldbert Gore, Seniox
I did that. That was AEC at the time. It has been a
continuous problem. There would be times when you get a
plant managerx oE sonebody that you could work with for a
pexriod of time, hat things would clear up a little. Than
that wouldn't last long, and then--and the management that w
got now at the plant, from Charlia Taylor down~-I Kknew
Charlie Taylor in 1959 when he was at the plant. They have
no concern at all. The only thing they want to do is get
the product out and make the money.

Health and safety comes third, fourth--well, it comes 1

Everything elsa_comes before health and safety.

Mxr. MARKEY. Mr. Tolley?

Mr. TOLLEY. Getting back to the vending machines, the
company and the managemant they have their own vending
machines, separata from our vending machines. Back prior to
tha strike, Bill Manzer, the plant manager at that time, he
agreed-to let us bring our owun coffee pots into the plant

and we could make our oun coffea, but this took profits away
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from the vending machines, so when we came back off the
strika, the company would no longer allow us to bring our

own coffea into the plant.
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RPTS BOYUM

DCMN SPRADLING

{12:20 p.m. ]
They maKa us use the vending machine. Yet they havae t.
own coffee machine. They would not use ours. They have

theixr own. They maKe their own coffee.

Another thing is the rast rooms out thera, they have tI
own rest rooms. They don't allow us to use their rast rooms
and they don't usa ours. But also in a meeting the plant
managar told us, I was complaining about one area in tha
scrap facility that is so contaminated, I was complaining
about that. I asked how he would like to work in there Ffor
eiéht hours and he told ma I wouldn't even walk into it.
There is no way I would worX in that facility. I would gquit
if I was forced to woxrK into 1it.

Yet he expects us to go into those areas and to work.

Mxr. MARKEY. Let me ask you, your strike is over now, i:
it, right?

Ms. TOLLEY. Yes, it is.

Mzr. MARKEY. Were any of your people harassed in tazxnms c¢
vour participation in this hearing here today?

Ms. TOLLEY. Yes, I have been--rumors has come Dback thro
supervisors and so on that if we camg up here and testified

that the company was going to--we were going to be fired and
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2355| if anything that we was told up here if we--

23567 . Mr. MARKEY. Were you told that directly?

2357 Ms. TOLLEY. I was told by the supervisor.

2358 Mxr. MARKEY. By a management person?

2359 Ms. TOLLEY. No, I was told by supervisors inside the

2360 plant.

2361 Mr. MARKEY. That is management.

2362 Ms. TOLLEY. Yes. Bﬁt they wouldn't pinpoint who would
2263] comea doun.

2364 Mr. MARKEY. You ara saying that a management supervisoz
2365| told you that someone who was his boss, somebody above himn,
23661 was indicating that there would be reprisals taken against
2367| those who participated in this hearing?

2368 Ms. TOLLEY. Yes, this coma down through supervisors but
2369] they would not tell us who told them.

2370 I do Know Charlie Taylor, the plant manager, told the
'2371] operator Gena Rice, he said that he was coming up here to
2372} shut tha plént‘down. If we coma up here and testified then
2373] this plan could ba shut doun and he would be witﬁout a job
2374f and he should taka over leadership and put a drive on to

2375} stop this investigation.

2376 Mr. MARKEY. Mr. Metcalf, were you threatened? Did you
2377 hear aq?thing?

2378 Mr. METCALF. Yes, sir, I have heard rumors throughout +I

2379] plant same as Mr. Tolley has that if we come up here we were
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putting our jobs on the lina. TIf thera was any way thay
could get back at us in the futura, that they will. Or that
they got a lifetima to get us and we may shut the plant down
and cost averybody their job.

Mr. MARKEY. Did anybody say that to you directly, Mr.

Metcalf? They said it to Mr. Tolley. Did they say it to

you?

Mr. METCALF. No, sir, not directly.

Mr. MARKEY. Mxr. Hampton, did anybody say anything to vy«
directly?

Mzr. HAMPTON. As far as this hearing, I have been told :
wouldn't be working at Nuclear Fuel very much longez.

Mx. MARKEY. Who told you that?

Mr. HAMPTON. A supervisor. Tha supervisor told me I
could not trade days off with another employee £for the
simple fact that I was going to taestify here, that I have
bean talking to the NRC, that I have been talking to
operators about health and safety problems in production,
stirring up problems with the operators.

Mr. MARKEY. Why don't they want yvou talking?

nr: HAMPTON. I recKon they don't want anybody to Know'
what is going on in the health and safaty of Nuclear Fuel
hecausq it is apparent the NRC wasn't going to tell ndbody

about it.

Mr. MARKEY. How about other people at the plant? Have
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they been harassed as well? What is +the general sentiment
amongst the worKers in térms of the attitude that they, that
management has?

Mx. HAMPTOX. They are scared.

Mr. MARKEY. About information that wou}d come out from
the worXers about plant operation?

Mr. HAMPTON. Most operators are scared because they th
the plant will be shut down. Management said if we come up
hare~--they have to Keep us from tesfifying for the simple
fact if we com; up here we are trying to shut down the
plant, and they would all losae their Jjobs.

In the labs I found notes about me and little articles
where I was trying to shut down the plant, and there was
dercgatory statements about mysalf in different parts of the
plant. Evan ny close friends ara starting to gat hostile,
bafore the hearing;

Mr. MARKEY. Why would you people want the plant shut d¢
S0 you are all unemployed? Do vou want to shut the plant
down?

Mr. METCALF. We don't, sir. HNo, sir.

Mr. HAMPTOX. No.

Mr. TOLLEY. No.

I‘have been told by the plant manager in many meetings
that, okay, go to XNRC. If you go to NRC thay are going to

come in and shut the plant down and you people will be out a
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job, and where you goin' to £ind a job, thay say. I was
told many times that if we went to NRC and ?hey shut the
plant down, we couldn't £find a job.

| Also, another thing you got *o realize, onca you work
nuclaear plant for 20 years there is nobody going to hize
you. Wa was on strike for 11 months, we had--

Mx. MARKEY. Why is no ona going to hire vyou?

Mr. TOLLEY. Because we have been over-exposad, we are
risk to them, there are operations in that area nouw that
asks on tha applications hava you ever been exposed, hava
you evei woxrRaed in a nuclear plant, have you ever been
exposad to radiation. That is on most applications of East
Tennessee now. Evervybody is afraid.

Mr. MARKEY. Can we go back over something Mr. Metcalf
said, you pigqued my interest, and perhaps some otherx
panelists that testify on this issue, you raised the issuae
about classified information that comes into the possession
of worKkers at the plant.

Mr. MEICALF. Yes, sir. 4

Mr. MARKEY. I don't clearly want you to discuss what thi
information is., but I want you to be clear as to what, as to
the contantion that you ara alleging hare which is that the
iniormgtion is classified but it is not properly protected
in terms of the warnings that are given to worKers as to the

sansitivity of that information.
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2455 Mr. METCALF. What I was talXking about, sir, was that I
2456{ have been involved in several meetings with NRC since 1979
2457! and then this time on this strike we were up hera in June of
2458} 1985, and we ware back again in August of 1985, and in

2459 talking to the NRC on allegations and stuff, classifiad

2460| information may come out. And before I always start a

2461] meeting--and you can ask Admiral Zech because I was the union
2462 representative that he talked to for about 45 minutes in the
2463} plant before he made his tour—-always asK everybody, does
2464} everybody got a clearanca? And most of the time they say
2455 yes, you Know, but if theraea is nobody thera that don't have
2466 a clearance, then I couldn't talk to them bacause we have
2467} been £old if we release classified information in any way uwa
2468 would be»told if we release it up here today, in rumors, not
2469 directly but in rumoxrs, that we could be prosecutaed, because
24701 it is, a‘'lot of documents in that plant have at the bottom,
24711 +this document must not be copiaed or it is punishabhle Dby

2472} prison.

2473 . Mx. MARKEY. So there is a warning?

2474 Mr. METICALF. Yes, sir. On the documents in the plant if
2475 it is classified.

2476 Mxr. MARKEY. Right.
2477 Mr: METCALF. But this is, you Know, it wasn't only up
2u7é here today, it is £for all the time. On every docunment

2479{ insida the plant.
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2480 Mr. MARKEY. So everybody understands that then.
2481 Mz. METCALF. Tes. 3ut as far as--it is like this papc
2u82] here which you Know it may have at the bottom it says it may
24831 not ba copied. TIf it is it is punishable by prison or
2u84| something liKke that.
2485 But this is like all procedura operations, standard
2486 operating procedures, SOPs, they will have it on thezxe.
2487| Letter of authorization, LOAs, which gives you, tells vou

2488] how to do a job, they will.have it on there and stuff like

2489 that.
2490 Mr. MARKEY. OKay.
2u91} Mxr. METCALF. In regard to--we hava a lettar here datad

2492y 29-86 from the production manager, Eddie Brandon. This was
2493] ten days before Admiral Zech made his tour and they had
2494t somathing liKe *en days to preparxre for Admiral Zach. It
2495 also datad September lg. which is today, it gives the seniox
'2496| manager from Capitol, October 8, Dr. Grace, and a Mr. Roa,
2497| senior XRC ﬁanéger.

2498 It goaes on to list approximétely 20 plant deficiancies ai
2499] it says we have got to get our facilities in perfect

2500F condition for thesa visits. As a matter of fact,

2501} Congressman MarKey, you are scheduled on here but théy don't
2502} have a ﬁate. I don't Know whether you plan on visiting the
2503{ plant or not.

2504 It says some wWoxrK orders have been written, many will
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2505) followu. Frequent tours will be conducted to identify

2506] additional items. Pleasa help us to identify and corract
2507 plant deficiencieas. .

2508 This is to night shift superintendent, building manage:
2509 stuff like that from the production manager. He says ourx
2510 corporata management is committed to creating a situation
25114 wharaby all laid-off employees will be recalled into the
2512} vard crew if an agreement can be reached with 0CAW. This
2513| represents a substantial commitment to Keep our facilities
2514] ship shape. Attached ara typical areas needing correctiva
2515} action. Pleasa checK inside and outside our plant

.2516| facilities that other items may be corrected. Please have
2517 deficiencies corrected or if within your area--

2518 {The document being referred to follows:]

2519

2520{ KXKEKXKKX COMMITTEE INSERT XKKKKKKKXK
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Mr. MARKEY. OKay, let me ask you, Mxr. Metcalf--

Mrz. METCALF. It goes on to list about 20 of these.

Mr. MARKEY. I understand.,

Let me ask you, have conditions in your opinion changed
tha plant over thé past year or since the conclusion of the

strika. Do vou think things are bettexr or do you think this

-1s just a superficial change in order to deal with the

visiting dignitaries, but that the underlying problems are
still there and that we really are not much closer to a
resolution of these issues?

Mr. METCALF. No, sir, sadly %to say since we returned f=r
strike conditions have gottgn worse in that plant.

Mr. MARKEY. Conditions have gotten worse.

Mxr. METCALF. They have gotten worse.

Mr. MARKEY. How hava theyrgotten worsa?

Mx. METCALF. They have gotten worsa. Admiral Zech aske
me the same question in my talk with him. When I came back
0ff strike I had run a job down there for 15 years and I had
never been requirad to wear a respirator doing that 3job. I
cannot tell you the job bhecause it is classified. I cannot
even tell you the job title because it is classified. If I
told you tha job title that would tall you thae description
of tha job, and that is the reason. )

But in 15 years of me doing that job, I had naver been

required to wear a respirator to do that job. But when we
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came bacK off of strike, evidently some salaried personnel
performing those jobs while we wera on strike had gotten
contaminated and had some high urine counts. and therefore we
ware told to put respirators on while we were doing these
jobs. |

But I falt lika that it was a way to punish the people
being on strike for 10.5 months, say, hey, get in there and
wear a respirator while you are doing this job because now
you have to do it. I complained to the HNRC.

Mr. MARKEY. That seems contradictory to me, mayba I am
confusad. That would seem to indicate a concern for your
health that you arxe forced to make a respirator. .

Mr. METCALF. Why did I go f£or 15 years without having 1
waar ona?

Mr. MARKEY. You understand my point for 15 years mavyba
vou needed it, now they are giving you one and now you ara
complaihing, I am trying to--you just think it is harassment?

I am trying to--

Mr. METCALF. It is directly a harassment. I had done
this job for 15 years before the strike and never wore a
raspirator at this job. Ne didn't even have ventilation on
the boxes until we went on strike.

HE' MARKEY. So you ara saying there are onea.of two

things, for 15 years you have been endangered in a serious

fashion, or all of a sudden they have decided to harass you
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2571) because otherwise £for 15 vears you have gone from having
2572] almost no protection to now being encased in a respirator,

2573 Mxr. METCALF. That is my point.

2574 Mx. MARKEY. CRkay.
2575 Mr. Tollay.
2576 Mrxr. TOLLEY. Since we came back off strike you Know the

2577| monitors might go into this further. I can understand why
2578} that NRC can say they have seen some improvemant as far as
2579] results up there. But you got to understand, the way that
2580 they smear for contamination inside that plant. Thay don't
2581 smear whera the contamination is at. They have baen told if
25821 they walk by and saa a puddla on tha floor, you don't smaar
2583| thosae araas. Thgy arae told bafore they leavae thae office in
2584} what areas to smear. They may go into production areas and

2585] smear in the offices whare there is no contamination.

2586 ’ But they don't--never smear where it has, contamination
2587| at.
2588 Also, the monitor system has been changed since we conme

2589] back off strike. They have changed it. It is not tha same
2590{ as it was before we went on strike.

2591 Anothar thing is management does all the calibration to
2592} their monitoring equipment. Our people, we have triéd for
2593} vyears tp gat some of our people into the position to

2594 where--we do have people qualified to do this--but they refus:s

2595f to put our people into the position where they may be
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calibrating or can rechecKk these monitors to see if they a:
reading correctly.

Another thing that we are concerned about is as far as
contamination in the lunch rooms, the equipment that we
check ourselves before we go to the lunch room, it don't
Wwork properly. Sometimes it don't work at all. But we hav
been instructed to go through the motions becausa they have
caneras to where NMRC I guess they review these, we have to
show we checkK ourselves before we go to the lunch roonms.

But the in;truments don't work.

Mz. METCALF. Mr. Markaey, can I relata to that.

Mr. MARKEY. Mr. Matcalf. ‘

Mr. METCALF. I don't have the data but I brought this
the attention of Inspector Lee which is, he is thae resident
inspector, Tom Lee, I brought this to his attention. I
don't have the date on it but I %told him I said Mx. Lee, you
Know that we are going through the motions of checking our
hands, checking our coveralls, chacking our feet, befora ue
enter the locker rooms or the lunch rooms. He said, I Know
it, and if they don't shape up they are going to get
themselves cited foxr it.

Nothing has been done about this.

Tgey put these video cameras on and I thinX I have
documentation to prove the fact that the NRC told the

company +to put video cameras on these material accass areas
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2621} which is a door coming out of a matarial area.
2622 It is where you go to the hand monitors, check your ha
2623f{ and coveralls and things. They put a video camera. But
2624l what it shows the NRC when they come in is a person going
2625{ up, checking his hands, checking his coveralls, checKing his
2626} feet and exiting away. What it don't show'is that monitorx
2627 is not functioning. That monitor doesn't work. It is
2628{ running off the scale. We have what they call SOP on
2629 contamination control. It says that if you approach that
2630] monitor and it is on Scale 1 you may checKk yourself if it is
2631} on Scalé 2 you proceed to tha next nearest monitor and

~2632] report it. Report that monitoxr that is out of whack.
2633 Mr. MARKEY. Let me ask Mr. Hampton. you made an earlie
2634] allegation that some NRC ocfficial made a comment to wvou that

v

2635| worXers at the plant are guinea pigs.

2636 Mxr. HAMPTON. Yes.
2637 M. MARKEY. Who made that comment, -statement to you?
2638 Mr. HAMPTOX. An allegation specialist investigator out

2639} Region 2 in Atlanta.

2640 Mr. MARKEY. Who was that?

2641 Mr. HAMPTOX. Bruno Urich. On the phone. He also made
2642 tha statement comment to another union member. It ués

2643 during‘the strike.

264y Mx. MARKEY. And the point being that--

2645 Mr. HAMPTION. They just don't--they are trying to do wha
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they can to Keep their employees protected on these matter:
of\health and safety but there is just not that much Known
about high enriched uranium right now and that we are the
pioneers in this area and that they are using us as guinea
pigs to see what will happen +o people down the road, we ar
kind of like the model, they are using us.

Mr. MARKEY. So you ara stating that even though NRC
testified before Congress today that the worXexrs are not
guinea pigs, that a regional NRC official--

Mr. HAMPTON. Yes.

Mxr. MARKEY. =--commented to you that in fact the wWorXex
are?

Mr. HAMPTOX. Yes.

Mr. MARKEY. Mzr. Tolley.

Mr. TOLLEY. I was told, also, that by Mr. Urich, at th
Holiday Inn in Johnson City in the presencea of Mr. Gerald
Briggs that we were pioneers, guinea pigs, in the nuclear
field. That we were then complaining about health and
safety as far as—-—and also about disabilities to the plant,
you Know, I have always been told by some NRC people we
shouldn't give up our £ight. That we should continue to
fight.

Oqg of these days somebody is going to hear us. I think
that NRC suffers the same thing as we do at Nuclear Fuel, I

think top people over them controls themn. I thinX there is
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2671 peoplea within NRC that wants to help us but--
2672 Mr. MARKEY. You are saying the lower officials that hi
2673| contact with you, vou think they want to help you. You say
2674 it is the upper lavel officials that blocK real aggressive
2675) programs to correct these deficiencies.
2676 Mr. TOLLEY. That is my personal opinion. It seems 1lik
2677 they ara being held down. It seems likKe somebody is
2678| stopping them because wa hava been promised we are going to
2679} do something in this area.
2680 Mr. MARKEY. Why would somebody want to stop?
2681 Mr. TOLLEY. That I don't Know. That I don't XKnow. I
2682f don't know why. I have been told at Nuclear Fuel, I have
2683] baen told )y the Director of Safety that I could eat this
2684) staff and it wouldn't hurt nme.
2685 ’ Mr. MARKEY. Is it that they don't want to spend the
2686] monay? |
2687 Mr. TOLLEY. I don't Xnow. I have been told by the
2688| Director of Health and Safety and Nuclear Fuel that I could
2689 eat these materials, it would not hurt me. I have been told

2690f{ I could bring--

2691 Mr. MARKEY. Eat the materials?

2692 Mz. TOLLEY. VYes.

2693 Mrx. MARKEY. ORay. )

2694 Mr. TOLLEY. I have been told I could drink puxe plutoniu

2695|] nitrate and it wouldn't hurt me.
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Mr.

is this

MARKEY.

TOLLEY.

having to do with a lot of people,

meeting.

METCALF.
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As a joke?

No, no, he was serious. This was in a

Mr. Metcalf uwas

Mr. MarKey, what Mr. Tollay is referring

was soma time ago whan tha plutonium facility uas

operating down there and thay brought in a new health and

safety director and this was one of his comments in a

meeting in a health and safety meeting that we had that if

you didn't have any breaks in your stomach lining, any

ulcers or anything like that that you could drink pure--or i:

your system in any way--that you could drink pura PU nitrate

and it would eventually flush out of your system sooner ox

later which I don't Know it may ba later before it would

happen.

This same director--

Mz

Mx.

same-—~-

Mz.

Mx.

Mr.

Mx.

Mzx.

Mz.

MARKEY.

METICALF.

MARKEY.

METICALF.

MARKEY.

METCALF.

MARKEY.

METICALF.

When was this?

Probably lata 1960s or early 1970s. This
Was this a meeting for just you or=-
No, for several. The whole bargaining ﬁﬁii
How many people are you talking ab§ut?
Probably at that time 60 69 80 people.
Sixty to eighty people heard this?

fes.
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2721
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Mr. MARKEY. A company officials said this, what was h.

ioh?

Mr. METCALF. The manager of Health and Safety, and whi
ha stayed managar of Health and Safety until wae felt lika we
got him run off by the XNRC.

Mr. MARKEY. Whan was that?

Mr. METCALF. This past July of 1985 hecause--

Mr. MARKEY. So the man that made this comment, a decad
orvmofe ago, was still the Director of Health and Safety up
until last yearé

Mr. METCALF. True. And the way he got rum off, I
parsonally asked the NRC if they Xnew what his aeducation was
and they said no. This was in a maeeting last July with
myself, Mr. Williams, Mr. Tolley, Mr. Hancock--his degree uas
in agriculture.

So after the meeting it went on abhout less than a month
and while we were on strike, we £oﬁnd out that he had been
replaced ﬁut you Know who they replaced him with? Bruce
Knight came from West Valley.

Mxr. MARKEY. The Director of Health and Safety therae.

Mr. TOLLEY. He is now.

Mr. METCALF. And he was at West Vallevy.

M{. TOLLEY. We have got serious problems at Nuclear Fual
concerning health and safety.

Mr. MARKEY. I can underxstand that.
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Mr. TOLLEY. And the company is not willing to try to-
kKnow, I sat here and I heard the }dmiral say there should b
communication between tha union and the companvy. Ne should
try to work our differences out. They won't even meet with
us to work them out. They don't have to. You Know.

Mr. MARKEY. Let me ask Mr. Williams, you will complets
but is there a corporate representative here of NFS? Is
there anyone from that company here today?

Mx. Nilli;ms.

Mr. WILLIAMS. I can understand why they are not hera.
But my ﬁoint is on XNRC that I agrea with Lonnie that thera
is tomaes that they havae indicated thaey would like to dq
something, but nothing is ever done.' But I think NRC has to
be held responsible for not——as nmuch as the company or more
so for the things that is done on there. They cannot say
that they didn't know about this.

This started back in tha 1960s with-a 40~50 page documer
that we took to AEC at that time and we sent Al Gorae saenior,
and all-~I guess the joint chiefs of, you Xnow, your
Congressmaen that was over the AEC, and we must have sent out
100 copies of it. And air sampling all areas.

We worXed with thorium, plutonium, and uranium all at th:
time.

We had the problem then. We had a health and safety

director, I don't know where he come from. I know when
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Eyedacker come there, the one that made the statement, that
you can drink PU or eat it. 1In fact, the health énd safety
director prior to him, I was complaining about 93 percent
enrichment, UH crystals, we was making it, he said if we ate
enough or breathed enough to hurt us, we would not be able
to walk, we would be so heavy.

You Know, these are tha Rind of statements they are mak.
in health and safety meetings.

S0 I thinKk that--we have asked NRC, and the point I am
trying to make, we have no confidence in NRC no morae. The
people don't. The workers don't. The community don't. The
union don't. And it is their fault. It is their fault.

You can go and--as I listened to the chairman this mozrni
théy are looRing. They are looRing. That is all they ever
do is look. I think that is where it has got to come doun
to. If they are hald responsible for doing something by
someone then we will get somathing done at this plant.

Mr. MARKEY. Lat me ask, what is the NRC reaction te¢ thi
testimony? Is any one of you willing to volunteer to get up
and contradict or confirm the concerns that these workars
have herae?

Mx. PARILdﬂ I am James Partlgz Director of the.Division
of Inspection Prograns, 0Of£fice of Inspection and
Enforcement. WNe have been listening to thesa. I don't Know

that without a lot of time we are prepared to go into each
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one of them.

Cur peopla think that it must be a matter of communjca-
that we are not understanding each other on. The matter of
on the phone, was it pioneer or guinea pig? Those words
have different connotations, at least to me, and so I am
vary confused about some of the things we have heard this
moxrning.

We want--the NRC wants tha trust and confidence of the
workers at NFS Erwin. That bothers me very much to hear
that we have apparently, we are perceived to have lost their
confidence. We want to maintain thérconfidence. We want. to
continue hearing from the union aboﬁt the concerns and try
to show them that we are not always studying things and ara
willing to take the steps necessary to have thae NFS
management, the rasponsible peopla, address the concezns.

Mr. MARKEY. Thank you.

Mr. Tolley.

Mx. TOﬁLEY. ORay, concerning health and safety maybea I
could talk in a language he might understand.

The building I woxrX in there is not even a facility in
there to wash your hands. I£ you get contaminated in that
building, there is no way to wash your hands. There is no
rastzoqp facility. For years we have tried to get a placa
in there to wash contamination off our hands before you walkX

to the lunc¢h room. There is never, NRC never done anything
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about that. They never forced the company to put a facility
in there that if you get contamination vou cankeven wash it
off your hands.

Mr. MARKEY. Here is what we are going to do now. We wW.
have to wrap uf the hearing. But I would 1like to have each
one of you give me ona minute summarizing your view of this
plant, the problems, what has to be done. A minute a piecea.

No nmore.

Mr. Tolley.

Mr. TOLLEY. Okay. I would liKe to say that we are in a
sad situation in Erwin plant. «Ne hava peopla that is spent
their lives there. We have had people now faced with if
thesa plants shut down thera is no way of supporting their
families. We ara nat hera asking you to shut the plant
doun, wa are asking you people to clean this plant up to
wﬁere we can continue to work and make fuel for tha Havy.

We just want to have a safe place to worX in and we want
some protection if we get burned out and develop illnesses
that we are no longer able to worX there is somebody that
will support our families.

Mr. MARKEY. Mr. Metcalsf.

Mr. METCALF. Mz. MarKey., I feél about the same ﬁay Mr.
Tolley docas. Myself, for example, I went to work in tha
Huclear Fuel Services when I was 19 years old and I have

been there 23 years and where could I go get a job? I£ it
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shuts down? I am taking a chance by being here +today. We
Know this. But we cannot continue, either.

Mr. MARKEY. Mr. Hampton. -

Mr. HAMPTON. All I c¢can say is I would like to be able
worX in a health and safety department where our job is
tzuly health and safety, and I am hoping you all can do
something to help us there. I would liXe to say to +the XNRC,
if they would work as diligently to regulate nuclear fuels
as they have here today to protect them, then maybe we could
all get along tggether and there would truly be health and
safety at Nuclaar Fual Services in Exwin, Tennessee.

Mr. MARKEY. Mr. Williams.

Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, my comments would be that I £feel ¢I]
wa are responsible as the representative of the union to the
people in that plant, and we feel that somebody has to put
the pressure on AEC--I mean NRC and see that they do their
job and also pressure management into being responsible
management and dedicated to health and safety and the people
in that plant.

Mr. MARKEY. You want to add one moxre thing, Mxr. Tolley?

Mr. TOLLEY. Yes, I would like to say this. T Xnow £frxom
past experience what is going to happen when we go béck in
the plant. They are going to single out probably from five
to ten people and they arxe going to f£ire them for health and

safety violations, even though they workKed in it for vears
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and they force them to do it, they will come and they will
f£ira them and they say the union comm}ttae got this done.
They went to NRC, they went to Washington, they complained
becausa you wasn't doing your Jjob safely so we are taking
disciplinary action. That will happen every time.

Mr. MARKEY. Wa are going to give you our subcommittee
telephone number, ;nd if that happens, you call us one
minute after that happens.

Mr. TOLLEY. Thank vyou.

Mr. MARKEY. Mr. Metcalf.

nr; METCALF. Mr. Markay, this same thing happened on
criticglity violations. We turnad in about four or f£iva
criticality violations to the NRC, ahd they came back and
thera is no telling how much disciplinary action they have
taken against our people.

Mr. MARKEY. Give us a call this time, all right?

MZ. Hancock.

Mrz. HANCOCK. Mr. MarKey, a few months ago I mada a trip
down to Erwin, Tennesseé and I interviewed adbout 30 geople
in the process of two trips to Erwin, Tennessee. I made a
trip down to Erwin, Tannessee last week and interviewed a
number of other people. |

We have a serious health and safety problem at that plant

HKe have medical problems at that plant. Anyway, our doctor

believes wa have medical problems at that plant. We have
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peopla who have worked there for many, many years who are
ill. We believe that steps shou}d be takan, studies should
be taken and an overall evaluation ought to be made of ghose
peopla.

But the company bears some responsibility to clean that
plant up and make it a safe workplace. I think vyou °
summarized it very well befora the last committee, that the
enplovees at that plant deserve to worX in a safe and
healthful worKplace. As you said, the Admiral wouldn't
condone that Kind of sloppiness and that kKind of inferior
health and safety management at any of his nuclear
facilities as far as his submarines are concerned, ox #he
base. But they are allowing something to go on that must be
corrected, Mr. Markey.

Mx. MARKEY. I thank you ver& much, gentleman, each of
vyou, for coming here and testifying. A1l of your written
comments will be included in the record in their entirety as
you have prapared them.

I Kknow that each of you copld speak for much greater
lengths of time, but as you undexstand, the congressional
échedules are limited.

I want to command your union for coming before his
subcommittee. You have shown"a great deal of patriotism in
the worX that you do every day to provide this fuel that

helps to protect this country, but you have also shown today
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the highest form of patriotism which is to speak out when
things are wrong, and to urge that they be made right.

I share your concerns about this plant, and I pledge t
you that I am going to do everything ig my power, as will
the subcommittee, to work to demand that the things be made
right that are now wrong at this plant.

I thank you for your testimony, and with that, this
hearing is adjourned.

[Whereupon, at .12:55 p.m., the subcommittae was

adjourned. ]
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NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555

October 14, 1986

CHAIRMAN

The Honorable Edward J. Markey, Chairman
Subcommittee on Energy Conservation and Power
Committee on Energy and Commerce

United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

During the September 18 hearing concerning Nuclear Fuel Services, Inc.
(NFS), Erwin, Tennessee, you requested that we review the proprietary
nature of decommissioning cost information associated with that facility.
We have done so. NFS has now informed the Commission that it is
withdrawing its request for withholding from public disclosure certain
decommissioning cost information previously submitted to the NRC for its
Erwin, Tennessee facility.

Accordingly, there are no longer any restrictions on the use of the
following documents:

1. Dec. 12, 1983, Status Report of Decommissioning at NFS, T. Lee
Undated, NFS Status Briefing Material: Region II's Perception
Oct. 9, 1978, Ltr. from W.C. Manser, NFS, to L.C. Rouse, NRC

2 W™

June 23, 1983, Ltr. from J.R. Clark, NFS, to R.G. Page, NRC

The first two documents are already in your possession. We are enclosing
copies of the latter two documents for your use. Copies of all four
documents are being placed in the Commission's Public Document Room.

Sincerely,

Qe w. 9 :

Lando W. Zechs Jr.

Enclosures:
As stated

cc: Rep. Carlos Moorhead
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Mr. Chairman, I appreciate the opportunity to testify before this
Subcommittee concerning NRC regulation of the Nuclear Fuel Services (NFS)

facility in Erwin, Tennessee.

On July 16, 1986, I appeared before you and described the Commission's
views on the importance of excellence in the operation and management of
nuclear power plants in this country. At that time, I stated that a clear
dedication to safety must come from within the top officials of each nuclear
utility and that discipline, technical competence, constant vigilance and
management involvement are mandatory if we are to succeed in safely providing

the benefits of nuclear energy to the American people.

I also described the roles of the NRC Regional Administrators, the key NRC
headquarters offices, and the Commission itself to closely monitor and assess
each plant's operational safety performance and to initiate necessary actions

to demand correction of adverse trends.

In my view, Mr. Chairman, the safe operation of nuclear fuel facilities
demands the same degree of excellence in operations and management as is
expected at nuclear power plants. The NFS facility is especially important to
our country since it represents a key element in the production of nuclear fuel
for the reactors in our Navy's nuclear powered ships. I am informed that NFS

Erwin has a longstanding reputation of putting out an excellent product.



NFS began processing nuclear materials in 1957. Various isotopes and
enrichments of uranium, as well as thorium and plutonium, have been handled in
its facilities and equipment. Some of its facilities have been used for many

years, and some are no longer in use as processes and practices have changed.

The NRC regulatory program at the Erwin Facility has been extensive, with
priority attention given to areas of performance requiring improvement and
followup to ensure that improvements are made. As a comparison, the NRC
regional inspection effort at Erwin over the past several years has been almost
/ equal to that for a nuclear power station with a single reactor, approximately
4 staff years per year, including an onsite full time Resident Inspector. This
level of NRC inspection, which is greater than at any other nuclear fuel
facility, has been necessary due to the complex operations involving highly
enriched uranium, the labor intensive nature of the production Tlines, and the

multiple performance areas where improvements have been necessary.

Over the past three years, NRC inspections have identified significant
deficiencies in NFS operations in the areas of nuclear criticality control,
nuclear materials safequards, and radiological controls. Problems in these
areas have resulted in escalated NRC enforcement actions, including four civil
penalties and an Order modifying the license. The details are included in our
response to your questions. In conjunction with the NRC's most recent
escalated enforcement action in May 1985, NFS management committed to an
independent review of their nuclear health and safety program and implemen-
tation of their own Performance Improvement Program to address NRC concerns as
well as weaknesses identified by the independent review. This review was

conducted by the Bechtel Corporation in June 1985. Bechtel identified



weaknesses in NFS management involvement in the radiological controls program,
deficiencies in staffing levels and qualifications of the radiation protection
staff, and the need for increased supervision within the radiation protection
organization. In mid-1985, the NFS Performance Improvement Plan was modified

to address the findings of the independent review.

As part of its inspection and enforcement program, the NRC has been
examining a number of alleged violations of requirements reported to NRC by
plant workers, principally during a worker strike in 1985 while the plant was
being operated by supervisory employees. Of the total 178 allegations, 164
have been investigated and of these, 38 have been partially or completely
substantiated. These matters have resulted in NRC issuing 13 severity level IV
or V violations of NRC requirements. The violations found by NRC through
followup of these worker allegations do not individually pose a serious threat
to public health and safety, but they do deserve-and NRC requires-management's
prompt attention to such problems and their underlying causes so that more

significant problems are prevented.

Current operations at Erwin are considered to be satisfactory in terms of
compliance with NRC requirements and protection of pﬁb1ic safety. During the’
past year, the results of NRC inspections and management reviews have indicated
that there has been some improvement in safety performance at NFS. Based upon
their initial actions under the Performance Improvement Program, it appears

that NFS management is willing to commit the necessary resources and to improve



performance. Nevertheless, much remains to be accomplished in upgrading the
quality of operations and radiological controls as well as general work station

cleanliness at this important facility.

In coming months, we will be observing the extent to which NFS management
is successful in implementing an internal program which both encourages the
reporting of legitimate employee safety concerns and demonstrates management's
resolve to promptly address safety issues. The Commission acknowledges
management's commitment in their performance improvement plan but reserves
judgment on effectiveness of the NFS program pending additional NRC staff

monitoring and evaluation.

The responsibility for safe nuclear operations at a nuclear fuels facility
such as NFS is an important task for the Ticensee. The Nuclear Regulatory
Commission's regulatory programs are intended to ensure that the licensee meets

this responsibility.

During a recent visit to the NFS facility, 1 toured the plant and met with
corporate, plant and local union officials. In my judgment, NFS management has
established a reasonable plan for addressing their problems. I told the NFS
management that I was disappointed with the cleanliness of the facility and I
recommended management attention in order to prevent contamination and
radiation problems. Also, I suggested to management and to a Union official
that they try to work together in a spirit of cooperation that would reflect

their excellent product.



Let me close my testimony by assuring you and the members of this
Subcommittee that the Commission is fully committed to continued, strong safety
oversight at the Erwin facility. Although we believe NRS Erwin management is

dedicated to achieving improved performance, we want to see results.

Mr. Chairman, this completes my testimony. I would be happy to address

the Subcommittee's guestions.
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MEMORANDUM FOR: Chairman Zech
Commissioner Roberts
Commissioner Asselstine
Commissioner Bernthal
Commjssioner Carr

FROM: on Kammerer, Director
i ional Affairs
SUBJECT: BACKGROUND INFORMATION FOR MARKEY SUBCOMMITTEE HEARING
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Attached are NRC Staff-generated guestions and answers for the
September 18 Markey Subcommittee hearing on NFS Erwin. Biographical
sketches of the Members of the Subcommittee are also attached.
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As stated
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NFS MASTER LIST OF QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS FOR HEARING BACKUP

QUESTION

What is the status of license renewal for NFS?

RESPONSE

On February 14, 1986, the staff transmitted questions and comments related
to the renewal application to NFS and requested a response by May 1, 1986.
By letter dated April 16, 1986, NFS requested the response date be extended
to January 1, 1987. This is because the licensee estimated that a major
revision of their renewal application would be needed to address NRC's
comments. The major revision of the application is related to making the
license more performance-based rather than prescriptive. The license the
staff anticipates issuing is a license which will make it clear that the
licensee is not only responsible for complying with the letter of regulatory
requirements but also to do that which is necessary to go beyond minimal
requirements to carry out a more satisfactory operation. The anticipated
license will provide NFS more flexibility to accomplish this goal.

QUESTION

Has the current license expired?

RESPONSE

No. Although NFS's current license had an expiration date of February 29,
1984, NFS applied for license renewal 30 days in advance of this date.
Accordingly, the license remains in effect pursuant to the timely renewal
provisions of the regulations in 10 CFR 70.33(b).

DRAFT 09/08/86 NFS QUESTIONS & ANSWERS



QUESTION

Are any significant changes to the license (requirements) planned?

RESPONSE

The current NFS license is prescriptive, that is, it contains many specific
requirements. Besides the commitments contained in the licensee's application
which are incorporated as conditions of the license, the staff has imposed 73
additional specific license conditions. This type of regulatory control
necessarily imposes essential minimum requirements, not all that is desirable
for good practice. The Commission is in the process of reorienting the NFS
license to be more performance based rather than prescriptive. Such a license
would specify performance criteria and management control systems, leaving
specific details to be implemented by licensee procedures. Such a system would
require NFS to take more responsibility for the specific implementing details.
It makes NFS clearly responsible for operating an environmentally clean and
safe plant rather than simply complying with the letter of regulatory require-
ments. The NRC role is to assure that the licensee has qualified persons,
procedures, and equipment to operate the plant safely and to inspect to assure
that the plant does in fact operate safely. The NRC has met with NFS to discuss
this type of license, and NFS is in the process of revising their license
application accordingly.

QUESTION
What have you done to ensure that an accident similar to the Sequoyah Fuels
accident does not occur at NFS?

RESPONSE

No new requirements have been added to the NFS license as a result of the
Sequoyah Fuels incident. The staff feels the chances of a cylinder rupture
occurring at NFS are remote because of the following: (1) UF6 cylinders
are not filled at NFS, (2) cylinders of UF6 are weighed to the nearest gram
DRAFT 09/08/86 NFS QUESTIONS & ANSWERS
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at the Enrichment Plant and check weighed by NFS prior to heating, (3) the

NFS vaporization system is equipped with a pressure sensing instrument to
measure pressure in a cylinder when the cylinder is being heated. The

proper pressure in the cylinder can be monitored constantly by the operators.
(4) the vaporization system is equipped with a device to automatically cut
off the heat when the cylinder is overheated, and (5) the cylinder being heated
is enclosed to contain any release of UFG‘

QUESTION

How many workers have been overexposed by radiation at NFS?

RESPONSE

Based on the results of NRC inspections and information provided to NRC by the
licensee, we know of two employees who received exposures in excess of NRC
limits, one in 1981 and the other in 1984. The 1981 incident involved the
discovery during a routine whole body count that a worker had uranium in his
lungs that indicated an estimated exposure of from 3.3 to 7 times the
quarterly limited of 520 MPC-hours. Neither NFS nor the NRC were able to
“establish definitely the source of the uptake of uranium but it was thought to
be associated with the startup and testing of a newly installed ventilation
system for the general chemistry laboratory.

In the 1984 event, a worker was sprayed with contaminated 1iquid on October 15,
1984, when he loosened the clamp on a hose that had been interconnected

from one component to the drain valve for a seéond component in order to drain
accumulated debris from the first component. Based on the NRC evaluation of
exposure data, the worker could have received an exposure of 667 MPC-hours.
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QUESTION

At one time the NRC staff was concerned about the offsite impact of a UF6
release, what has occurred to lessen this concern?

RESPONSE

At one time the exhaust stack at NFS was lower than the hill directly across
the street from the plant. Any UF6 being discharged might have subjected the
nearest resident to exposure from UFG. NFS has since installed a new
ventilation system including a new high stack. Any UF6 released through the
stack would have a negligible impact on the public and the environment.
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QUESTION

When will you decide on the nature, extent and completion date of NIOSH
studies of NFS worker health?

RESPONSE

On April 4, 1986, the NRC initiated preliminary discussions with the

National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) to determine
their availability to evaluate allegations of potential health effects of NFS
workers from NFS operations. On May 5, 1986, NRC formally requested NIOSH to
conduct medical evaluations of NFS workers. On June 6, 1986, NIOSH agreed to
provide assistance to the NRC. On July 21, 1986, NRC staff met with NIOSH
representatives to provide information NIOSH might need to develop a

proposed study for the NRC. Currently we are working with NIOSH and NFS to
set up a meeting at the NFS site, so NIOSH can collect information needed to
better define the scope and feasibility of studying the health effects to
employees. The meeting has been proposed for mid-October. Following this
visit, NIOSH is expected to recommend an appropriate study to the NRC. It

would be conjecture to indicate the nature, scope and completion date for
any potential study at this time.
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QUESTION

What is the NRC doing to assure the effects of retention ponds are
minimized?

RESPONSE

A11 process effluent discharges to the ponds ceased in 1980, when a new
waste water treatment facility (WWTF) went into operation. Concentrations

of radioactive material in the effluents from this WWFT are below federal
regulatory limits.

NFS maintains a ground water monitoring program around the ponds. Samples
are collected monthly and the resultant data published in annual reports.

There is evidence of migration of radionuclides from the ponds into areas
around the ponds, but still onsite.

NFS has committed to characterizing the chemical and radiochemical contents of
the ponds and then developing a plan regarding remedial actions for the area.

The characterization study is under review by the NRC at present is scheduled to
begin in the fall - winter of 1986.

DRAFT 09/08/86 _ NFS QUESTIONS & ANSWERS



-8..
We will continue to monitor closely the NFS actions regarding the ponds.

QUESTION

What have you done to assure that workers do not ingest contamination while
eating in the NFS lunchroom?

RESPONSE
The NFS program for contamination control in lunchrooms has included:
- surveys by workers exiting controlled areas to detect contamination

- clean up of any contamination found during these exit surveys or
donning a clean smock over any contamination found on coveralls

- surveys of lunchrooms to detect and clean up contamination.

These have been instances of contamination above action points in lunchrooms, up
to 6000 dpm detected on a vending machine outside the food section.

In a recent inspection we noted inadequate contamination survey by personnel

leaving the controlled area. Such inadequate surveys could have resulted in

contamintion being spread to lunchrooms. We will continue to monitor the NFS
control for contamination control and results.
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QUESTION

What have you done to ensure that the contamination on the railroad property
adjacent to the site is cleaned up?

RESPONSE

In 1979, contamination in sufficient levels requiring cleanup was discovered
on the railroad property adjacent to the site during a special survey conducted
by NRC contractors to investigate inventory differences.

The contaminated area followed the former path of Banner Springs Branch.
From startup until 1978, process effluents were released into the stream.
Released materials were within regulatory limits, however, settling of
radioactive contamination resulted in increased concentration along the
stream bed. Later,the stream path was diverted to its present position and
the former stream bed dried and was covered with vegetation growth.

The NRC required NFS to decontaminate the land based on established criteria

regarding external exposure rates and concentrations of radionuclides in
soils. This action was initiated in 1980.

One hundred thousand cubic feet of contaminated soil was removed from the
railroad property since 1980. However, NRC conducted additional verification
surveys and ijdentified several sites within the originally contaminated area
which exceed the target criteria. In 1984, NFS removed additional soil and
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subsequent verification surveys conducted in 1985, by NRC personnel

determined that additional evaluation and remedial action may be necessary.

The soil sampling has been completed and analyses to be reviewed by licensee

and NRC representatives for proper evaluation of the contaminated area in
progress. Currently approximately 1300 square feet of gound are being evaluated.

QUESTION

Does NFS have an adequate Radiological Contingency Plan and procedures to
implement the Plan?

RESPONSE

The licnesee's Radiological Contingency Plan (RCP) has been reviewed and
approved by the NRC. The licensee's RCP Implementing Procedures are
reviewed annually during Region II emergency preparedness inspections. The
RCP and its Implementing Procedures have been appraised by Region II
inspectors and management as adequate to respond to an emergency.

QUESTION

What assurance do you have that the licensee's staff is capable of
competently implementing the provisions of the RCP during an actual
emergency?
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RESPONSE

During an inspection last month (August 1986), although we did find a
violation with regard to conducting RCP training, walk-throughs and
interviews were conducted with 6 key members of the licensee's emergency
response organization in an effort to gauge the adequacy of the emergency
response capability at NFS. On the basis of that sampling , we concluded
that the licensee is capable to protecting the public health and safety
through the timely implementation of its RCP.

In addition, the licensee is required to annually exercise its emergency
response capability, including the involvement of offsite support groups
such as hospital, ambulance, and fire department.

QUESTION

If the risk to the public near the NFS site is known to be significantly
greater than at other fuel facilities, why hasn't the NRC required the
Ticensee to install sirens around the plant as are required at the nuclear
power plants?

RESPONSE

NRC staff previously proposed such requirements for NFS, but the Commission
was reluctant to impose such conditions because of then-ongoing rulemaking
which would have modified emergency planning requirements for all fuel-cycle
facilities. It has been Commission policy to implement new requirements by
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rulemaking when such requirements apply to a class of licensees. This
approach is preflexable to imposing new requirements on a licensee-specific
basis. The Commission therefore recommends the proposed changes at NFS be
implemented as part of the rulemaking. The proposed rule has been
reevaluated and further modified in light of the January 1986 accident at
Kerr-McGee's Sequoyah facility; the Commission is presently reviewing the
proposed rule.

QUESTION

Have provisions been made by NFS to notify State and local authorities in
the event of an accident?

RESPONSE

Both the Radiological Contingency Plan and implementing procedures define
the notifications that NFS is committed to. NRC has inspected the
notification procedures and found that NFS has committed to notify the
Tennessee Emergency Management Agency and the Unicoi County Sheriff's
department within 30 minutes appropriate agencies in a timely manner.

QUESTION
What have you done to ensure that an accident similar to the Sequoyah Fuels
accident does not occur at NFS?

RESPONSE

NFS receives UF6 cylinders of two different sizes both of which are smaller
that the cylinder involved in the Sequoyah accident. The first type
(smaller by a factor of 500) is used to receive high enriched uranium for
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the production of naval fuel. Since the accident at Sequoyah F 21s resulted
in a plume of hydroflouric acid upon rupture of the much larger UF6 cylinder,
such a rupture at NFS would have a much smaller impact. When received, the
second type contains only residual quantities of UF6 which could not be
removed by heating and therefore overpressurization is not possible. The
NRC has reviewed the procedures and controls used by NFS in handling the
small cylinders containing high enriched material and determined that they
are adequate because cylinders which do not meet weight or pressure
requirements are returned to the supplier without being heated. Also,
properly filled UF6 cylinders are heated in an enclosure equipped with
approved air ventilation scrubbers to treat the exhaust air for removal of
UFG‘

QUESTION

According to your reports to this Committee, concerns raised by NFS
employees resulted in your substantiation of allegations concerning
conditions adversely affecting the health and safety of employees. Why
were these conditions not previously identified by NRC inspection?

RESPONSE

The NRC inspection program is only an audit of licensee performance.
The NRC neither has nor desires sufficient resources to independently
verify that each licensee is in continuous compliance with all NRC
requirements. Licensees are required to establish systems and programs
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which will assure compliance. To accomplish this, Ticensees establish
self-audit programs and workers are instructed to report concerns and
conditions which could Tead to a violation of NRC requirements to their
management. During the recent strike, workers brought their concerns
directly to the NRC without notifying licensee management. Some of

these concerns involved situations from the distant past while others
involved recent events.

Even with this situation, some of the violations issued had already

been identified by the NRC and some had been identified by the licensee
and corrective actions were in progress.

DRAFT 09/08/86 NFS QUESTIONS & ANSWERS



L%/?/c?é fmw,«:?‘
;ﬁ!,e,

UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555

September 15, 1986

MEMORANDUM FOR: Chairman Zech
Commissioner Roberts
Commissioner Asselstine
Commissioner Bernthal
Cygpmissioner Carr

FROM: 1ton Kammerer, Director
fiice of Cangressional Affairs

SUBJECT: ADDITIONAL BACKGROUND INFORMATION FOR
MARKEY SUBCOMMITTEE HEARING ON NFS ERWIN

Attached are two additional NRC Staff-generated questions for

the September 18, 1986, Markey Subcommittee hearing on NFS

Erwin.

Attachment: As stated
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QUESTION
What has the agency done to improve the situation at NFS?

ANSWER

The significant problems that we have been discussing and providing information
on were identified and addressed primarily as a result of the Region II office
recognizing program weaknesses at this facility and focusing additional attention
gn those;g;ob]em areas on the part of the resident inspector and the Region

ased staff.

For example, as a result of indications of problems with controls for airborne
uranium, Region II instituted an augmented radiation protection inspection
program at this facility during late 1984 and early 1985. This program focused
additional intensified effort on operations and procedural controls, control

of exposures (including adherence to RWPs and air sampling) and evaluations of
exposures and bioassay data. The findings from the augmented inspection program
led to the issuance of a $18,750 civil penalty on 5/1/85.

Also, the Regional offices were reorganized in April 1984 providing for better
oversight of all fuel facility activities and improved continuity in dealing
with 1dentified issues. The newly formed Division of Radiation Satety ana
Safeguards brought these activities together in one Division in the Region
which provided for a stronger focal point in dealing with licensee management
and enhanced project coordination. Once identified, these issues were brought
to senior level management attention and several high level meetings were held
with NFS management. During a 4/9/85 meeting at the site to discuss issues
related to the health and safety program, NFS described improvements underway,
introduced and committed to their Performance Improvement Program (PIP), and
committed to an independent audit of their health and safety program. The
audit identified weaknesses in the management of the program, staffing levels
and qualifications of the radiation protection staff, leadership within the
radiation protection organization, as well as other areas. NFS has implemented
a Performance Improvement Program including scheduled dates for completion to
address these weaknesses and other deficiencies identified during the NRC Health
Physics Appraisal, subsequent inspections and the independent assessment. We
have applied significant inspection resources in the past three fiscal years,
equivalent to that appiied at one unit as were reactor. For fiscal year 1987,
we have budgeted twice the safety inspection resources budgeted in fiscal year
1986.

With regard to licensing, we have recognized that a better approach is to develop
clear safety program requirements and eliminate the specific, detailed "band-aid"
approach. Thus, as facilities and operations develop, NFS will be responsible

to modify safety controls to meet these changes.



In many of our meetings with the licensee we have encouraged NFS to go beyond
merely working to meet the requirements and to strive for excellence. Most
recent examples are the need to improve labor-management relations in the area
of properly addressing worker concerns and improved housekeeping and maintenance
activities at the site.

This is a brief summary but it does give you some indication of the nature
of our effort and involvement in discharging our responsibilities to ensure
safe operations at this site.



QUESTION

Do you think that NFS has an adequate radiation safety program and staff to
assure protection of the workers and the problem.

ANSWER

The current radiation safety program at NFS is adequate to protect the public
health and safety. This is not to say that there are not occasional violations
of NRC requirements or that improvements committed to by NFS are complete. NFS
is currently controlling exposures to workers and releases to the public to
below NRC 1imits. Actions in progress to improve the radiation safety program
are in the Performance Improvement Program (PIP), detailed in documents provided
to the Committee.

With regard to the adequacy of the staff to protect the public health and safety,
it should be noted that the Bechtel study found weaknesses in the management of
the health and safety program and in the numbers and qualifications of the

health and safety staff. NFS has made substantial progress in adding strong
technical managers to the organization, in adding technical staff and improving
the qualifications of the staff. The health and safety staff is strapped to
accomplish all the goals necessary to implement the PIP, and NFS is evaluating
further augmentation of the staff. We will continue to monitor closely the
progress in the PIP and the allocation of NFS resources to provide necessary
staff to implement the PIP.
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PO November 14, 1986

The Honorable Edward J. Markey, Chairman
Subcommittee on Energy Conservation and Power
Committee on Energy and Commerce

United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

As requested in your letter dated October 15, 1986, this letter forwards
the Commission's responses to post-hearing questions concerning the Nuclear
Fuel Services uranium facility in Erwin, Tennessee. The response to
Question 4(B) will be forwarded under separate cover.

Sincerel

Enclosure:
As stated

cc: Rep. Carlos Moorhead



QUESTION 1. By Chairman Zech's own testimony, much remains

to be done to upgrade the quality of operations
and radiological control, as well as cleanliness,
at NFS Erwin., Please describe the NRC's overall
plan for such an upgrading, and estimated dates
that the NRC will require for completion of major

improvements.

A number of initiatives are in progress'at NFS. In the physical

security area the licensee has essentially completed the upgrade

of the physical security program to include security organization
improvements, special training for response personnel, and

improved security hardware.

In the area of nuclear criticality safety, the licensee has made
improvements as a result of NRC initiatives and enforcement

action. Nucjear criticality safety procedures have been revised.
Supervisors and operators have been retrained in nuclear criticality
safety procedures. Surveillance frequency and number of measure-
ment points have been increased for determination of quantities of
special nuclear material in ventilation systems and ducts. The

enforcement action taken by NRC resulted in the upgrading of



QUESTION 1. (Continued) -2-

management controls relating to early management involvement in
problem solving and prompt investigations following nuclear safety

action levels being exceeded.

An operation safety assessment is planned for the NFS facility
during the week of December 8-12, 1986. This will be a multi-
disciplined team type assessment. Areas expected to be covered
during the assessment include radiological safety, nuclear criti-
cality safety, chemical safety, fire protection, and emergency
preparedness. A major objective of this assessment is to evaluate
the adequacy of the licensee's safety controls. Information gained
through this assessment will be used as a basis for future program

development efforts in the area of fuel facility regulations.

The NRC is following closely the NFS Performance Improvement
Program (PIP) which addresses comprehensive improvements in the
area of radiological control. Monitoring of this PIP includes
review of NFS improvements and quarterly meetings between NRC and
NFS management to discuss progress. In addition, if there are
significant licensee or NRC findings that affect the health and
safety area, they are added to the PIP. The dates for completion
of action are tracked by Region II. There has been some slippage
of completion dates, resulting from the effects of the strike and

delays in some major capital purchases and construction of new



QUESTION 1. (Continued) -3-

facilities. Documents outlining the PIP and showing PIP progress
have been sent in previous communications. Enclosed are copies of
a recent letter dated October 1, 1986, from NFS giving a PIP
update and a copy of a handout from a meeting between NFS and NRC

held on October 8, 1986 to discuss the status of this program.

The Commission has directed the staff to advise the Commission of
proposed actions and inspection efforts to assess the
effectiveness of the NFS Erwin PIP and its ALARA (As Low As

Reasonably Achievable) Program.

Enclosures:
1. Ltr dtd 10/1/86 from James R. Clark, NFS,
to Philip Stohr, Region II, NRC, describing

NFS' Performance Improvement Program

2. A copy of a handout from a meeting between

NFS and NRC held on October 8, 1986
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October 1, 1986

U. 8. Nuclear loqulntb:y Commiasion
Region II

Atlanta, Georgia 30323

Attention: Mx. J. Philip Stohr, Director
Division of Radiation Bafety and Safeguards

Reference: (1) Docket 70+-143; SNM License 124
(2) WPS Report dated March 7, 1986 to NRC Region 11
Director, Division of Radiation Safety and Safeguards
(3) WPS Report dated May 26, 1986 to NRC Region II
Director, Division of Radiation SBafety and Safeguards

Gantlemen:

Bnclosed is & aswmary report on the status of NPS8' Performancs
Improvement Program (PIP) as compared to that detailed in NPS' May
280th update (Reference 3). We look forward to discussing the program's
progress during your visit to the asite on Octobder 8th. At that meeting
we will also brief you on the continuing efforts to improve our plant
housekeeping, our program for addressing employee concerns, and the

results of the 1986 audit.
/f Z

/" James n{/élnrk'
Vice President
Manufacturing & Bngineering

JRC: jnw

Enclosure

cct William T. Crow, Acting Chief
Uranium Puel Licensing Branch

Division of Fuel Cycle and
Material Safety, RMBS

ENCLOSURE |
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The major events influencing the NFS Performance Improvement Program
(PIP) since the last status report (May 28, 1986) were:

The Pond Characterisation Btudy (Phases II and III) was awarded
to TLG Enginsering, Inc. of Brookfield, Connecticut. Mobilimation
was c¢ompleted with the setup on site during the waex of
Beptember 22. 6ite work will take about another three months,
with the study completion targetsd at Pebruary 1987,

Nr8 contracted for the building to house the Respiratory
Protection Pacility. The building will be erected in November
1986, at which time electrical and mechanical installation will
beagin. Full operation of <¢the facility 4is scheduled for
Pebruary-March 1987,

NWP8 has selected a contracter for final negotiations to provide
on-site in-vivo capability. Building 350, which will be completed
in October, has been modified to accept the large in-vive counter.
Full on-site capability 4s expected about aix months after
contract agreemant.

In Baptember, HER Technical Associatea, Inc. of Oak Ridge,
Tennessee, completed an appraieal of the radioclogical safety
program at the Brwin plant. The results of the audit were
reported to WPFS on BSeptember 29 and are under Corporats review
for expeditious action.

In August, NP8 established the position of Cerporate Supsrvisor
of Planning and Audits to assist in Corporate oversight of capital
projects and HRC regulated activitiea. This position has been
filled with a graduate engineser who served in the Nuclear Navy.

STATUS

The status of NF5' Performance Improvement Program as of September 30
is suzmarized bslow.

Qutside Assistance

1. H. W. Mortoen

During May-September 1986, Mr. H. W. Morton, NFS' Health
Physics consultant, assisted NP5 in:

a. Bvaluation of the responses to NFS' Request for Quote

to provide on-site in-vivo capability. NFE has selected

a contractor and is in final negotiations on the terms

" and conditions of a contract te provide

state-of-the-art counter, operational services and
Quality assurance oversight.



b. Design of a zadon removal system O Aassure a low
background eavironment for the in-vivo facility.

c. Preparation of the Quality Assurance Plan for Radiation
Safety Measurements which was issued in June J986.

RaR Technical Associates, Inc. (M&R)

In September 1986, B4R completed an appraisal of the
zadiological safety program at the Erwin plant. The report
contalining the reviaw team's observations, results and
conclusions was deliversd to NPFS' President on Beptember 29
and 4is under reviev for expeditious action. The report
states “...it is our general finding that much progress
has been made in upgrading and improving the radiological
safety program at the Brwin facility eince the last
appraisal.” 4

ALARA Proqxan

NP8 has implemanted a formal ALARA (As Low As Reasonably
Achievable) Program. Progress during this period in developing.:
NPS' ALARA Program includes:

1.

A revisw of documents in <the Numan Rasources Department
for appropriate incorporation of ALARA philosophy. The
present company rules were found to0 be adequate; the
personnel job descriptions reviewed by NPS' Salary Committee
are now Dbeing reviewed for an appropriate statement on
ALARA; the personnel performance evaluation forms for
salaried personnel require & specific determination by
the supervisor that "the incumbent understands, is committed
to, and complies with the principles of ALARA;" the KPS
Mews, which 4is published every two to three months, now
routinely carries an item on ALARA progress; and, the early
October MPFS Supervisory Personnel Newsletter will reiterate
the company‘s commitmant to ALARA.

The IAC Charter which formalires the mechanism for operation
of the IAC (soon to be c¢alled the Safety and Security
Committee) has been issued.

Tha aextensive upgrade of the radiological safety training
program at NPFS Erwin was raeported in the May 28, 1986 PIP
Status Repert. The items not then completed were:

a. Upgraded refresher training to be in plage to mest
the 1987 training reqguirenments. This task focuses
on 4improved video films (both purchased and produced
in house). Extensive contacts have Dbeen made with
suppliers and with other nuclear fuel facilities that
utilizte classified information. The upgrade plan ia
in the final stages of evaluation.

b. BSupervisory Training - 1In Ssptember, about 1%0 NFs
salaried personnel! (most of whom have ‘supervisory



teasponsibility) completed NFS' coomprehensive supervisory
training program. This program encompassed five sessions
of swo to four hours each, included four tests, and
was targeted at providing supervisors with training
in eecurity, health and safety, and nuclear material
oontrol eimilar to that provided to bargaining unitc
personnel upon their return to work in April.

4. ALARA goals are in place. Performance against thess goals
is being traced by the ALARA Coordinator who meoathly reports
on progress to Plant wmanagemsnt, Corporate nmanagament and
the ALARA coordinators.

S. The “ALARA Progress Report® mentiocned above includes
graphical comparisons of performance versus goal for the
various plant groups.

6. DBy November €, 1906, the performancea reviews of each Building
and Laboratory Manager will include an evaluation of safety
and contamination control withia his/her operaticnal area.

7. Nrs' BSOP's are Dbeing reviewed by the IAC to assure that
reasonable dose reduction opportunities are being included.

Oversight of this activity is being conducted Dby the ALARA
Coordinator.

6. In Septembder, BE&R Techanical Aassoclates, Inc. performed
an independent follow-up aundit of NF8' <cradioclogical
protection program at the ZRrwin plant. The results of
the audit were received on September 29 and are under review
by Corporate management.

afaty Depar ne O Staffin

The numerous Aadditions to the Bafety Department staff were
discussed in the May 28, 1986 report under "Resource Allocation
Improvement.® Remaining tasks to complete the Safety Director's
Phase @ organigation are:

* A Radiation Monitor Supervisor is baing recruited so that
the incunmbent can transfer to a Training Department assignment
and provide health and safety orientations.

* Pinal negotiations are proceeding towards on-gite in-vivo
capability.

* A fourth Respiratory Protection Specialist i{s being recruited
with availability targeted toward the completion of the
Respiratory Protection Pacility.

* fThe Computer Records Clerk position 48 being filled by a

temporary contractor until the computor records task can
be clarified.
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NPS ocommitted ¢to DRhaving the Phase 11 Safety Department
organisation established by May 1987; i.e., after about s year
of normal operation. In fact, the long-term organisatien is
now under Corporate review and provisions have been made in
the 1987 Operating Budget for various staffing decisions.

EPA_Implementation Plap

The yet to be completed tasks from the Bealth Physics Appraisal
(BPA) are discussed below.

1. Rligpingte Outsids Contamination Areas

The detailed@ survey necessary to implement the plan for
the reduction/elimination of outside contamination areas
has been completed. The sealing and blacktopping of areas
found to Dbe clean is proceeding toward a major reduction

in the control sone area during October. Appropriate changes
have been made in WPE-GR-1l, Contamination Control Procedure.

A final plan is Deing drafted, with any necessary paving
removals and rerocofing scheduled for tha Bpring 1987. This
final plan will be presented to the NRC in November 1986,

2. liminate Protecti h rolled Area

Phase I of this task has been completed with the elimination
of protective oclothing in most offics areas. Manning has
been Dbudgeted ¢to implement ¢the elimination in other
noncontrolled areas such as Junchrooms. The critical path
is now the availability of new laundry facilities to handle
the expanded clothing usage. The design of the new laundry
facility has been assigned a high engineering priority
(No. 20 of 80 Priority A projects) and is expected to be
operational in the Spring 1987.

3. lower Allowable Contamination Limit

Based upon results of limited field testing, NPS has
purchased six alpha contaminatior monitors (Model CM=-9C)
from Nuclear Pnterprises which will be extensively tested
at the major MAA exists. These units have been shown to
be readily maintainable and have appropriate alpha background
compensation.

4. ntai nt pi

The containment dike project has been subdivided into nine
projects and prioritized. Three dike projects (2,500 gallon
lab waste tank, Bullding 130 scrubber, and two laundry
waste tanks) have been released to an engineering contractor
for expediticuas design in 1986.



III.

5. gompyterined Bxpopuig Records

urs' Information GSystems Departnent has been evaluating
the appropriate method of upgrading NP8’ oomputer capebility
to satisfy not only the HPA's computerized exposure records
task but also the handling of the classified information
included in NPS' nuclear material control tasks ({.s.,
*Measurements” and the "Reform Amendment”). It is expected
that a decision on the eize and/or location of equipment
will de made in early October. The EPA computerized exposure

records program 4ia expected to be in checkout operation
in late 1987.

6. Respiratory Prograp

The funding for the Respiratory Cleaning and Storage racility
has Dbeen approved. Tha Dduilding design has Dbeen modified
to dinclude three offices for BSafety Department personnel.
The building has been purchased and will be erscted by
November when the electrical and mechanical installation

will begin. Pull operation is scheduled for Pebruary-March
1987.

B8 is negotiating with Radiation Management Corporation
to have NIC provide a etate~of-the-art in-vivo counter
to be housed in the new Building 350, an operator to perform
the counting and maintain the eQquipment, and off-gite qQuality
oontrol certification of the counting results. MNegotiations
are expected to be completed in early October and the on-site
capability to be fully functional in about #i{x months from
contract agreemant. '

OTHER RELATED PROJECTS

In addition to the tasks described adove, there are Bsevaral major
projects going forward that relate to improvements to radiological
safety at the Erwin plant.

A.

Pu Bujlding Decommissioning

Personnel are now being assigned to the Pu Building
Decommigsioning Project for conceptual planning. For 1987,
the project anticipates the construction and preparation of
a decontamination facility, finalization o¢f all procedures
and contingency plans, and equipment procurement.

Pond Characteritation

In Auguat, NKRFS awarded TLC Engineering Phases I and II! of
NPS' Pond Characterisation Study. These phases provide fer
(1) the radiological, chemical and hydrogeological
characterization of the ponds and adjacent areas, and (2)
evaluation of remedial alternatives through the development



c.

-6 -

of an engineering feasibilicy oetudy. A presentstion of the
planned activities was made by NPS to NRC and State of Tennessee
personnel on September 16. A

TIC mobiliszed and moved their activities on site during the
week ©f September 22 and are expected to remain on site into
November. Phase II7 (Peasibility 8tudy) completion is scheduled
for Pebruary 1987.

HEV fcrap Regovery Plant (HESRP)

Based upon the review of the conceptusl design of a new XERU
Scrap Recovery Plant, NP5 has decided to seek assistance from
netional architectural/engineering firms who have bdoth experience
in the nuclear fuel cycle and the present capability to handle
classified {nformation. Three such firms have toured the
Building 300 Complex and have been briefed by the NrF8 Engineering
Departmsnt on the project and the results of engineering to
date. A Request for Quote is Dbeing developed for submission
in early October to provide Preliminary BEngineering (Title I
Design) of the new HESRP. A detailed material flowsheet has
been developed to assist in expediting Preliminary Engineering.



NRE/NES
INRORNMATHONREXEHANGE

OCTOBER 8, 1386

NUCLEAR FUEL SERVICES
(ERWIN FACILITY)

EEEEEEEEEE



REDUGHIONIORROUISIDE
EONTARIINATIONRGONTROLS
ARBEAS

-INITIAL SURVEY COMPLETE
-REDUCTION/ELIMINATION
PLAN APPROVED
-FINAL SURVEY/BLACKTOP

» INITIATED
-NFS-GH-1 REVISED
-FINAL PLAN BEING DRAFTED
(NOVEMBER 1386}
-IMPLEMENTATION SCHEDULE

~ SPRING 1387






BUNCHROONMESTATUS;

-AIRBORNE CONTAMINATION
HISTORY

-SMEAR SURVEY HISTORY



EMMINAIONIOR

RRONEGHVENCRONHINGEN

NONEE

ROILIL

JNFARETAS

-LUNCHROOM STATUS

-PERSONNEL CONTAMINATION
- SURVEYS



AIRROPME ALPHA RADIOACTIVITY
Buiiding 385
Lunch Rog#
MEC 2 1k -4Q ul /ml
ance Line = ISy M

[ S R S . U S SRS IS SN
AR S SN W CMD SN G GHE S IS SR TS
. [T AU DI

Verrinsinnn N - . »

—a- lWeelly Avg

1983-66

. B 0 3 .




Pavecant Exceading Action Pesint

[
g D
@ D

SURFALCE CONTAMINSGTION SUMMERY
Building 305 Lunchroom
Decontamination Aotion Point: 500 DPM/sq. ¥t

e
L R SRS ITIT[

18832 1364 1385
Tear

&
FOrT YT T rrenrny

198¢



Psrceant Excuaeding Action Psint

1983

SURFACE CONTAMINATION SUMMERY
Building 100 Lunohrooem
Daecontamination Aotion Point: 500 DPM/sq. ¢

ll|lllll'lrljfflllTTTlrll’

1984 1383
Year

198k



QUESTION 2., DURING THE HEARING, CHAIRMAN ZECH MENTIONED A

LETTER FROM CHARLES TAYLOR, PRESIDENT OF NFS
ERWIN, WHICH THE CHAIRMAN HAD RECEIVED A FEW
DAYS BEFORE THE HEARING, PLEASE PROVIDE A COPY
OF THIS LETTER,

ANSWER.,

ENCLOSED IS A COPY OF THE LETTER REQUESTED,

ENCLOSURE:

LTR DTD 9/12/86 FROM CHARLES W, TAYLOR, PRESIDENT,
NFS, 1o CHAIRMAN. LANDO W. ZECH, NRC



NFS

Nuclear Fuel Services, Ine. 6000 Executive Doulevard, Suite 600, Rockville, Maryk:

harles W. Taylor
¢ Prosidanty geptember 12, 1986

The Honorable Lando W. Zech, Jr.
Chairman

U. S. Ruclear Regqulatory Commission
Washington, B, C. 20555

Dear hairman Zech:

WFS appreciataes your taking thae time to tour our Erwin facility
and sharing with us your frank observations. I and the senior nanagement
staff recognize the need for improvement in the areas you cited and
intend to escalata our efforts towardes achieving the desired results.

Our goal is to estadbligh the highest Jdegree of claanlinsss and
profasaionalism at the Rrwin plant, and I can assure you that we will
consistently give those objlactives our closest attention. In particular,
a plan is already being developed to insure the cleanliness of yard
and inside facilities. '

We ware pleased with your comments regarding the excellent quality
of our product. Additionally, you waera advised of the company's
significant improvements in its Safety Departmant through the Performance
Improvemant Pragram and of the formal and informal employee to emplover
communication methods at the Erwin facllity. Regrettably, tima diad
not permit presentations on the company's sescurity and material control
program, I am certain you would have been impresssd with the raesults
wa have achiaved in these programs.

Coming off a difficult eleven month strike placsd many atrains
on our abllity to completa all the tasks we would 1like to have
accomplished. Extansive retralning efforts of tha hourly work force
wag complated prior to the resumption of producticn operationa. We
are pleased that product deliveries are now mesating our customar needs.
I can assure you that we shall now turn our attention t¢ accomplishing
all necessary improvements in those important areas you noted.

We would like to extend an invitation for you to revisit the plant
in the future to vievw the results of this important effort and look
forward to your return. In the intarim, we will be working closaly
with Region If personnel with respect to the ongoing Performance
Improvement Program and the new prograns dascribed hersin.

Sincerely,

Charles W. Taylor

President
CHT: jnw

ec: Dr. J. Nalaon Grace
Regional Administrator, Region II

ENCLOSURE/QUESTION 2

C



QUESTION 2. During the hearing, Chairman Zech mentioned a

letter from Charles Taylor, President of NFS
Erwin, which the Chairman had received a few
days before the hearing. Please provide a copy

of this letter.

Enclosed is a copy of the letter requested.

Enclosure:
Ltr dtd 9/12/86 from Charles W. Taylor, President,
NFS, to Chairman Lando W. Zech, NRC



NFS

Nuclear Fuel SGNICBS, fno. 6000 Executive Boulevard, Suite 600, Rockvilly, Masyla

haries W. Taylor
¢ a’Pmsldanry 8eptembaer 12, 1986

The Ecnorable Lando W. Zech, Jr.
Chairman

U. 5. Ruclsar Requlatory Commiasion
washington, D. C., 20555

Dear Chairman Zech:

NP8 appreciataes your ¢taking thae time to tour our Erwin facility
and aharing with us your frank observations. I and the senior management
staff racognize the need for improvement in the areas you cited and
intend to escalata our efforts towards achieving the desired results.

Oour goal is to establiash the highest degree of claanlinass aand
profassionalism at the RErwin plant, and I can assure you that we will
consistently give those objactives our closest attention., In particular,
a plan is already being developed ko insure the cleanliness of yard
and inside facilities,

We ware pleased with your comments regarding the excellent quality
of our product. Additionally, you weaere advised of the company’s
significant improvements in itz Safety Department through the Performance
Improvemant Program and aof the formal and informal employee to emplover
communication mathods at the Erwin facllity. Regrettably, tima d4id
not permit pregentations cn the company's securlty and material control
program., I am certain you would have bdeean impressed with the rasults
we have achiavad in these programs.

Coming off a& difficult eleven month strike placad many strains
on our abllity to complete all the tasks we w~would like to have
accomplished. Extansive retraining efforts of the hourly work force
wag camplated prior to the resumption of producticn operations. We
are pleased that product deliveries are now mesting our customar needs.
I can assuyre you that we shall now turn our attention to accomplishing
all necesasary improvements in those important areas you noted.

We would 1like to extend an invitation for you teo revisit the plant
in the future to view the results of this important effort and look
forward to your return. In the interim, we will be working closaly
with Region II personnel with respect to the ongoing Performance
Improvement Program and the new prograna described heresin.

Sinceraly,
Charles W. Taylor E
Presideant

CWT: jnw

¢¢: Dr, J. Ralson Grace
Regional Administrator, Regylon II

ENCLOSURE/QUESTION 2

@



QUESTION 3. What is the Commission's position on what

involvement the U.S. Navy should have in regard
to health and safety issues at the Erwin

facility?

ANSWER.

DOE/Naval Reactors (NR) has regulatory responsibility for

government owned facilities associated with the Naval Nuclear

Propulsion Program. These facilities are operated for DOE/NR by
corporate contractors. Nuclear Fuel Services' (NFS) Erwin
facility, on the other hand, is owned and operated by Nuclear Fuel
Service, Inc., a private enterprise, and as such, the NRC has

regulatory responsibility for this facility.

DOE/NR does, however, have oversight responsibility over NFS
regarding the production of fuel for the U. S. Navy. In addition,
as the Navy is essentially the sole client/customer of NFS, it may
be necessary for NFS to renegotiate its financial arrangements
with the Navy to provide support for necessary program improve-
ments planned at NFS. It is necessary therefore, that the Navy be
kept apprised of the situation at the facility. To the extent that
the NFS product supplied to the Navy is important to the national

defense and security, it is in the Navy's interest to have the



QUESTION 3. (Continued) -2~

plant operate safely and efficiently to assure continuity of

supply.

Commissioner Asselstine believes that direct involvement by the
Navy is needed to help ensure that this facility operates safely.
He supports Chairman Zech's efforts to encourage greater Navy

involvement and he believes that the Commission should continue

these efforts on a more formal basis.



QUESTION 4. During his testimony, Commissioner Asselstine

referred to a blue ribbon panel to examine NRC

regulations of materials licensees.

A. What is the composition of this Panel?

ANSWER

The panel is composed of the following persons:

Dr. Clifford V. Smith, Jr., currently Chancellor, University of
Wisconsin, Milwaukee. Formerly Chairman of the Department of
Nuclear Engineering, Oregon State University. Dr. Smith has also
held responsible positions with both the Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA) and the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC). In EPA
he served in positions up to Regional Administrator. In NRC he
served as Director, Division of Fuel Cycle and Material Safety, and

Director, O0ffice of Nuclear Materijal Safety and Safequards.

Edson G. Case, currently retired. Mr. Case has many years of
experience in the Atomic Energy Commission (AEC) and NRC in the
requlation of reactors. His last position in the NRC was as Deputy

Director, Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation.



QUESTION 4. (Continued) -2-

Ralph G. Page, currently retired. Mr. Page has many years of
experience in the AEC and the NRC in regulation of non-reactor
licensees. His last position in the NRC was as Chief, Uranium
Fuel Licensing Branch, Division of Fuel Cycle and Material

Safety.

Thomas F. Engelhardt, currently retired. Mr. Engelhardt is an
attorney and has many years of experience in the AEC and the NRC.

His last position in the NRC was Deputy Director, O0ffice of the

Executive Legal Director.

Dr. John M. Googin, currently Senijor Staff Consu1tant, Development
Division of the Oak Ridge Y-12 facility. Dr. Googin was the 1982
recipient of the Chemical Engineering Award for Personal Achievement
in Chemical Engineering. Dr. Googin has many years of experience in
the handling and processing of uranium in many chemical and physical

forms.



QUESTION 4. (Continued) -4-

QUESTION 4. (C) When is the Panel expected to complete its

work?

ANSWER.

The panel has completed its work. A report was received by the

NRC on QOctober 24, 1986,



QUESTION 5. The Commission made a commitment during the

hearing to reexamine the issue of whether
amounts in the NFS decommissioning fund and
estimated costs of decommissioning should remain

proprietary information.

A. What has been the result of the Commission's

reexamination?

ANSHER.

The Commission responded to Congressman Markey's request that it
reexamine the issue of whether amounts in the NFS decommissioning
fund and estimated costs of decommissioning should remain
proprietary information in an October 14, 1986, letter from
Chairman Lando W. Zech, Jr. to Edward J. Markey, Chairman of the
Subcommittee on Energy Conservation and Power. The Commission

was able to release the information at issue because NFS, in an
October 2, 1986, letter to William T. Crow withdrew its request
for withholding under 10 CFR 2.790 of the Commission's regulations.

Enclosed is a copy of the NFS letter.

Enclosure:
Ltr dtd 10/2/86 from Neil J. Newman, NFS,

to W. T, Crow, NRC



=

'NFS

Nuclear Fuel Services, Inc. 6000 Executive Boulevard, Suite 600, Rockville, Maryland + 2

October 2, 1986

Mr. W. T. Crow, Acting Chief

Uranium Fuel Licensing Branch

Division of Fuel Cycle and Material
Safety, WMSS

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Mr. Crow:

This letter is to confirm our confererca call of yesterday with Mr,
E. C. Shomaker, Mr, J. R. Clark, you and me concerning the NFS proprietary
data regarding decommissioning cost at the NFS Erwin facility contained in
NFS letters of October 9, 1978 and of June 23, 1983 and referenced in NFS
letter of August 29, 1986. The specific documents are "NFS' Financial
Assurance for Decommissioning U-235 Facilities - NFS Erwin (October 9,
1978 and June 23, 1983)" and the bracketed data contained in two NRC
Reports ("Status Report - Decommissioning at NFS - Plans/ Requirements/
Recommendations" and "NFS Status Briefing Manual") respectively.

You have informed NFS that the Chairman of the Subcommittee on Energy
Conservation and Power of the U.S. House of Representatives has requested
that the NRC review the withholding of these documents in order to allow
them to be publicly released. Although NFS continues to maintain that the
above financial information is Company proprietary information and meets
the withholding from public disclosure requirements of 10CFR2.790, the
Company informed you that it is willing to withdraw its 10CFRZ2.790
requests regarding these specific documents as a courtesy to the
Subcommittee. This action by NFS is made without prejudice to any future
requests for withholding from public disclosure pursuant to NRC
requlations of NFS' proprietary financial data, including, but not limited
to, decommissioning costs or funding. NFS' agreement to the release of
these documents is made therefore upon its understanding that the NRC

concurs that NFS has not prejudiced or waived any such past or future
rights.

Sincerely,

-

Wa/ém Ccrm A

Neil J.
General Counsel

NJN:dms

cc: Mr. E. C. Shomaker, Esqg.

{301} 77C

ENCLOSURE/QUESTION 5



QUESTION 5. (Continued) -2-

QUESTION 5. (B) If the Commission still considers this
information proprietary, what is the basis

for this position?

ANSWER.

No answer necessary.



QUESTION 6. If the Commission no longer considers material

described in Question 5 to be proprietary, please

provide the following:

(A) The information on decommissioning cost
estimates deleted from "Status Briefing
Report: Region II's Perception," prepared
during the fall of 1985 and released with
Mr. Carlton Kammerer's letter of September 17,

1986, to the Subcommittee.

ANSWER.

This information was enclosed in a letter to the Subcommittee dated

October 14, 1986.

Enclosure:

Ltr to the Subcommittee dtd 10/14/86



KA UNITED STATES
. - Ta NUCLEAR REGULATQORY COMMISSION
. = WASHINGTON, D, C. 20885
October 14, 1986

The Honorable Edward J. Markey, Chatrman
Subcommittee on Energy Conservation and Power
Committee on Energy and Commerce

United States House of Representatives
Washington, 0.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

During the September 18 hearing concerning Nuclear Fuel Services, Inc.
(NFS), Erwin, Tenness2e, you requested that we review the proprietary
nature of decommissioning cost information associated with that facility.
We have done sa. NFS has now informed the Commission that it is
withdrawing its reguest for withholding from public disclasure certain
decommfissfoning cost information previously submitted to the NRC for its
Erwin, Tennessee facility.

Accordingly, there are no longer any restrictions on the use of the
following documents:

1. Dec. 12, 1983, Status Report of Decommissioning at NFS, T. Lee

2. Undated, NFS Status Briefing Material: Region II's Parception

2, QOct. 9, 1978, Ltr. from W.C. Manser, NFS, to L.C. Rouse, NRC

4. June 23, 1983, Ltr. from J.R, Clark, NFS, to R.G. Page, NRC
The first two documents are already in your possession. We are enclosing
coples of the latter two documents for your use, Copies of all four
documents are being placed in the Commission's Public Document Room.

Sincerely,

ﬂa.wl.n Ww. ?ﬂc«f\ 0. .
Lando W. Zech) Jr, (/

Encliosures:
As stated

cc: Rep. Carlos Moorhead

ENCLOSURE/QUESTION 6A



QUESTION 6. (Continued) -2-

QUESTION 6. (B) The amount of money presently in the NFS

decommissioning fund, and the estimated

amount for 1988.

ANSHER.
NFS has informed the staff that presently there is $10.5

million in the fund and by 1988 there will be approximately
$18 million.



QUESTION 6. (Continued) -3-

QUESTION 6. (C) Any more recent estimates on the costs of

decommissioning the retention ponds, the
waste burial pits, and the entire site at

NFS Erwin.

NFS has been requested to reevaluate decommissioning cost and
provide this information to the Commission. Receipt of this

information is currently scheduled for January 1, 1987.



QUESTION 7. Present plans are for NFS to add money to the
decommissioning fund until 1988. What will

happen to the fund after 19887

ANSWER.

NFS will be required to add money to the fund until full

decommissioning costs are funded. The funds will continue to be

held in the escrow account.



QUESTION 8. What agreements does NFS have with the State of
Tennessee for management of waste buried at

Erwin? Please provide copies of all such

agreements.

ANSWER.

The NRC is not aware of any agreements between NFS and the State

of Tennessee regarding this waste.



ANSHWER.

A.

If the NFS decommissioning fund proves
insufficient to pay for decommissioning,
would the NRC attach the assets of Texaco
or previous parent companies to fully pay

for decommissioning.

If the NRC would not attach the assets of
Texaco or previous parent companies, what

is the basis for such a position?

If the NRC would attach the assets of such
companies, does it have the statutory

authority to do so?

It is likely that some form of court order would be needed

before assets could Tawfully be "attached" since the Atomic

Energy Act does not, by its terms, establish any security

interest for decommissioning funding or give NRC any authority,

akin to that normally possessed by courts, to "attach" assets.

But if the decommissioning fund proved insufficient, NFS was

unable to contribute more, and lack of progress on

decommissioning created a potential safety hazard, NRC would



QUESTION 9. (Continued) -2 -

examine all potential sources of funds, including Texaco and
previous parent companies, and all potential sources of legal
liability, including the Atomic Energy Act and CERCLA
(Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and
Liability Act). However, maintenance of adequate financial
assurance by the licensee itself is the most assured way of
meeting the costs of decommissioning under current law.
Rulemaking is currently under way on the subject of adequate

decommissioning funding. 50 FR 5600 (Feb. 11, 1985).



QUESTION 10. (A) What measures have been taken to stabilize

the pile of contaminated dirt on site at NFS
Erwin which was removed from railroad

property northwest of the site?

ANSWER.

In March 1985, NFS placed six inches of clean fill over the
entire pile and stabilized the pile with rye grass. No

contaminated soil has been added to the pile since then.



QUESTION 10. (Continued) -2-

QUESTION 10. (B) What are the plans for ultimate disposition

of this dirt?

A radiological assessment will be necessary to evaluate the
ultimate disposition of the soil. If necessary, it will be sent

to a licensed burial ground.



QUESTION 11. (A) At the time that NFS turned over responsi-

bility for perpetual care of the waste at
West Valley to New York state, how much money
was in the company's long term waste

management fund?

ANSWER.
The following information was obtained from the New York State

Energy Research and Development Authority.

On May 15, 1963, the New York State Energy Research and
Development Authority (then Atomic Research and Development)
entered into a Waste Storage Agreement with Nuclear Fuel
Services, Inc. By the the terms of that agreement, Nuclear
Fuel Services, Inc., made payments into a replacement fund
and a maintenance fund for the storage of high-level waste

at West Valley.

Those funds were consolidated into a restricted fund by New
York State in 1982 and amounted to about $5.5 million at the
time the Department of Energy assumed control of the West

Valley site under the West Valley Demonstration Project. As

of March 1986, the fund had grown to about $8.3 million.



QUESTION 11. (Continued) -2~

Upon transfer of the West Valley solidified high-level waste
to final disposal, this fund will be turned over to the

Department of Energy.

In addition, at the time that NFS turned over responsibility
for perpetual care of the waste at West Valley to New York
State, NFS agreed to make payments to or for the account of
the New York State Energy Research and Development
Administration totaling $19,914,728. See Section 3 of the
Settlement Agreement, Stipulation and Order in Civil Action
Nos. 81-18E and 81-683E in the U.S. District Court for the
Western District of New York, which was approved by the

Court on February 19, 1982.



QUESTION 11. (Continued) -3-

QUESTION 11. (B) What are the present estimated costs to

solidify and stabilize the wastes at West

Valley?

The Department of Energy has reported a cost of approximately 454

million dollars for the West Valley Demonstration Project (WVDP).



QUESTION 11. (Continued) -4~

QUESTION 11. (C) What portion of costs for waste management at

West Valley will be paid by the federal
government, the state government, and

NFS?

ANSHER.

The West Valley Demonstration Project Act, Public Law 96-386,
directs the Department of Energy to pay 90 percent of the

costs and the State to pay 10 percent of the costs of the waste
solidification project. Upon payment of the sums stated in the
Settlement Agreement, NFS was relieved of further responsibility
with respect to the cost of the project. (See Settlement

Agreement, Section 3.)



QUESTION 12. (A) Are there other facilities, active or inactive,

reactors or fuel cycle plants, licensed by AEC

or NRC at which radioactive waste is presently

buried?

ANSWER.

Yes, there are other facilities, active and inactive, reactors and

fuel cycle plants, licensed by AEC or NRC at which radioactive waste

is presently buried.

Low-level radiocactive waste (LLW) land disposal for these licensees
has been permitted under two sections of 10 CFR Part 20, namely

§ 20.302 and § 20.304.

Section 20.302 of 10 CFR Part 20, authorizes a licensee or applicant
for a license to apply to the Commission for approval of proposed
procedures to dispose of licensed material in a manner not otherwise

authorized in the regulations.

Section 20.304 of 10 CFR Part 20 was rescinded by the Commission on
January 28, 1981. Prior to that date, NRC licensees were authorized
to dispose of specific quantities of radioactive material by land

burial provided certain requirements were met. Section 20.304



QUESTION 12. (Continued) -2~

specified the maximum activity per burial, the minimum depth, the
maximum number of burials per year, and the distance between burijal
locations. No records relating to §20.304 disposal were required
to be sent to either the Atomic Energy Commission or the Nuclear

Regulatory Commission.



QUESTION 12. (Continued) -3-

(B) If so, please provide a list of all such
facilities, a brief description of the buried
waste at each site, and a description of what
financial arrangements have been made

for long term management of the waste at each

site.

NSWER.

List of Sites

The Commission does not have a comprehensive list of all licensees
authorized to dispose of low-level radioactive waste (LLW) under
either § 20.302 or the rescinded § 20.304 of 10 CFR Part 20 since
these two provisions were first promulgated on November 17, 1960.

(25 FR 10914)

Enclosure 1 presents a list of LLW land disposal authorized by NRC
under § 20.302 for fuel cycle and nuclear material licensees since
1982. Staff is also aware of one large noncommercial LLW disposal
site located at the West Valley, New York, reprocessing facility

which was authorized under § 20.302 and contains LLW material from

the operation of the reprocessing facility.



QUESTION 12. (Continued) -4-

Enclosure 2 is a list of LLW land disposal authorized by NRC

under & 20.302 for reactors.

Since § 20.304 did not require specific NRC approval for such
burial, the Commission has no comprehensive list of all sites or
licensees that may have used this provision to dispose of its LLW.
Nuclear fuel cycle facility sites known to have burial areas used
by current licensees or predecessor licensees for disposal of LLW
under the provisions of 10 CFR 20.304 are: Babcock & Wilcox site
at Parks Township, PA; Combustion Engineering site at Hematite,
MO; Nuclear Fuel Services site at Erwin, TN; Sequoyah Fuels site
at Gore, 0K; Sequovah Fuels site at Crescent, 0K; and Texas
Instruments site at Attleboro, MA. The above sites contain

varying quantities of source material and enriched uranium.

It should be noted that since January 28, 1981, the O0ffice of
Nuclear Material Safety and Safequards (NMSS) has granted approval
for land disposal of low-level radioactive waste (LLW) under

§ 20.302 only if the quantities and concentrations of the LLW are
such that the site may be released for unrestricted use upon

termination of the license.



QUESTION 12. (Continued) -5-

Financial Arrangements

In the preparation of the financial assurances provisions for

10 CFR Part 61 for commercial LLW land disposal, it was determined
that the Commission lacked statutory authority to require its
licensees to have funds for any long-term maintenance or
monitoring of a LLW site. This lack of authority was raised by
the Commission before Congress and resulted in the enactment of

Section 151(a) of the Nuclear Waste Policy Act of 1982.

Under Section 151(a)(2), if the Commission determines that any
long-term maintenance and/or monitoring will be necessary at a
licensed LLW site, the Commission is to ensure, before terminating
the license, that the licensee has made available such bonding,
surety, or other financial arrangements as may be necessary to
ensure that any needed long-term maintenance or monitoring will be
carried out by the person having title and custody for the site

after license termination.

The Commission's General Counsel has determined that the statutory
authority under Section 151(a) is not limited to LLW disposal and
is sufficiently broad to support developing a regulation to
require current licensees who have disposed of LLW under § 20.302

and rescinded § 20.304 to have adequate financial arrangements for



QUESTION 12. (Continued) -6~

long term monitoring and maintenance, if needed. The staff is
currently considering undertaking a rulemaking under Section
151(a) to require licensees to provide financial assurance for any
needed long-term maintenance or monitoring for those LLW Tand
disposal sites which could not be released for unrestricted access

after license termination.

Enclosures:
1. A list of LLW land disposal authorized by
NRC under § 20.302 for fuel cycle and nuclear

material licensees since 1982.

2. A list of LLW land disposal authorized by NRC

under § 20.302 for reactors.



ENCLOSURE 1

SECTION 20,302 AUTHORIZATIONS FOR BURIAL
FOR FUEL CYCLE AND NUCLEAR MATERIAL LICENSEES
DECEMBER 1982 TO OCTOBER 1986

OHIO AGRICULTURE R&D - WoOoSTER, OH

PAPER, PLASTIC, TRASH, CARCASSES, SCINTILLATION MEDIA

MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY - NORRIS, MT

LABORATORY TRASH, AQUEOUS WASTES,

ATLANTIC RESEARCH CORPORATION - ALEXANDRIA, VA
SorL

HARVARD UNIVERSITY - BOSTON, MA

PAPER, PLASTIC, TRASH, CARCASSES

HALLIBURTON SERVICES - Duncan, 0K
SAND

HONEYWELL, INC. - MINNEAPOLIS, MN
SEDIMENT

UNIVERSITY OF ALASKA - FAIRBANKS, AK
CARCASSES

GENERAL ELECTRIC - CLEVELAND, OH

PAPER, PLASTIC, GLASS, WIRE



FACILITY

SAN ONOFRE
0YSTER CREEK
HB ROBINSON

MCGUIRE
OCONEE

Bic Rock POINT
TURKEY POINT

ENCLOSURE 2

VOLUME
MATERIAL (M3)

SAND 300

SOIL 500
SEDIMENT 9000

SOIL 1.5
SLUDGE 240-380/YR
FEEDWATER [160 ToNS]

HEATERS

SAND 45
SOIL 150
SOIL 70

ToTaL AcTivITY CONCENTRATION

(MC1) PCI/GM OR/CC
0.05-0,20 < 0.5
4y 5
95 < 45
0.01 1
0.10/vr 0.24
6.5 12
<12 <150
0.03 0.14
35 465
MARKEY/NRR
10/28/86



QUESTION 13. During the hearing, Chairman Zech noted that

there were no generic requirements for
decommissioning fuel cycle facilities, but that

plans were imposed as licensing conditions.

(A) Which fuel cycle facilities have submitted
decommissioning plans, including plans for

funding?

ANSWER.

Enclosure 1 is a list of fuel cycle facilities that have
submitted decommissioning plans, only NFS has a funding plan.
Enclosure 2 is a list of uranium mills and the status of these

decommissioning plans.

Enclosures:
1. List of fuel cycle facilities that have

submitted decommissioning plans.

2. List of uranium mills and the status of

these decommissioning plans.



QUESTION 13. (Continued) - 2 -

QUESTION 13. (B) Which of these plans has NRC approved?

ANSWER.

A11 plans have been approved.



QUESTION 13. (Continued) - 3 -

QUESTION 13. (C) Which fuel cycle facilities have not submitted

decommissioning plans and plans for funding?

ANSWER.

A1l fuel cycle facilities have submitted decommissioning

plans, as previously noted, only NFS has a funding plan.



ENMCLOSURE 1

ALLIED CORPORATION

BABCoCK & WiLcoX

BABCOCK & WILCOX

BABCOCK & WILCOX

BABCOCK & WILCOX

COMBUSTION ENGINEERING
COMBUSTION ENGINEERING

ENERGY SYSTEMS GROUP

EXXON NUCLEAR

GA TECHNOLOGIES

GENERAL ELECTRIC

NUCLEAR FUEL SERVICES

SEQUOYAH FUELS CIMMARON URANIUM
SEQUOYAH FUELS CIMMARON PLUTONIUM
SEQUOYAH FUELS CORPORATION

UNC, Inc.

UNC, Inc,

WESTINGHOUSE ELECTRIC

METROPOLIS, ILLINOIS

PARKS TOWNSHIP, PENNSYLVANIA

LYNCHBURG, VIRGINIA
APoLLO, PENNSYLVANIA
LYNCHBURG, VIRGINIA
HEMATITE, MISSOURI
WINDSOR, CONNECTICUT
CANOGA PARK, CALIFORN
RICHLAND, WASHINGTON
SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA
WILMINGTON, NORTH CAR
ERWIN, TENMESSEE
CRESCENT, OKLAHOMA
CRESCENT, OKLAHOMA
GORE, OKLAHOMA
MONTVILLE, CONNECTICU

IA

OLINA

T

WooD RIVER JUNCTION, RHODE ISLAND

CoLumBIA, SouTH CAROL

INA



ENCLOSURE 2

LIST OF NRC-LICENSED URANIUM MILLS
STATUS OF RECLAMATION PLANS AND SURETIES

APPROVED APPROVED
MiLe STATE REC PLAN SURETY
PATHFINDER SHIRLEY BASIN WY UNDER REVIEW YES
PETROTOMICS WY UNDER REVIEW YES
ExXON HIGHLANDS WY YES YES
BEAR CREEK URANIUM WY YES YES
AMERTCAN NUCLEAR CoORP WY YES YES
UMETCO Wy YES YES
PATHFINDER Lucky Mc WY UNDER REVIEW YES
MINERALS EXxPLORATION Co, WY YES YES
WESTERN NucLEARP CORP, WY YES YES
PLATEAU RESOURCES LTD uT YES YES
UMETCO ut YES UNDER
REVIEW
ATLAS MINING CORP, ut YES No
R1o ALGOM uT UNDER REVIEW YES
MARKEY/RIV
10/28/86



TENNESSEE VALLEY AUTHORITY SD YES U.S. GovT
UNC CHURCHROCK NM. No* No**
QUIVIRA NM UNDER REVIEW No**
HoMESTAKE MINING Co, NM No* No**
ANACONDA MINING Co. NM No* No**
KENNECOTT/SOHIO NM UNDER REVIEW No**

- e e - — G o - - —— . —

* NRC HAS COMMITMENTS TO SUBMIT RECLAMATION PLANS BY LICENSEES
** NEW MEXICO HOLDS SURETIES., NRC HAS COMMITMENTS FOR NEW SURETIES
WHENM RECLAMATION PLANS ARE APPROVED,



QUESTION 14. During the hearing, the Commission indicated that

it might reexamine the issue of whether the
emergency planning conditions proposed by the
NRC staff in SECY-82-311 for NFS Erwin should

be approved.

(A) Has the Commission reexamined this issue?

(B) If so, what did the Commission decide?

(C) If not, when does the Commission expect to

revisit this issue?

ANSWER.

In acting on the NRC staff's proposed rule on emergency
preparedness for fuel cycle and other radioactive material
licensees, SECY 86-99, the Commission voted that the rule be
revised to address more directly the need to consider and plan
for any serious non-radiological hazards to the public and to
reflect the lessons learned from the Sequoyah Fuel accident.
The NRC staff is working to redraft the proposed rule and
resubmit it to the Commission for consideration early next

year,



QUESTION 15 During the hearing, Commission staff made a

commitment that, if possible, the NIOSH study on
NFS workers would be designed so that quick

answers might be obtained.

(A) Is it possible to design the study so that

relatively quick answers might be obtained?

ANSWER.

Representatives of NIOSH met with NFS and 0il, Chemical, and Atomic
Workers Union (OCAW) representatives at the site on October 15, 1986.
To determine the feasibility of studies at NFS, NIOSH representatives
reviewed records systems in the areas of dosimetry, urinalysis, and
invivo counting and reviewed the medical records system. During this
review, NIOSH focused attention on workers who worked in areas where
larger quantities of low enriched uranium were processed and on some
workers who have been restricted from further exposure to uranium
based on previous internal depositions of uranium or thorium. NIOSH
also requested that OCAW cooperate in providing NFS worker medical
records in the possession of the OCAW Medical Consultant, Dr. Kenneth
Miller., Testimony provided by Mr. N. W. Hancock at the September 18,
1986, hearing indicated Dr. Miller had relevant medical records and |
had concluded that there was a problem. OCAW representatives agreed
to cooperate with NIOSH and provided NIOSH with information necessary

for NIOSH to obtain these records.



QUESTION 15. (Continued) -2~

NIOSH agreed to look at the records for those individuals

who have medical complaints to determine if the complaints are
indicators of kidney damage that could result from uranium
exposure. NIOSH indicated that after review of these records they
would make further recommendations to the NRC as to what type of
study might be appropriate. The Commission intends to ask NIOSH

to conduct such a study expeditiously.



QUESTION 15. (Continued) -2-

QUESTION 15. (B) If so, what is the estimated date for an

initial determination of whether workers

might have been injured by uranium exposure?

ANSWER.

NIOSH indicated they could have recommendations on a study to the
NRC within a few weeks of receipt of the medical records from the
OCAW. The type of action recommended by NIOSH will define the
schedule for determining whether workers might have been injured
by uranium exposure. NIOSH is aware of the need to answer
workers' questions promptly. The NRC has requested that proposals
include, if scientifically appropriate, methods to obtain answers

relatively quickly.

In summarizing their preliminary findings, NIOSH representatives stated

that:

0 It appeared that a study to determine if there might be an
increase in cancer rates among workers was probably not
feasible because there has been too short a time between

exposure and the present and because there are too few workers

exposed.

0 A study of kidney damage might involve medical examination of

current workers or an epidemiological study utilizing NFS



QUESTION 15. (Continued) -3-

records. There was no recommendation on the feasibility of
either study at that time, but an epidemiological study likely
would not provide answers as promptly as the medical

evaluations.



QUESTION 16. Please describe the procedure that NRC would

follow to reduce occupational limits for uranium

exposure.

ANSHER.

Because NRC has been concerned about exposure to soluble uranium,
several steps have already been taken., The Office of Nuclear
Regulatory Research is sponsoring animal experiments to better
define the kidney concentration of uranium that produces toxic
responses. NRC has also contracted with the National Academy of
Sciences for the BEIR IV Committee to make a recommendation
regarding intake Timits for soluble uranium. If so indicated,

as necessary, NRC will follow the Agency's procedures for amending

its regulations to Tower the Timits.



QUESTION 17. During the hearing, union witnesses claimed that

the union had informed the NRC of kidney
problems among workers as early as July 1985.
Does the NRC agree with this statement? If so,
why did the NRC ignore these allegations until
the Subcommittee brought them to the

Commission's attention?

ANSWER.

The NRC staff does not agree with this statement. The NRC staff
met with the 0il, Chemical, and Atomic Workers Union (0OCAW) on two
occasions in July 1985. During the discussion many things were
alleged, but no staff member in attendance remembers allegations
about kidney damage. As a result of these meetings, NRC's Region
Il staff contacted the OCAW and requested spécifics regarding the
allegations. None of the allegations related to kidney problems
among workers. By letter dated September 3, 1985 (Robert Wages,
Vice President, OCAW, to Chairman Palladino), the OCAW listed 20

specific allegations, none of which identified kidney problems.

When the NRC became aware of this concern on the part of the
workers, noted in the Subcommittee's letter dated January 7, 1986,
the NRC promptly initiated action to obtain details on the potential
health effects. The NRC requested, from the Subcommittee and the

OCAW, copies of the tapes noted by the Subcommittee to contain



QUESTION 17. (Continued) -2~

information on health effects. After several calls and a
letter dated January 30, 1986, to the OCAW, the NRC received

a copy of the transcripts of the tapes on March 11, 1986. In
addition, the NRC contacted individuals making allegations and
arranged to interview these persons near the site to obtain

details of allegations involving any health effects.

Based on the information in the Subcommittee's letter of January 7,
1986, steps were taken in January 1986 to have NIOSH review any
information on potential health impacts of NFS operations on NFS
workers. The progress on the NIOSH involvement is detailed in the

answer to Question 15.



QUESTION 18. During the hearing, a union witness stated that

uranium contamination was present in the
lunchroom ventilation system, and not merely

tracked into the lunchroom by workers.

(A) Does the NRC agree with this analysis?

ANSWER.

During an onsite inspection on September 23-27, 1985 (Inspection
Report No. 70-143/85-34), a Region Il radiation specialist
evaluated potential sources of Tow level contamination found
infrequently in the lunchroom. This review included performance
of contamination surveys in the lunchroom input and output
ventilation ducts. No contamination was found in the ventilation
ducts. During the most recent meeting with NFS to review the PIP
status, NFS stated that only two smears out of approximately 2700
taken since May 1985 exceeded the plant's action level for
decontamination and these were taken prior to the end of the
strike. The NRC continues to believe that a more likely source of
contamination in the Tunchroom is probably protective clothing,

with low levels of residual contamination, worn by workers into

lunchrooms.



QUESTION 18. (Continued) -2~

QUESTION 18. (B) If so, will merely prohibiting work clothing

in the lunchroom area be sufficient to solve

the problem of lunchroom contamination?

ANSWER.

Prohibiting wearing of protective clothing along with continuous
emphasis on contamination monitoring by workers when they leave
controlled areas should eliminate the problem of lunchroom contami-
nation. NFS has notified the NRC that the complete elimination of
protective clothing in lunchrooms will now take place in Spring 1987.
The new implementation date is due to delays in the installation of
a new laundry with sufficient capacity to handle the increased use

of protective and clean clothing.
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The Honorable Edward J. Markey, Chairman
Subcommittee on Energy Conservation and Power
Committee on Energy and Commerce

United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This letter forwards the response to Question 4(B) of your letter dated
October 15, 1986 concerning the Nuclear Fuel Services uranium facility in
Erwin, Tennessee. Answers to the rest of the questions were forwarded to
you in our letter dated November 14.

Concerning the potential problem of compliance with the Federal Advisory
Committee Act noted in the response to Question 4(B), Chairman Zech has

directed that the report of the Materials Safety Regulation Review Study
Group be held in abeyance until this matter is resolved.

Sincerely,

cf/”‘ji;;:;;alaf?Z:’/ =
Carlton Kammerer, Diregtor

‘(pﬂ-—effTEE“df Congressiopal Affairs
s

Enclosure: ==
As stated

cc: Rep. Carlos Moorhead



Qg§§llgﬁ_i. (B) What is the Panel's charter?

ANSWER.

em—

The purpose of the experts was to review the activities related to
safety of the licensing and inspection program for fuel cycle and
material facilities and to provide independent analysis and recom-

mendations to improve the safety and efficiency of the program.

Enclosed is a copy of the Task Description, dated April 18, 1986,
that was sent to the individual consultants by Victor Stello, Jr.,
on May 16, 1986, in establishing this effort. While this Task
Description states that a general charter would be formulated,
this was not done. The consultants were to conduct their
activities in accordance with each of their individual contracts.
The Scope of Work of each individual contract was based on the

enclosed Task Description.

Commissioner Asselstine adds the following:

Following the Subcommittee's September 18, 1986 hearing, I became
aware of questions regarding the manner in which the Blue Ribbon
Panel was organized and functioned. It appears that the Blue
Ribbon Panel functioned as an advisory committee without complying

with the requirements of the Federal Advisory Committee Act. I am



QUESTION 4 (B). (Continued) -2-

continuing to pursue the matter with the NRC staff and the General

Counsel's Office and will provide you with any additional

information [ receive on this subject.

Enclosure:

Task Description, dtd April 18, 1986



" April 18, 19
TASK DESCRIPTION

MATERIALS SAFETY REGULATION
T REVIEW STOOY

Background

The materials safety requlatory program within AEC/NRC has grown since 1946
when radioisotopes were first used under AEC permit, outside of government
installations, for “peaceful” purposes. The program has grown from limited
uses by a few licensees to a multitude of uses by thousands of licensees. The
safety licensing and inspection program has not recently been independently
reviewed to assess its appropriateness to protect workers, public health and
safety, and the environment and, at the same time, allow the use of radiocactive
and nuclear material.

Orqanizational Approach

r

A study group of three to five persans who have backgrounds and interests
suitable for reviewing the safety licensing and inspection for the activities
within the licensing purview of the Office of Nuclear Material Safety and
Safeguards, Division of Fuel Cycle and Material Safety, will be assembled. The
study group will be reimbursed, making use of NRC contractual arrangements as
appropriate. The study group will have one of its members designated as
Chairperson, who, in conjunction with the Executive Director for QOperations
(EDO), will formulate a general charter for the study. The study group will
arrange for its own administrative and secretarial support.

Schedule

The study group should complete its review on a schedule that will permit it to
submit a report to the EDO no later than September 30, 1986. ]t is estimated
that the level of effort expended by the study group will be approximately 30 da
for each panel member and additional secretarial and travel expenses.

Suggested Study Group Membership

Study Group Chairperson, Or. Clifford V. Smith, Oregon State University,
(Nuclear Enginee:ge

Edson G. Case, Retired, (Nuclear Engineer)

Thomas Engelhart, Retired, (Attorney)

Ralph G. Page, Retired, (Health Physicist)

Dr. John M. Googin, Martin Marietta, Oak Ridge, (Chemical Engineer)

Task Description

The Materials Safety Requlation Review Study Group (MSRRSG) is to accomplish a
review of the safety licensing of those activities within the licensing purview
of the Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards, Division of Fuel Cycle
and Material Safety, and of the inspection of those licensed activities as
performed under the programmatic direction of the Office of Inspection and
Enforcement. The activities currently delegated to the regional offices of

ENCLOSURE/QUESTION



these type licensees also are to be reviewed. The area of NRC transportation
requlation, which was examined by the ACRS in 1981, will not be included in t
MSRRSG review.

The review should cover:

o Appropriateness of the administrative practices and regulations in
fulfilling the statutes governing this program.
] Appropriateness of the licensing safety review procass. Particular
attention should be given to:
- Coverage given “"non-nuclear” processes, systems and components
within the licensed activity.
- Requirements and attention directed to licensee management of
his licensed operation.
"Performance” regulation or “"prescriptive” regulation.
Administrative or procedural control of safety or engineered
design control of safety.
Technical adequacy of staff, both NRC and licensee.
The extent to which other federal and state agencies. have
regulatory responsibilities for materials licensees and how the:
interrelate with NRC responsibilities.
0 Appropriateness of the inspection process.
- Focus on ltens and activities that are most important to safety
including "non-nuclear” systems.
Independent determination of licensee activities.
Qualification of inspectors.
Level of onsite inspection effort for materials licensees.
Categorization and frequency of inspections.
"Routine" inspection approach or "reactive" inspection approach.
Corrective actions and enforcement.

Given the above items as a starting point, the MSRRSG should consider
itself unrestricted in its review and should explore any area that is deemed
to be germane to the issues under consideration.

NRC management is interested in the MSRRSG conclusions on the adequacy of

the current program to fulfill its legal requirements and protect workers,
public health and safety, and the environment. In arriving at these con-

clusions the MSRRSG should also consider the impact of resources which are
available to administer the licensing and inspection program.

NRC management's prime interest in this review is the MSRRSG's insight and
recommendations for changes or modifications which may improve the efficiency
and effectiveness of this program in worker, public health and safety, and
environmental protection. In making its recommendations, the MSRRSG should
consider required resources as well as the relative safety risks associated
with these activities in relation to other NRC regulatory responsibilities.
The MSRRSG may identify additional requlatory or statutory authorities that
- may be needed to achieve the recommended changes or modifications.

¥}
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October 15, 1986

Zech, Jr.

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

1717 H Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Mr. Chairman:

I wish to thank you and the Commissioners for your testimony
before the Subcommittee on September 18, 1986 on the operating
record of the Nuclear Fuel Services uranium fuel facility in
Erwin, Tennessee. As I hope you can appreciate, there was not
sufficient time at the hearing to explore all issues in depth, and
some further questions are necessary. I would therefore
appreciate your answers to the enclosed posthearing questions by

November 14, 1986.

At the hearing, the Commission made a commitment to reexamine
the issue of whether information on the NPFS decommissioning fund
and on estimated decommissioning costs should be considered
proprietary. You indicated that it should be possible to supply
the Subcommittee with an answer on this issue within three weeks
of the hearing. Since almost one month has now passed, you should
be in a position to answer immediately the enclosed Questions 5

and 6.

If you have any questions on this posthearing material,
please contact John Abbotts of the Subcommittee staff at (202)
226-2424. I look forward to your timely response to these

questions.

Sincerely,

Edward J. Markey
Chairman



POSTHEARING QUESTIONS FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION ON THE
NUCLEAR FUEL SERVICES FACILITY IN ERWIN, TENNESSEE

Please answer the following questions:

1. By Chairman Zech's own testimony, much remains to be done to
upgrade the quality of operations and radiological control, as
well as cleanliness, at NFS Erwin. Please describe the NRC's
overall plan for such an upgrading, and estimated dates that the
NRC will require for completion of major improvements,

2. During the hearing, Chairman Zech mentioned a letter from
Charles Taylor, President of NFS Erwin, which the Chairman had

received a few days before the hearing. Please provide a copy of
this letter.

3. What is the Commission's position on what involvement the U.S.
Navy should have in regard to health and safety issues at the
Erwin facility?

4, During his testimony, Commissioner Asselstine referred to a

blue ribbon panel to examine NRC regulations of materials
licensees.

a. What is the composition of this panel?

b. What is the panel's charter?

c. When is the panel expected to complete its work?
5. The Commission made a commitment during the hearing to
reexamine the issue of whether amounts in the NFS decommissioning
fund and estimated costs of decommissioning should remain

proprietary information.

a. What has been the result of the Commission's
reexamination?

b. If the Commission still considers this information
proprietary, what is the basis for this position?



6. If the Commission no longer considers material described in
Question 5 to be proprietary, please provide the following:

Q.

The information on decommissioning cost estimates deleted
from "Status Briefing Report: Region II's Perception,”
prepared during the fall of 1985 and released with Mr.
Carlton Kammerer's letter of September 17, 1986 to the
Subcommittee.

The amount of money presently in the NFS decommissioning
fund, and the estimated amount for 1988.

Any more recent estimates on the costs of decommissioning
the retention ponds, the waste burial pits, and the
entire site at NFS Erwin.

7. Present plans are for NFS to add money to the decommissioning
fund until 1988. What will happen to the fund after 19882

8. What agreements does NFS have with the state of Tennessee for
management of waste buried at Erwin? Please provide copies of all
such agreements.

9, a.
b.
c.

10. a..
b.

If the NFS decommissioning fund proves insufficient to
pay for decommissioning, would NRC attach the assets of
Texaco or previous parent companies to fully pay for
decommissioning?

If NRC would not attach the assets of Texaco or previous
parent companies, what is the basis for such a position?

If NRC would attach the assets of such companies, does it
have the statutory authority to do so?

What measures have been taken to stabilize the pile of
contaminated dirt on site at NFS Erwin which was removed
from railroad property northwest of the site?

What are the plans for ultimate disposition of this dirt?



11. a.

12. a.

At the time that NFS turned over responsibility for
perpetual care of the waste at West Valley to New York
state, how much money was in the company's long term
waste management fund?

What are the present estimated costs to solidify and
stabilize the wastes at West Valley?

What portion of costs for waste management at West Valley
will be paid by the federal government, the state
government, and NFS?

Are there other facilities, active or inactive, reactors
or fuel cycle plants, licensed by AEC or NRC at which
radioactive waste is presently buried?

If so, please provide a list of all such facilities, a
brief description of the buried waste at each site, and a
description of what financial arrangements have been made
for long term management of the waste at each site,

13. During the hearing, Chairman Zech noted that there were no
generic requirements for decommissioning fuel cycle facilities,
but that plans were imposed as licensing conditions.

Which fuel cycle facilities have submitted
decommissioning plans, including plans for funding?

Which of these plans has NRC approved?

Which fuel cycle facilities have not submitted
decommissioning plans and plans for funding?

14. During the hearing, the Commission indicated that it might
reexamine the issue of whether the emergency planning conditions
proposed by the NRC staff in SECY-82-311 for NFS Erwin should be

approved.
a.
b.

Ce.

Has the Commission reexamined this issue?
If so, what did the Commission decide?

If not, when does the Commission expect to revisit this
issue?



15. During the hearing, Commission staff made a commitment that
if possible, the NIOSH study on NFS workers would be designed so
that quick answers might be obtained.

a. Is it possible to design the study so that relatively
quick answers might be obtained?

b. If so, what is the estimated date for an initial
determination of whether workers might have been injured
by uranium exposure?

16 . Please describe the procedure that NRC would follow to reduce
occupational limits for uranium exposure.

17. During the hearing, union witnesses claimed that the union
had informed the NRC of kidney problems among workers as early as
July 1985. Does the NRC agree with this statement? 1If so, why
did the NRC ignore these allegations until the Subcommittee
brought them to the Commission's attention?

18. During the hearing, a union witness stated that uranium
contamination was present in the lunchroom ventilation system, and
not merely tracked into the lunchroom by workers.

a. Does the NRC agree with this analysis?
b. If so, will merely prohibiting work clothing in the

lunchroom area be sufficient to solve the problem of
lunchroom contamination?
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